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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
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BEFORE:

Mac Easley, Lt Governor
Guyton B. Hays, Land Commissioner
A. L. (Pete) Porter, Secretary Director

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING




SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. o £.0, BOX 1052 & PHONE 243-6691 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PMONE 256-1294 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

o
) ST,
<o
f amer B
[

} SN
[—
o
ad>
=
1
i
o
—
Tovmra
S
ao
hat ~—

MR. PORTER: Are there any appearances in Case 33767
MR. WATSON: Fred Watson of the firm of

Watson & Watson, Artesia, appearing for the applicant:; my
partner Neil Watson is here, also. Ralph L. Drake, engineer,
and the applicant, T. E. Brown, Jr., is present.

MR. PORTER: Thatnk you, Mr. Watson.

MR, BUELL: Guy Buell for the Pan American
Corporation. I would like to enter Ross Maloney, J. K. Smith,
and Guy Buell,

MR, KELLHRHAN: Jason Kellahan appearing on behalf of
Continental 0il Company.

MR. PORTER: Any other appearances in Case 3376?

Mr. Watson, of course, you plan to put on the testimony?

MR, WATSON: Yes, 3ir.

MR. PORTER: Either of your gentlemen, Mr. Buell

or Mr. Kellahan plan to put on testimony in the case?

MR. BUELL: Pan American at this time does not plan
to put on testimony.

MR. KELLAHAN: Continental 0il Company will have
no testimony.

MR. PORTER: How many witnesses do you have, Mr.
Watson?

MR. WATSON: Two.

MR. PORTER: Would you have the witnesses stand
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at this time and be sworn?
MR. WATSON: Yes. Mr., Gray and Mr. Brown.
(Witnesses sworn.)

(Whereupon, Applicant's 1 througd
13 marked for identification.)

MR. PORTER: Mr. Watson, you may call your first
witness,

MR, WATSON: May it please the Commission, I have
certain preliminary exhibits which I do not believe will require
any testimony which have been marked and which I would like to
read ‘a description of into the record and move they be
admitted.

MR. PORTER: You may go ahead.

MR. WATSON: Applicant's proposed Exhibit Number
1l is Order Number R-2175-B entered by the 0il Cénservation
Commission under date of April 4, 1962, being generally the
Order under which 160 acre units were established for the Lusk-
Strawn Pool in Lea County, New Mexico. It is a Xerox copy of t
Order but could be compared with the original if necessary.

Applicant's proposed Exhibit Number 2 is Order
Number R-2760 entered in Case Number 3094 by the New_Mexico
0il Conservation Commission, being‘dated‘August 14, 1964, and i

an Order under which, under "FINDS" Number (8) and Order Paragy

(n) , extending the Lusk-Strawn Pool to include the lands
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which are involved in this application, being the Northeast

g
c
% Quarter of Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 32 East,
g N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico, and other lands not
éé % gg material to this Application.
‘;;, g %g Applicant's Exhibit Number 3 is a letter addressed
';% g gg from the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission, Mr. I. R.
a> % 23
o g :§ Trujillo, Administrative Assistant, to Mr. Neil B. Watson,
f%? 3 gg dated Octnber 13, 1965, stating that the Pan American Petroleun
g%, g §§ Corporation Greenwood Number 1 Well in the Northwest Quarter
$
;; g %; Northeast Quarter of Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 32
.éé § gg “East, N.M.P.M., has a dedicated acreage, 160 acres, being the
jé? § éé Northeast Quarter of Section 7, Township 19 South, Range
E; % §§ 32 East, N.M.P.1M. The ownership of the overriding royalty

interests which are owned separately under the tract are set

out in our application.

However, in support of such ownership the applicants
propose as Exhibit Number 4, Abstract Number 3-2966 of
Lovington Absﬁract Company, being an Abst;act limited to
showing all assignments of overriding rovalty interests and
the docket and other papers in the Estate of L. M. Price,
Probate Case Number 1503, also certified copies of the court

proceedings in the guardianship of Berdie Noland Price; and

papers In The Mattcr of William Noland Price, Probate Case

2577; and papers in the Estate of Dorothy Price, Deceased,
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Probate Case Number 2611, all insofar as they affect the title

to the Northeast Quarter of Section 7, Township 19 South,
Range 32 East, N.M.P.M.

Applicant's Exhibit Number 5 is a certified copy

of Page 4 of the Inventory from the Estate of L. M. Price,

Deceased, as filed in Lea County Probate Case Number 1503,

EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

which was inadvertently omitted from the Abstract which is
Exhibit 4.
Applicant's Exhibit Number 6 is a Title Summary

which we prepared from the Abstracts which are Exhibits 4 and

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS,

5 for the single purpose of showing that the ownership is
different under the East Half Northeast Quarter and under the

West Half Northeast Quarter, and it is a summary which may be

1120 SIMMS BLDG, @ P.O. BOX 1092 o PHONE 243.6691 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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of some assistance to the Commission.

! ‘ Applicant's Exhibit Number 7 is an Affidavit by
me, Fred A. Watson, stating tﬁe methocd of service which was
followed in serving the application in this cése and the
notice of publication setting the date and time for this
hearing. vIt is not a question of my testifying, I merely

summarize in here and attach as exhibits the actual service

made. For instance, the notice was published four times and

we have as Exhibit A to this Exhibit Number 7, the Publisher's

Affidavit showing four consecutive weeks of publication of the

notice. Further, we have letters from the Corporation
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Commission showing the corporations which have registered

2
% agents in the State of New Mexico; following, an Affidavit by the
:g:' ' Deputy Sheriff of Santa Fe County. We have Affidavits firom
&é g gg the Secretary of State, again followed by an Affidavit of
;;. é %; gservice made by the Santa Fe Sheriff showing that he has made
';E g gg service upon the Secretary of State. We have one Waiver of
& g ?% Sexrvice, it is signed by an Attorney-in-fact for one of the
E%; 'E gé parties. We have the certified copy of the Power of Attorney;
g%. g éé and finally, this Affidavit contains as an exhibit a létter
;; g %; from the United States Department Of The Interior, Geological
‘gé é §§ Survey, acknowledging a receipt of the application and of the
jé; ; éé notice of hearing, and stating that the Government of the
E; g §§ United States Government, since this is Federal Land, has no

present objection to any forced pooling order. And this is
followed by an Affidavit of Mailing by the non-resident
parties interested in this case, made by Ruﬁy Jo Bixler who
is my secretary. And when I talked to Mr. Durrett he said
the Commission would be willing to accept this as an exhibit,
MR, PORTER: Will your witnessesvtestify from or
concerning any or all of these exhibits?
MR. WATSON: No, sir, these are preliminary exhibitg

setting forth the nature of the case.

MR. PORTER: I see. Are there any objections to the¢

admission?
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MR. MALONE: In the light of the proposed exhibits

I would like to ask permission to enter an additional
appearance on behalf of Kathryn Murfee on the Estate of Bertie

Price, an incompetent, and I would like to have a chance to

n
V.

examine the exhibits, particularly the Title.

MR, PORTER: Mr, Buell, did you have any objections
to the admission of the exhibits?

MR. BUELL: Pan American has no objections.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kellahan?

MR. KELLAHAN: Nco ©objection but we would like to
look at the summary of the titai information.

MR. PORTER: Would you like to do that at this time?

MR. KELLAHAN: - As soon as Mr. Malone is finished,
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ves, sir.

MR. BUELL: I simply assume that his summary of
ownership was identical as the ownership reflected in the
application, is that correct?

MR. MALONE: May it please the Commission, Kathryn
Murfee, Guardian of the Estate.of ‘Bertie Price has no
objection to Exhibit 6. Exhibit 6 purports to be a statement,
or is a statement by Mr. Watson as to the present state of the
Title to the overriding royalty interests in this property as

disclosed by the Abstract which we examined. We have no

objection to this being admitted as showing his opinion as to
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the state of the Title, however we do not admit that is a
correct statement. However, we assert that 10/64 of 5 percent
of the overriding royalty interests, we have half of the

Northeast Section and we will offer a final opinion to be
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considered in connection with Exhibit 6 in due course.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Watson, would you re-offer the
Exhibit under that condition?
MR. ‘WATSON: Yes, sir, it was not meant to show
anything except what we were able to find ourselves.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibitg
1 through 7 offered into
evidence.)

MR. PORTER: If there are no further objections

the exhibits will be admitted to the record with this

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1720 SIMMS BLOG. & P.O, BOX 1092 e PHONE 243-4691 e ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

admission noted. ~

‘(Whereupon, Applicant's ExhibitJ
1 through 7 adnitted into
evidence.)

MR. WATSON: Just as a brief statement, if it pleasq
the Commission, as to what this matter is all about. .The
Pan American Petroleum Corporation Greenwood-Pre-Grayburg

Number 1 located in the Northwest of the Northeast of Section

7, Township 19 South, Range 32 East, is completing a production
from the Strawn Formation and from the exhibits now introduced

it is apparent that there ;s 160 acre spacing in force and

that the lands involved in this application, the Northeast

!
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quarter of Section 7, are the dedicated proration units for
this well. Further from the exhibits which are in evidence,

the overriding royalty, I guess not uniform throughout the

2
0
z
z
S
§
v
.z ¢ .
<> 3 &g lands, it is our best information that the working interest
o= . I~
o > I}
z Y .
o : Zz is uniform and in effect has been pooled by the dedication of
“ > Z
o - I
= F 338 this 160 acres, but the overriding royalty, although it is
=~ 5 23
Q2 “ :g .
“ 0 LE of equal amount, is different in the West Half of the Northeast
SY I
¥o3,
=8 g8 Quarter and this East Half of the Northeast Quarter, and
= ¢ iR . . '
. & £Z we are seeking an order of pooling.
=L
g & MR. PORTER: So the application is to pool the
e %] 173 pp
22 £ 83
g; 4 g§ overriding royalty interests?
(=3
, ' R
j ey i g§ MR. WATSON: Yes, sir. The Commission established
f = Z 3Z
< 3 §§ the 160 acre spacing in Case Number 2469 which was an
ax § go
y ~—} > -~

application by El Paso Natural Gas Company, for the

establishment of special rules and regulations including
160 acre spacing. The case was first heard on January 4, 1962
and Order Number R~2175 established 80 acre spacings. And then
upon the re-hearing of March 14, 1962 the Commission entered
Order R-2175B establishing 160 acre spacing.

I would prefer not to go into the teétimony in
those cases and would ask the Commission to take administrativd
notice of its previous ruling and testimony in those cases.

MR. PORTER: The Commission will take

) administrative notice.




e e ———

D
| sites

c.>

—r

e

narting
i1 5
h
SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENYTS., EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

§

i
| S—
(=]
[~
=
y
o
(- =)
=
|
[~
[~ %]
3

PAGE

10

1120 SIMMS BLDG, & P.O. BOX 1092 & PHONE 243-6691 & ALBUQUEKQUE, NEW MEXICO
1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST o PHONE 256.1294 o ALRUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

MR. WATSON: We have had these distributed out
and Mr. Gray has had an opportunity to examine them, and

I would ask him just one or two preliminary questions on this.

L2 F

RALPH G R A Y, a witness, having been first duly sworn,

was examined and testified as follows:

~

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. WATSON:

Q First, Mr. Ralph Gray has not testified before
this Commission and we would like to have him state his
educational qualifications.

A Graduated from the New Mexico School of Mines in
1939 and received tne D.S. Degrece of Petroleum Engineer, T
also received the professional degree of Petroleum Engineer

from the same school in 1944. My professional background

includes 9 years with the Engineering Department of Stanlan

0il and Gas Company; 10 years as Production Superintendent
for Buffalo 0il Company; and for the past 8 years I have
operated a consulting petroleum engineéring firm in Artesia.
MR. PORTER: The witnesses qualifications are
acceptable to the Commission.
Q (By Mr, Watson). Mr. Gray, have you had an
opportunity to study the transcfipt of the hearing of

January 4, 1962 and the transcript of the re~hearing of
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I T T T
March 14, 1962 in Case Number 246972
A Yes, sir.
o] You have gone through those thoroughly?
A Yes, sir. :
Q Considering the evidence offered in those cases, and

considering that it was correct evidence, do ycu agree that a
160 proration unit is a proper unit to prevent waste in the

Lusk-Strawn Pool-=-

A Yes, sir.

Q -~in Lea County, New Mexico?

a Yes, sir.

Q Have you made a supplemental study and prepared

exhibits based upon information which was not available when
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that case was heard?

A Yes, we have taken information that has occurred
since that time and we think that it confirms the earlier
conclusions that were reached in these.

Q Now, you have before you what has been -- gentlemen,
these are the new exhibits and they are in order. Now, you
have before you what has been tendered as Applicant's Exhibit
8. Would you describe what that is, please, sir?

A Exhibit Number 8 is a map which shows a portion of

the Lusk-Strawn Pool. This shows the Pan Ameriqan Greenwood

Number 1 Well in the Northeast Quarter of Section 7 of Township

_— e

U
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19 South, Range 32 East, and also the surrounding areas.,

This map also shows the net pay thickness in the form of a
contour map. Also, this map indicates that we can reasonably

assume that the entire portion of the Northeast Quarter of

<0
h amy

Section 7 is productive of oil.

Q That's the entire lands under examination?

A Yes.

MR, PORTER: May I interrupt a moment. Has anyone

seen Mr. Clarence Hinkle here?
MR. WATSON: - Have the Commissioners any questions

or should I go through the entire~-

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, SYATE MENYS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

MR. PORTER: Why don't you go through your whole

direct testimony. If there are any questions you will be
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dearnley-meier reporting service,
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given an opportunitv at that time to ask them.

Q (By Mr. Watson) " Mr. Gray, Applicant's Exhibit
9 consists of a Gamma Ray Log. Would you please describe
é that?

A This ﬁxhibit 9 shows a portion of the Gamma Ray
Sonic Log for tﬂe Pan American Petroleuﬁ Corporation's Greenwood
Number 1 Well. The pay section as we interpret it is shown
by the red coloring on the sonic portion en the right side

of this diagram.

The exhibit also indicates the interval that was

perforated and shows the top of the Strawn Reef Formation.

A
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2 ] 0 Now, Exhibit Number 10 is a schedule showing the
§ production from the Pan American Petroleum Corporation
g Greenwood Number 1 Well, is that correct?
éé g gg A Yes, that's correct. Exhibit Numher 10 shows
l;;~ g S; monthly oil and gas production starting in October 1964 up
§§ é §§ through December the 31, 1965. The cumilative oil produced
& g f% .as of January 1, 1966, according to'this information that
o I 3.
5;; ; §§ has been published, is 133,615 barrels.
éi. é ég Q From what pubiication did you take that, Mr. Gray?
;; é‘ g; A From the 0il and Gas Commission Reports.
-éé g §% Q And what was the significance of starting in
_é; z §§ October of 19642
= I 32
§§ g Eg A Well, that's the first production,
= 5 =5 Q Now, then, Exhibit Number 11 is a graph?
A Is a graph showing the 0il production by months.

This is just a graphical representation of the same information
that was shown in Exhibit 10. Also, Exhibit Number 11 shows
the expected future production rate by the dotted line which
shows that this well yill have a future production life of
approximately 4 1/2 to 5 years.

Q If you will move to EXhibit‘lz,\ﬁhich is a

calculation of your o0il reserves, please?

A Exhibit Number 12 shows data used in calculating

the 0il reserves for the Pan American Greenwood 0il Well Number
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1. The data used are net pay thickness of 12 feet; average
porosity of 5.14 percent; water saturation of 30 percent;
recovery factor of .50 of the o0il in place. I might state that
this is a very optimistic figure. The formation volume
factor is 2.25;

The calculation of the recoverable oil by volumetrig
method amounts to 62 barrels per acre foot, or 744 barrels
per acre. Now, if we assume that this well will only
drain 40 acres the expected ultimute oil to be recovered
would be 29,760 barrels of oil. If we assume that tﬁis well
will drain 160 acres the expected 6il recovery under this
160 acres would be 119,040 barrels of oil.

We take note of the fact that as of January the lst,
1966, this well has already recovered 133,615 barrels of oil,
which is considerably in excess of what we would expect to be
recovered under the 160 acre tract. Now--

MR. PORTER: You're not recommending that the
well be plugged, are you?

THE WITNESS: No, sir, trying to arrive at what
we think the actual recovery will be from the well. We have
extrapolated the decline curve, which is shown on Exhibit
Number 11, and assuming a 50 percent decline per year the

estimated future oil recovery from January the lst, 1966,

would be 120,354 barrels of oil. When we add this to the
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amount of o0il that has been recovered up to January the lst,
theestimated actual ultimate recovery from this well will be
253,969 barrels. So these figures show that certainly this

well is draining much more than the 160 acres, in fact.

C.

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSIYIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERY TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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0 (Bv Mr. Watson) You have prepared, also, as Exhibiﬂ
13, a bottom hole pressure data sheet?

A Yes. Exhibit Number 13 sﬁows the bottom hole
pressure data on a few wells in the Lusk-Strawn Pool. The
original bottom hole pressure for the pool was 5862.pounds per
square inch at a ~7800' datum. After the completion of the
original well we have gone through and obtained original
bottom hole pressures on wells which were drilled after the

discovery time.
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The Shell-Middleton Federal "A" Number 2 Well
located in Section 30 of 19-32 had an original bottom hole
pressure of 5107 PSI and the date that that was taken was on
April the 4th, 1963,

The Southern New Mexico 0il Corporation Southern
California Petroleum Federal Number 4 Well located in Section
29 of 19-32 has an original bottom hole pressure of 4093 PSX

and that date was May the 19th, 1964.

Tenneco -~ Barton Number 2 Well located in Section

22 of 19-31 had an original bottom pressure of 3705 PSI. The

date that that pressure was taken was April the 19th, 1965.
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Phillips - Simon "A" Number 1 Well located in
Section 13 of 19-31 had an original bottom hole pressure of
3815 PSI. The date of that pressure was April the 2nd, 1965.
Now, what this data shows is that the original
bottom hole pressure of wells which were drilled later in the
life of the pool coincided approximately with the bottom hole
pressure for the pool which shows that these areas had been
drained before the wells were drilled. They were drainegd
by the older wells in the pool. So here again this
information shows that one well will actually drain a greater
area than 160 acres.
Q In summary, Mr. Gray, it's your conclusion that
a well in the Luék-Strawn Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, will
drain at least 160 acres, and undoubtedly in excess of
160 acres?
A Yes, sir.
Q And this particular well, Pan American Pre-Grayburg
Greenwood Number 1 will drain ét least 160 acres?
A Yes, sir.
MR. PORTER: Does this conclude your direct?
MR, WATSON: I wanted to put Mr. Brown on. Were
Exhibits 8, 9, 10, 11, 12 and 13 all prepared Sy you, sir?
A Yes, sir.

MR. WATSON: The applicanit offers those exhibits.
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{(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
g, 9, 10, 11, 12 and 13
offered into evidence.)
MR. PORTER: 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 132

MR. WATSON: Yes, sir.
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MR. PORTER: Are there any objections?
MR. KELLAHAN: I didn't get the date of the first
production. Could you give me that, please?

'MR. WATSON: Easily, October 19, 1964.

PHONE 242-6691 & ALBUOUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

ONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, Pan
American has no objéctions"to the entrance of these exhibits
as evidence. Do I understand cor;ectly that Mr. Gﬁiyjis
through with his testimony?

MR. PORTER: With the direct. He'll be subject

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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to cross-examination.
MR. BUELL: Since he is through we have no questions
of him on cross—-examination. I would like for the record
to reflect that we do not agree or disagree but simply that
we have no guestions as to the foréed pooling application.
MR. PORTER: The record will so reflect. The
exhibits will be admitted.
(Whereupon, Abplicant's Exhibits
g, 9, 10, 11, 12 and 13

admitted into evidence.)

MR. PORTER: Does anyone have any questions of

Mr. Gray? The witness may be excused.

-

e

e
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T. E. BROWN, J R., a witness, having been first duly
sworn on oath, was examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, WATSON:

Q You are T. E. Brown, Jr.?

A I am.

Q You are one of the applicants in this case?

A I am,

Q Mr. Brown have you received any payments by reason

of your overriding royalty interests under the Eash Half or

North Half of Section 7 of the lands involved in this
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application? ~
A No.
Q Is it your information that all moneys attributable

to 5 percent overriding royalty are being held in suspense
by the purchasers of production?
A Yes.
MR. PORTER: The 5 percent is being held in escrow?
MR. WATSON: 1In suspense.
MR. PORTER: In suspense?

MR. WATSON: Yes, sir. This is the only purpose for

putting Mr. Brown on. Since first production its been held in

suspvense.

MR, PORTER; Does anvone have a question of My, |
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Brown? The witness may be excused. Does this conclude
your testimony?

MR. WATSON: Yes, sir, it does.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else desiring to present
testimony at this time?

MR. MALONE: On behalf of Kathryn Murfee, Guafdian
of Bertie Noland Price, an incompetent, we would like to
state that inasmuch as this is not an‘appropriate forum which
to adjudicate conflicting interests in the Title, but |
we woﬁld like to offer one exhibit dated March 24, 1965,

entitled "Division Order Title Opinion". The exhibit is

offered for consideration in connection with the conclusions

of Mr. Watson as to the state of Title shown by Exhibit 6,
We’therefore ask that the ezhibit be identified as Kathryn
Murfee's -Guardian Exhibit Namber 1.
(Whereupon, Kathryn Murfee's
Guardian “Exhibit Number 1
marked for identification.)

MR. PORTER: Murfee?

MR. MALONE: M-u-r-f-e-e. I might also say that
in offerinq this cpinion of Pan American Petroleum Corporation
it is done so without warranty on the part of Pan American
Corporation.

(Whereupon, Kathryn Murfee's

Guradian Exhibit Number 1
offered into evidence.)
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MR. PORTER: Any objection to Mr. Malone's

2
Q
£ exhibit? It will be admitted.
(]
v
g (Whereupon, Kathryn Murfee's
NS Guardian Exhibit Number 1
<o 3 Bg admitted into evidence.)
=y 38
z rY ’
. 2 Z3 MR. PORTER: Any statements to be offered in this
> 5 5
R ¥
= § 3o case?
Yoo » D w
a> 23 .
“?E LB MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, on
wo & g
3. . . .
= 8 g behalf of Pan American Petroleum Corporation I would like for
—fpnnes? ~ -
F— v w0
- [*] Z &
== g gg the record to reflect that we certainly have no objection to
ad w e X
— x N“‘
— g §; the forced pooling of these overriding royalties. In our
&2 = 88 ‘
g; 2 g§ opinion that is the only solution to the problem that
o
] . 'i
a5 i g§ we're faced with here. Actually, in this case Pan American
[— b4 ;;; '
= 5 %25
o 3 %g has just been a stakeholder and when the controversy of the
a g go
-3 $ =g

overriding royalty payments developed, Pan American has been
holding the entire 5 percent overriding interests in escrow
or in suspense,

Ir makes no difference to the working interest
owners, Pan American, Continental, Shell and City Service, to
whom we pay that 5 percent. We simply want to assure
ourselves that we pay that 5 percent in the proper amounts to
the proper parties.

when T say we are a stakeholder I don't want to make

the impression that Pan American is cold or indifferent to the

rights of anyone, but we can not substitufe our opinion for
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the opinion of the Supreme Court of the State of New Mexico
which has placed it under the nonapportionment rule and it

was under that rule that we prepared the division orders

2
o
Z
>
Zz
S
¥
8 [o]
>
cs % §8 which showed the Brown group their interests.
oo i 15
. —— z Ez . 3 i
. % Zs Pan American feels the retroactive aspect of this
as 2 gz
[oiie } L w
= E 3@ case from a general policy standpoint is bad. .
. oad . 29 . .
S ag I have searched my mind and memory and I cannot
o0 & §e :
3 . . X s .
= % 98 recall a single instance where this Commission has issued a
e o~
=. i £% retroactive proration order.
a0 \3 og
L
% g * It does not take much knowledge to see how a
o xb
as £ of
o d— v @ ] a k4
Eg g q§ retroactive order could do great violence to a proration act.
o N
[} * 3
7z . Z s . . . .
= i g9 I will say this.in fairness to those applicants,
= i if |
= : 28 that we have placed the 5 percent in suspense and in this
 — & o

particular case a retroactive order would not adversely
; . financially affect any.of fhe working interest owners.

MR. PORTER: You have the money, you just want a
determination made as to who you are paying it to?

MR. BUELL: We are ready and willing now, and
have always been so, to pay that money.;o the: -- to whoever
the parties are in the proper prOportion.

MR. MALONE: On behalf of the Guardian we would

jéin in the application of Mr. Brown on the question of the

Title and the interests held by the Guardian. If this is

in fact a conflict, that of course, will have to be determined

oA
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in a court action.

With reference to the retroactive aspects of the
application, while we would very much like to have the benefit
of a retroactive order, my understanding of the law is that
a legislative body can act only prospectively. Its order
pooling the royalty interests can only be effective from the
date it's entered, and henceforth, and the function of
adjudicéting the right of impounding proceeds from past
production has to be performed by a court.

If it seems to be a case that all the royalty
owners are in agreement, that if this pooling order is in
agreement, a;l the fuhds should be distributed on that basis,

on the basis of merely a prospective order by the Commission,
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the end might be achieved.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Watson, did you have a closing

statement?

MR. KELLAHAN: Continental 0il Company joins in
the statement made on behalf of the Petroleum Corporation.
Continental is one of the main working interest owners and
Pan Amexican is the operator. BAs we see it there is
certainly no objection to the forced pooling in this tract

and this is the proper remedy and probably should have been

brought as an ac¢tion before the Commission long before this

date if they wanted to participate in the proceeds from the
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early production.

2
9 ~
& The problem we have here is that this tract has
z
o
v
H been divided into two tracts as far as the royalty ownership
v
.- (<]
co X §8 is concerned. We follow the nonapportionment rule and must
[ wonted > X
. 3 3 in our opinion attribute the royalty. This is our
== §F 3% interpretation of the New Mexico Supreme Court Decision.
- * Dw '
a> % 23 ,
“E .E We can't be expected then to tender the royalty at our own
L0 & g :
= f 38 risk and we wouldn't want to see Pan American put into that
- ;w3
= § &3 "
i & &% position.
Lo e} o -g
PO, x o
-y 8 As Mr. Buell stated, no one is going to be hurt
S 9 w B
22 £ g8 .
g; S g% in this case but this is not the proper forum to hear the
a ]
] . 3 .
a5 = g§ owlLership for production from October 1964.
= £ 3Z
; = 3 3% Certainly once this Commission enters the forced
; - 5 -

pooling order the Commission cannot aAffect the past production|
i MR. PORTER: Mr. Watson.

MR. NEIL WATSON: On behalf of the applicants,
may it please the Commission, it appears we're in this
position. There is no one here objecting to this application
for forced pooling. Everyone here who has made a statement
has stated that it is the only solution to this problem.
Certainly it is our position that under the law the Commission
has full authority under Section 65-3-14 to enter this order.

Now, with fespect to the question of whether or not

it has any retroactive effect, the evidence is here before the
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Commission that the entire 5 percent overriding royalty has

2

o

[~ t

Zz '’ Iy : .

% been held in suspense ever since this well was placed in

v

g production. Now, in connection with' this statement we did

g o

>

2z ¥ . ' : s

i 8g not introduce any evidence as to whether division orders were
o y. 34

o z . : . . .

- %3 first circulated but I can assure the Commissioh that our
a ] 3z
<o - & w
-~ ¥ §§ client did not have any chance to see or examine a division
| JP—. 5 .n':':‘ .
a4 =g
«r 5 L2 order when the well was brought in, as a producer, it was

& < g P
(<= V0] o e
— - 3
= 5 2§ some months later. And when they were first circulated the
| — v “‘é,
= ¥ §c . i . : :

o § £z applicant, T. E. Brown, Jr., made his objection known to the
2§ R

. i %; p urchasing company at that time.

a v o :

‘as 8 S . . . .

g; § oz We filed our application sometime ago. ¥Now, as

f o 3

> -3 - Z L] . .

as 3 g2 I understand it the position that has been stated here, no
= i i:

N E . . . .
< < 3% one who has made a statement objects to this order becoming
an S geo \

1 % =g

effective with the first production. It is simply that the
objecﬁion is that this might create a precedent which the
g Commission might have to follow.

So-far as I know there is no set tradition that
the Commission has taken that a precedent has been set. As
far as I know the Commission has in the past issued orders
granting a back allowable for governing production that had
already been produced or was going to be produced from a

particular well which certainly could be considered as a

retroactive order. In other words, as the matter now stands

before the Commission, it is our position that the Commission
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definitely has the authority under the law to enter the order
we request in the application. It is further our position that
the evidence and the statements that have been made here

established that no cone here is objecting to the entry of

| ssuand
- such an order and that the entry of such an order is the only
Qo
L) .
I way to solve the particular problems here.

Certainly there is no question but what the
testimony establishes that the 160 acre spacing order issued
by the Commission was issued in the first instance for the
p urpose of prevention of waste and it necessarily follows

" that the persons.who own interests are entitled to share in the

{
DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

production that is produced from that 160 acres.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a statement to make
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i in the case? If there is nothing further to be presented

the Commission will take the case under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)
1, BOBBY J. DAVIS, Notary Public in and for the County

of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that

C.

1
{

the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me;
and that the same is a true and correct record of the said
proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 26th day of Apfil, 1966.

.,

- s
4ff§iwif/%3¢¢«—\NZ:' A e

NOTEARY PUBLIC

My Commission Expires:
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BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE

LUSK STRAWN POOL

Original Pool Bottom Hole Pressure - 5862 psi. at ~7800' datum,

Original Pressures for Wells Drilled later in Pool Life:

ORIGINAL
WELL LOCATION BHP DATE RUN
Shell-Middleton Fed. "A" #2 P-Sec.30-19-32 5107 4-4-63
Southern N. Mex. 0il Corp.-
S. Calif. Pet.-Fed., #U I-Sec.29-19-32 1093 5-19-64
Tenneco - Barton #2 p-Sec.22-19-31 3705 4-19-65
0-Sec.13-19-31 3815 4-2-65

Phillips - Simon "A" #1

A7

: Exhibit %5




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSBION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY TFE OlL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSINERING:

CASE No., 2469
Order No., R-2175-8

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS

COMPANY FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT OF REMEIVED
SPECIAL RULES AND REGUIATIONS FOR
THE LUSK-STRAWN POOL, LEA COUNTY, L
NEW MEXICO. MAY 51962
O, C. G
Q@ER OF THE 1SS10 ARTERBIA, QFFICE

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
March 14, 1962, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, befora the 01l Consex-
vation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the
"Commission."

NOW, on this__ 4th _ day of Apf#il, 1962, the Commission,
a quorum being preaent, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having beén given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company, on
rehearing, seeks a modification of the Special Rules and Regula~
tions for the Lusk«Strawn Pool as coritained in Order No. R~2175
entered in Casa No. 2469% on January 30, 1962, to provide for the
development of said pool on 160~acre proration units.

(3) That the present teatimony of the applicant indicates
that one well can efficiently drain l60-acres. -

(4) That the present testimony of tha applicant relative
. to the economics of Adrilling in the aubject pool indicataes
development on less than l160-acre oil proration un d be

uneconomical.
e RE Tk sSION

(5) That the Special Rules- Rag “la“i°3§ ugke
Strawn Pool as containad in OrdarziNo, R~ 7&33 i nmea fiad .
to provide for l60-acre oil procra oqg“n “*,Fe. ------

......
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CASE No, 2469
Order No. R-2175-PR

IT IS THEREFQRE QRBEREM

(1) That Special Rules and Regulations for the Lusk-Strawn
Pool, Lea County, Naw Maexico, are hereby promulgated as followst

SPECIAL RULES AND REQUIATIONS
- EOR THE LUGK-STRAWN POOL .

RULE 1. Bach well complated or recompleted in the Lusk-
Strawn Pool or in the Strawn formation within one mile of the
Lusk~S8trawn Pool, and not nearar to nor within the limits of
another designatod Strawn pool, shall bs spaced, drilled, oper-
ated, and prorated in accordance with the Special Rules and
Regulations hereinafter set forth,

RULE 2., Each wall completed or recompleted in the Lusk-
Strawn Pool shall ba locatad on a unit containing 160 acres, more
or less, substantially in the form of a square, which i8 a quarter
section being a legal subdivision of the United S8tates Public

Lands Survey.

RULE 3. Each well completed or recompleted in said pool
shall not be drilled closer thaAn 660 feet to any quarter gection
line nor closer than 330 feet to any quarter=quarter section
line. Any well which was drilling to or recompleted in the Lusk-
Strawn Pool prior to January 4, 1962; 1is granted an exception to
the well locaticon requirements of this Rulé.

RULE 4. For good cause shown, the Secretary-~Director of
the Commission may grant an eXcCeption to the regquirementa of
Rule 2 without notice and hearing when the application is for
a non-standard unit comprising less than 160 acres, All oper-
ators offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be
notified of the application by registered or caertified mall,
and the application shall state that such notice has been
furnished. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may
approve the application if, after a period of 30 days, no
offset operator has entered an objection to the formation of

such non-standard unit.

The allowable assigned to any such nhon-standard
untit shall bear the camna -atio to a standard allowable in the
Lusk~Strawn Pool as the acreage in such non-standard unit beard

to 160 acres.

RULE 5. A l60~-acre proration unit (158 through 162 acres)
in the Lusk-Strawn Pool shall be aasigned & l60-acra proportional
factor of 8.67 for allowable purposas, and in the event there is
more than one well on & l60-acra proralion unit, the oOperator may
produce the allowabla amsigned to the unit in any proportion.
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CASE No., 2469
Order No. R-2175-B

RULE 6. The limiting gas-oil ratio in the Lusk-8trawn Pool
shall be 4000 : 1.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, That the provisions of Rulea 5 and 6 shall
not become effective until such time as all wells presently com-
pleted in the subject pool are connected to a casinghead gas
gathering system,

{(2) That Order No. R-2175 entered in Case No. 2469 on
January 30, 1962, is hereby suparseded.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
éntry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary. .

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated. :

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

—

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman "

E. S, WALKER, Member

SEAL A, L, PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

esr/
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GOVERNOR
JACK M. CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Nefo Mexico
Bil Tonservation Tommission

[

LAND COMMISSIONER B STATE GEOLOGIST

GUYTON B, HAYS

MEMBER

A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

P. ©. BOX 2088

SANTA FE
October 13, 1965 - ‘
‘——an_uﬂﬂ';E;E;;E‘ngiNNBsti
Mr. Neil B. Watson CO"WAWN o
Watson & Watson Qk gomha For pw NoRED .
Carper Building h'bil'ﬂ@'“*"‘ ___________ J—
P. O. Drawer E — ;774 J
: : e g e e
Artesia, New Mexico T S e GO e
wﬁ#—""‘w :

Dear Sir:

Reference is made to your letter dated October 8, 1965,
concerning the number of acres dedicated to the Pan
American Petroleum Corporaticn, Greenwood #1, NW NE,
Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 32 East.

Enclosed please find a copy of the Well Location and
Acreage Dedication Plat filed by Pan American and indica-
ting the dedicated acreage is 160 acres being the NE/4

of Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 32 East. The sub~-
Ject well is producing from the fLusk Strawn Pool which has
160 acre spacing and was issued a top allowable of 330
BOPD for the month of October, 1965.

If we can furnish additional information regarding the
above, please advise.
Very yours,
o

IT. R. TRUJILLO
Administrative Assistant

IRT/og
Encl. 1
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERYATION COMMISSIOR APy
WELL LOCATION ARD ACREAGE DEDICATION PLAT
SEE INSTRUCTIONS FOR COMPLEYING THIS FORM O TH5 REVERSY SIDE
SECTION A T
Operatod Lesse ¥eil No.
PAN=AMERICAN PET, CORP, GREENWOOD*PRE-~GRAYBURG OPERATING, / EA 1
[ Uait Lecter Sectioa Township Raoge Couaty ’
8 7 T19S R32E LEA
Actual Footage Locstioa of Well:
660 feet from e NORTH line and 1980 feet frow the EAST( .,-ﬂ:ﬁﬂ"vm""“\
Grouad Level Eleov, Produciag Formation Pool T T dicated Accenge: |
Styaun Inak Styaun Exb 21 60 o Acces

4
-7

1. 1a the Operacor the ooly owoer in rhe dedicated acrenge cutlined on thz plac below? YES - PQ . ( ‘Dunet” means 1be person

ubo bax 1be rnght to driil into @nd to produce from any pool end to appropnate the production either {of‘bmud/ or for himsell and
wiotber, (63-3=29(¢) NMSA 1935 Camp.)

2. U the anawers (0 questioa oge ia ''80,'’ have the interante of all the owners beea coasolidated by communitizaticn agreement of othec-
wise? YES NO

3. lf the nnawaer to queation two is "'60,'" list all the owsers and theit reapective interests below:

. U snewec is "‘yes,' Type of Consolidation

vt et : Land Description
SECYIOR B CERTIFICATION
T T JT ,! S .
! O | ; ! heeeby certify that the informatioa
{ 8 ' in SECTION A above us true and com-
: ! ’980. 3 plete 1o the bear of my kaowledge sad
1 belief.
I I '
} _J : { Mame  original Stgned byt
N S R K Yo B STALEY
V"""'_'—'—'—"_—_i_-—""—'—— ““““““ + ; Position
|
hreap dupsristopdent
: : Company
i ! | Pen tmeriom Petroloua Cox
I . l ate
{ \ _“M_..’.és};&m
I |
1 ]
I I
! { . I heteby cestily that the well locstion
; ! | i | . sbown oa the plat in SECTION B wae
| i ploteed leoes field noxen of actual
| { surteys made by me or under my
t { supervision, aad that the same 13 e
| —L aad correct to the beat of my kaowledge
--—-—-—-—‘—-—--—-{———-———-—-“——-h--———-——--—- e e~ 4 and belief.
i |
| |
} |
| !
| |
| ]
| i
L Jd.

— y o o i s i e
. |

prag ¥ - y ¥ N ———p N ¥
O 350 GAO 990 /310 1668 /90 Lrk0 240 o) 1500 A0 300 o

rade
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CALCULATION OF OIl. RESERVES

PAN-AMERICAN - GREENWOOD WELL #1 -

UNIT B - SEC, 7-198-32E

DATA
Net Pay Thickness - ~ 12 Feet
Average Porosity - -  5,14%
-~ ~ 30%

Water Saturation

Recovery Factor - -~ - .50 of o0il in place

2.25

Recoverable 0il, R

7758 x 0514 x .70 x .50
3.75 = 62 bbls,/ac.ft.

or 744 bbls, fac,

Recovery Erom 40 acres - - =~ 29,760 bbls,

Recovery from 160 acres 119,040 bbls,

0il Production to Jan, 1, 1966 - 133,615 bbls,

e —

Estimated Future 0il Recovery, N

Agsume 50 percent decline/year

A e

Decline to 200 bbls, per month

Decline Factor = 5,65

N = 7,000 - 200
5,65 x 10-2 = 120,354 bbls,

= 253,969 bbls,

——— —

Estimated Actual Ultimate Recovery

ixhibit 4, /2.
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BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE DATA

LUSK STRAWN POOL

Original Pool Bottom Hole Pressure - 5862 psi, at -7800' datum,

Original Pressures for Wells Drillsd 1até§ in Pool Life:

ORIGINAL
WELL LOCATION BHP DATE RUN
Shell-Middleton Fed. "A" #2 P-Sec.30-19-32 5107 ‘ 4-y-63
Southern N. Mex. 0il Corp.~
S. Calif, Pet,-Fed. #4 I-Sec,29-19-32 4093 5-19-64
Tenneco ~ Barton #2 P~Sec,22~19-31 3705 4-19~65
Phillips ~ Simon "A" #1 0-Sec.13-19-31 3815 4-2-65

Exhibit ﬁ% /;2




OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
£. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE. NEW MEXJCO

LEGAL DIVISION
PHONE 827-2741

January 28, 1956

Mr. Fred A. Watson
Attorney at Law
P. O. Drawer E
Artesia, New Mexico

Re: Case 3376

Dear Freds

As requested in your letter of January 27, 1966, I am
anclosing 30 copies of our usual Notics of Publication for
your use in advertising the above case and giving personal

notice or notice by wailing,

We will include this case in our regqular publication
prior to the hearing.

Very truly yours,

J. M, DURRETT, Jr.
Attorney

JMD/esr
Encloesures

DOCKET MAILED

Dﬂiegi-"l "’0\) %

L/ l/‘

-
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION )

OF T. E. BROWN, JR., AND CLAUDYNE )

BROWN THORP FOR COMPULSORY POOL- ) No. 3376
ING, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO )

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned, Atwood & Malone of Roswell, New Mexico,
a firm of attorneys, all of whose members are duly licensed to prac-
tice law in the State of New Mexico, hereby enters its appearance as

local counsel with Guy Buell, Esquire, or J. K. Smith, Esquire, of

the Texas Bar, for Pan American Petroleum Corporation in the above

entitled cause.

DATED at Roswell, New Mexico, this 5th day of April, 1966,

ATWOOD. & MAL ONE

’

Attorneys for Pan American
Petroleum Corporation
Post Office Drawer 700
Roswell, New Mexico

L
’ ¥



JEFF O ATWOOD (1883-1980)

ROS9 L. MALONE

ATWOOD & MALON E N _vg_nrnL(Sr MALONE
S ANS'SELE, D MApN
LAWYERS ‘et Alcdoren oo
B8CB F, TURNER
RUBERT A, JOHNSON
I~ PSR
P O.ORAWER 700 I‘u';amq va,)nAssf\Y'v,.m,
¢ ]

TELEPHONE B0S5 &22-622
SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO
8820!
APRIL
5th
1966

i 1 O‘/

Mr. A. L., Porter, Jr., Secretary
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

Post Office Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr., Porter:

We enclose herewith our Entry of Appearance in Case
Nos., (3378 and 3390 for Pan American Petroleum Cor-
poratiornr;” Would you please file the same.

Appreciating your courtesy, we are,

Very truly]yours,

f fZ&%#OOD{m-
R
L
M
v
Encls.,

Cc: J. K. Smith, Esquire




Docket No. 10-66
DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - APRIL 13, 1966

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M., THE INN MOTOR HOTEL, CONVENTION CENTER,

200 SOUTH LINAM, HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE

CASE 3389:

CASE 3376:

CASE 3390:

CASE 3391:

CASE 3392:

(1) Consideration of the o0il allowable for May, 1966;

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
May, 1966, from thirteen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy,
and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Consideration of
the allowable production of gas from nine prorated
pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties,

New Mexico, for May, 1966.

Application of David Fasken for down-hole commingling,; Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styvled cause, seeks authority
to commingle in the wellbore, production from the North Bagley-
Upper Pennsylvanian, North Bagley-Middle Pennsylvanian, and North
Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian Oil Pools in his Felmont C¢-lier Well
No. 1, located in Unit H of Section 9, Township 11 Scu n, Range

33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, with the provision that no more
than one top allowable could be produced from said well.

Application of T. E. Brown, Jr. and Claudyne Brown Thorp for
compulsory pooling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the
above-styled cause, seek an order pooling all oil and gas mineral
interests in the Lusk-Strawn Pool underlying the NE/4 of Section
7, Township 19 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Said order to be effective the date of first production from said

land and pool.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for special rules
for the East Hightower-lower Perinsylvanian Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the pro-
mulgation of special pool rules for the East Hightower-Lower
Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision
for 80-acre proration units.

Application of The Atlantic Refining Company for three waterflood
projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project on each
of three separate contiguous leases, pending unitization, by the
injection of water into the Yates and Upper Queen formations,
Shugart Pool, through five wells located in Sections 34 and 35,
Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Appli-
cant further seeks an administrative prccedure whereby the project
areas could be consolidated or expanded to include other lands
upon unitizaticn and whereby additional injection wells could be

approved.

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order for
the creation, extension and contraction of certain pools in Lea,
Eddy, Chaves, and Rooseévelt Counties, New Mexico.

a) CREATE A new gas pool for San Andres production designated as
the South Crossroads-San Andres Gas Pool. The discovery well is
W. XK. Byrom, T. P. State No. 1, located in Unit K of Section 10,
Township 10 South, Range 36 East, NMPM. Said pool described as:

TOWNSRIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 10: SW/4
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APRIL 13, 1966, REGULAR HEARING

b) EXTEND the Chaveroo-San Andres Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 24: Sw/4

SECTION 25: W/2

SECTION 26: S/2

SECTION 28: NE/4

SECTION 35: Nw/4

EXTEND the South Corbin-Queen Pool to include therein:

[¢]
N

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 34: 1i/2

d) EXTEND the Jenkins-Cisco Pocl to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SCUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: NW/4

e) EXTEND the Justis-Blinebry Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 26: SW/4

f) EXTEND the Morton-Lower Wolfcamp Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 12: SE/4

g) EXTEND the Querecho Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool to include thereéin:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 15: Sw/4
SECTION 22: NW/4

h) EXTEND the Scarborough-Yates-Seven Rivers Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 30: SW/4

i) EXTEND the Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool to include
therein:

TOWNSRIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 23 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 29: All
SECTION 32: All

j) CONTRACT the Red Lake Pool by the deletion therefrom of the
following lands:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 31: SE/# NE/4 and E/2 SE/%




-\

3

APRYL 13, 1966, REGULAR HEARING

CASE 3393:

K) EXTEND the Artesia Pool to include the lands deleted from the
Red Lake Pool in Paragraph (3) above.

1) EXTEND the Linda-San Andres Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, MMPM
SECTION 8: N/2 NE/4

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
for the abolishment, creation and extension of certain pools in
San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

a) ABOLISH the Rattlesnake-Pennsylvanian "B" Gas Pool which
comprises the following-described area:

TOWNSHIP 2¢ NORTH, RANGE 19 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 2: S§/2
SECTION 11: N/2

b) ABOLISH the Rattlesnake-Pennsylvanian "CD" 0il Pool which
comprises the following-described area:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 18 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 18: §/2 NW/4 and SW/4
SECTION 19: N/2 NW/4 and W/2 NE/4

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 19 WEST, NMPM
“SECTION 1: SW/4

SECTION 2: E/2 and E/2 SW/4

SECTION 11: E/2 NW/4 and NE/4

SECTION 12: NW/4, E/2 SW/4 and SE/4
SECTION 13: NE/4

¢) CREATE the Rattlesnake-Pennsylvanian "BCD"™ Qil Pool with
vertical limits being from 6404 feet to 6827 feet on the log

of the Continental 0il Company Rattlesnake Well No. 136, located
in Unit J of Section 2, Township 29 North, Range 19 West,

San Juan County, New Mexico, and with horizontal limits described

as follows:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 19 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 2: 5/2
SECTION 11: N/2
SECTION 12: ALl

d) EXTEND the Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 17: NW/4
SECTION 18: NE/4

e) EXTEND the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 23 NORTH, RANGE 2 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 14: SwW/4

SECTION 15: W/2 and SE/4

SECTION 22: NE/4
SECTION 23: §/2
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APRIL 13, 1966, REGULAR HEARING

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 1:  SE/4

SECTION 2: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE S WEST, NMPM
SECTION 3: SW/4

SECTION 10: N/2 and SE/4

f) EXTEND the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 10: E/2
TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
SECTICN 17: All
SECTION 18: All
SECTION 20: N/2
SECTION 21: N/2
TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 13: §/2

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 26: W/2

g) EXTEND the Soutn Blanco-Tocito 0Oil Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE S WEST, NMPM

SECTION 18: SE/4
SECTION 19: NE/4
SECTION 20: N/2



CALCULATION OF OIL RESERVES

PAN-AMERICAN - GREENWOOD WELIL #1 -

UNIT B - SEC. 7-198-32E

DATA
Net Pay Thickness - -~ 12 Feet
Average Porosity - - 5,14%
Water Saturation - - 30%

Recovery Factor -

FVF - = = = = = = = = 2,25

Recoverable 0il, R

= 7758 x ,0514 x .70 x .50
2,25

or 744 bdbls,/ac,

.50 of o0il in place

= 62 bbvls./ac.ft,

Recovery from 40 acres - - - 29,760 bbls,
Recovery from 160 acres - - 119:b49 bbls,
0il Production to Jan, 1, 1966 - 133,615 bbls,

Estimated Future 0il Recovery, N

Assume 50 percent decline/year

Decline to 200 bbls, per month

Decline Factor = 5,65
N = 7,000 - 200 _
5.65 x 10-2 = 120,354 bbls,

Estimated Actual Ultimate Recovery = 253,969 bbis.

A /2,
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I
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July

=

ERVATION

Aug L]

Sept,

BEFD=

Oct.

Nov.

OIL CONs

Dec,

Cumulative

OIL AND GAS PRODUCTION

PAN-AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

GREENWOOD #1

oIl
7,234
10,062
10,581
27,877
10,857
9,800
10,566
9,909
10,210
9,565
9,486
8,574
6,655
6,029
7,492
6,595
105,738

133,615

196,783

Exhibit 3% [¢




-

.

. e .

“ “o 4

FOHM 1020 8:63 -
- \

7Ny

o

T W\ Oy 1‘~ 1 K Nn .
SN AMEBRICAN PRTRCLEUN, GUUECRANTN

OlL AND GAS BUILDING P. 0. BOX 1410

Fort WorTH, TEXAS--76101

James X Sty
DiviSION ATTORNLY Maszeh 21.?, 1965

Hew Mexico

Iea County

L:asc No. 108258

AT, 5. Brown

1c-071856-5

fcese llo. 212056

Greenvioca Pre-Grayburyg
Operating Ares

n American Petroleum Corporation

J

Pa
¥ort Worth, Texas
DIVISION ORDER TITIE OPTNION
Re: Township 19 South, Range 32 Last, N.M.P.M., lea
County, New Mexico
Section 7: NE/L
Referenze is made to Supolem cntal Title Opinion dated August 1b, 195k,
prepared by the undersigned, covering the land descrived in the capiion hereof,
This opinion is based thereon and

and other lends not here under examination.
upon examination of the following:

LPSTRACTS

1. Supplenmental Abstract Wo. 17,711 by yec.e“al Avsiract
Company covering the NB/4 Section 7, T-19-S, R-32-1, IT.m.P.*i ;
Tea County, Nev Mexico, as reflected in the records of the
United States ILand Office, Santa Fe, New lMexico, certified
from Augus 1, 3, 1964, at 10:00 a.m. to January 22, 1965, at

10:00 a.m.

2. Supplemental Abstract No. 1-2165-A by Lovington Ab-
stmact Company, Inc., covering the NB/k Seection 7, T-19-S,
R-32-E, H.M.P.M., as reflected in the records of Iea Counuy,
Hew Mexico, from August 3, 1964, at 8:C0 a.m. to January 21,

1965, at 8:00 a.n.

/a&fw,b e/

BEFO! =

Oit CONSERVAT!C '
|
| Santa Fe, N V.. ico'SSION
...... i Exhibﬁ G /

Case No, w7

]
bl
)

02
[
[0}




USA-T. 2. Brown (DOTO) -2- Naxeh 2%, 1985
TER SOUPIR PITIE VESTED AS TFOLIOWS:

MINERAIS::

United States of America - A1l
ROYALTY:

United States of America - 1245

Continentel Cil Company - 875 WL, %

#% Subject to an overriding royalty interest of 5% owned
as follows:

E/2 RE/L: Section 7:

T. E. Erovn, Jr. - 1/2 of 5%
Claudyne Brown - 1/2 of 5%

w/e Ne/k section :

Paul Terry - 1/8 or 5%
¥. N. Price - 17/32 of 5%
?. E. Brown, Jr. - 3/32 of 5%
Claudyne Brown - 3/32 of 5%
Bertis Nolend Price - 5/6k of 5%
Estate of L. M.

Price, deceased - 5/64 of 5%

REQUIREMENIS :

‘1. Mandatory. As an ald in determining the owmership of the overriding
royalty interest attributable herelin to the BEstate of 1. M. Price, deceascd, pro-
bate proceedings in the estate of said decedent should be securad and furnished
Tor examination. If sald decedent died intestate and there wers no administration

is

proceedings on his estate, then an heirship affidaviv should be Turnished. In

aGdition, proor should be furnished that all debis and claims of said decedent!s
estate, including State of Texas Inheritance and Federal Estaie taxes, have been

paid.

Subject to the foregoing requirement, the title to captioned land, as reflected
herein, is hereby approved for Division Order purposes.
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USL-2. 2. Browa (DOTO) -3-

ia™a s ade

nhe absiracts, together with the lease file, cealract flle and unit file
furnished for use in preparation ol this opinion axre herewith returned.
Yours very truly,
5 . i S

P s Ty
oy /;g_/i/ s

/‘»’/_‘ Bt SN
THOMAS D. VAGOFFIN
Attorney

-

cc: MI‘- Po Bo Abbey
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REFORE THE
oiL CONSERVATION CONEM\SS\ON
S_nta Fe, New M- xtco/___‘ww
J -
EXhib.;t; N O, cererere e l
Case No. 5&‘/(0 !

Page No. 4

Inventory

11.

One-half {1/2) of an overriding royalty interest of

5/16ths of 5%, upon a Government oil and gas lease covering -
the following described lands, to wit:

12,

Township 12 South, Range 32 Fast, N.M,P.l.

Section 63 W NW% and WzSist
Section 7: WsNE=z.

(Said overriding royalty irnterest is of record in the
name of W. Ne Price, son of the decedent, but said
l?g interest is held by W. N. Price in his name, as the

property of L. M. Price.)

An undivided 1/8th interest in Government lease N.M. 02770

covering the following described lands, to wit:

Township 18 South, Range 32 Fast, N.M.P.lL

Section 30: Lot 4 and SE4SWz,
Containing 8l.11 acres, more or less.

(Said lease is in the name of G. Kelley Stout, but
decedent is the owner of an undivided 1/8th interest
therein, which said interest is held by G. Xelley Stout
in his name but is the property of L. M. Price.)

PROPERTIES IN EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXTCO:

13.

An undivided one~third (1/3rd) interest in State of

New Mexico 0il and Gas Lease E-4405 covering the follovwing
described lands, to wit:

lho

Township 19 South, Range 29 Fast, N.M.P.lio

‘Section l3: HNzldz.

(We No Price, son of the decedent, is tho record ovner
of said lease, and a 1/3rd interest theroin is the property
of L. Ms Price but held in the name of ¥. N, Price,

An undivided one-third (1/3rd) interest in State of

New Mexico 0il and Gas Lease E~-5080 covering the following
described lands, to wit:

Townsnip 19 South, Ranze 29 East, N.M.P.'.
Section 21:¢ NINLz,.

(We No Price, son of the decedent, is the record owner
of said lease, and a 1/3rd interest therein is the
property of L. M. Price bubt held in the name of W. N.
Price.




ARSTRACTER!'S CFRTIFICATE

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

4]
(0]

COUNTY OF LEA )

The Lovington Abstract Company, 2 New

Mexicc Corporation, herety certifies that the foreroing is a true and
correct copy of Page No. L of the Inventory taken from Probate Case No,
1503, entitled “In The Matter of the Last Will and Testament énd Istate
of L, M, Price, Deceased", which was omitted from our Abstract No, 3~29664

covering the following described lard in Lea Gounty, New Mexico, to-wit:

Northeagt Quarter (NF}) Section Seven (7), Township

Nineteen South (19S), Range Trirty-two Fast (32E),
N.MLPLM,

as the same appears on record in the office of the County Clerk, Lea County,
New Mexico,

Witness the signature of caid Companv, signed ty ite duly
authorized officer and its corporate seal hereon impressed ttis 7th day

of April, 1966 at eight o'clock A.M.

LOVINGTON ARSTRACT COMFANY

By: A daa_— ety S

Ass't Secretary




Title summary on 5% overriding royalty under E%NE& of
Section 7 and 5% overriding royalty under WANEZ of Section

7, all in Township 19 South, Range 32 East, N.M.P.M,
(prepared from Abstract No. 3-2966, of Lovington Abstract
Company, and certified copy of Page No. 4 of Inventory

taken from Probate Case No. 1503, "In the Matter of the

Last Will and Testament and Estate of L. M, Price, Deceased",
certified by Certificate dated April 7, 1966 at 8:00 A.M,
Recording references are to the Records of Lea County,

New Mexico.)

EINE: of Section 7, Township 19 South,
Range 32 East, N.M.P.M,

1, United States 0il and Gas Lease Las Cruces 071856 issued
October 1, 1950 to T, E. Brown. (0il and Gas Book 112, Page

338).
2. Assignment of 01l and Gas Lease dated May 21, 1954 from

T. E. Brown, et ux, to Charles B. Read, reservin h_over-
riding rovalty to Brown. (01l and Gas Boo , Page .

3. Assignment of Overriding Rovalty dated June 23, 1954
from T. E. Brown, et ux, to T. E. Brown, Jr., 1/2 of 5%,

- and Claudvne Brown Thorp, 1/2 of 5%. (Miscellaneous Book
89, Page 272).

Summary: T. E. Brown, Jr. - 1/2 of 5% Overriding royalty

Claudyne Brown

Thorp - 1/2 of 5% Overriding royalty.
WANE: of Sectioun 7, Townsnip 1% Scuth,

Range 32 East, N.M.P.M.

1. United States 0il and Gas Lease Las Cruces 071856 issue
October 1, 1950 to T. E. Brown. (0il and Gas Book 112, P

338).

2. Agsignment of 0il and Gas Lease dated May 21, 1954 fr
T. E. Brown, et ux, to Charles B, Read, reservin » over
riding royalty to Brown. (0il and Gas Boo

3. Assignment of Overriding Royalty dated June 23, 195
from T. E. Brown, et ux, to the following persons in th
following proportions, to wit:

G. Kelley Stout 6/16ths of 5%
W. N. Price 5/16ths of 5%
Paul Terry 1/8th  of 5%
T. E., Brown, Jr, 3/32nds of 5%
Claudvne Brown Thorp 3/32nds of 5%

{Miscellaneous Book 94, Page 135).

L. Rovalty Assignment dated August 1, 1963 from G. Kel
Stout to W. N. Price, covering 3/8ths of 5% overriding
royalty interest. (Miscellaneous Book 203, Page 325).

5. Estate of L. M. Price, deceased, was administered in
Case No, 1503 in the Probate Court of Lea County, New
Mexico, The Inventory claimed that 1/2 of 5/16ths of 5%
overriding royalty (under the subject lands) was held of
record in the name of W, N. Price, son of L. M. Price, but
that the same actually belonged to L. M. Price., . By Final
Decree, the property of L. M. Price was determined to
descend and vest in Kathryn Price Murfee, as guardian of
Bertie Noland Price, an incompetent person., Bertie Noland
Price was the widow of L. M, Price, and L. M, Price's Last
Will and Testament devised all property to her. Bertie
Noland Price was declared incompetent in Case No. 22,407

in the District Court of Eddy County, State of New Mexico,
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6. W. N. Price is deceased, and his estate is being
administered in Case No. 2577 in the Probate Court of
Lea County, New Mexico. An Order was entered December
1, 1065 determining that his heirs are as follows:

Dorothy W. Price Wife
Patricia Rhea Price Roberson Daughter

Kathryn Jeanne Price
Whittenburg Daughter

Lelah Antionette Price Coyle Daughter

William Leslie Price Son

7. Dorothy R. Price (one and the same person as Dorothy W.
Price), the surviving widow of W. M. Price, is now deceased,
and her estate is being administered in Case No. 2611 in the
Probate Court of Lea County, Hew Mexico. An Order wes entered
December 1, 1965 determining her heirs to be as follows:

W. W. Wellman father
Elsie Wellman mother
Summary: T. E. Brown, Jr. - 3/32 of 5%
Claudyne Brown Thorp - 3/32 of 5%
Paul Terrv 1/8 of 5%

W. N, Price at the time
of his death 22/32 of 5% (x) (xx)}

(%) Subject to claim of L. M. Price, now Kathryn Price
Murfee, as guardian of Bertie Noland Price, an incompetent
person, that 1/2 of 5/16 of 5%, or 10/64 of 5%, was held
in the name of W. N. Price for the benefit of L. M. Price,

etc.

(*%) Heirs of W. N. Price are: A
?atricia Rhea Price Roberson Daughter
Kathryn Jeanne Price Whittenburg Daughter

Lelah Antionette Price Coyle Daughter

William Leslie Price Son

Dorothy W. Price (Deceased) Wife
Heirs of Dorothy W. Price are:

W. W. Wellman Father

Elsie Wellman Mother

A et e




REFORE THE NEW EXICO OTL CONSERVATICM COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW "IEXIGCO

IN RE. APPLICATION OF T. E. RROWN, JR. AND
CLAUDYNE BROWN THORP FOR AN ORDER OF THE
NEW MEXTCO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSICN
POOLING THE OIL AND GAS {INERAL INTERESTS

Case No.

et S N Nt oot Srinl Nevesath Nt? et

AS TO THE LUSK STRAWN OTL POOL UHDERLYING PN
LANDS DESCRTIBED AS NE: OF SECTTOY 7, TOWISHIP g -
10 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, N.M.P.M., LEA COUNTY, s
NEW MEXICO, EFFECTIVE A8 OF THE DATE OF FIRST K
PRODUCTION THEREFRO'. Jusen
’;\\\ ..\,? ,;
j!“ : ’ = \!’r
APFIDAVIT WITH REFERECE 70 SERVICE CF PROCESY -/ & .2,\f
&y = IR
| PN A
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) &p & EhY
. 58S, e ""_: K 7 (
COMNTY OF EDDY ) & o F oo
G o

states:

{
That he is one of the attorneys for T. 3/{
and Claudvne Brown Thorp, appiicants in the above styled a

numbered case.

That service of the Application filed in this case and
the Notice of Publication issued in the name of the State of
New Mexico by its 0il Conservation Commission, by A. L. Porter, Jr.,
Secretarv-Director of said Commission, said Notice setting forth
that hearing in this case would be held at ¢:00 A.¥. on April 13,
1966 at The Inn Motor Hotel, Convention Center, 200 South Linam,
Hobbs, New *exico, was made upon all interested parties in the
following manner, to wit:

1. That the aforesaid Notice of Publication was published
once each week on the same day of the week for four consecutive weeks,
beginning with the issue of February 22, 1966 and ending with the
issue of March 15, 1966, in the Lovington Leader, a daily newspaper
of general circulation in Lea County, New llexico, as will appear
from the Affidavit of Publication attached hereto, marked Exhibit "A",
and made a part hereof.

: 2. That a copy of the aforesaid Applicaticn and a copy
of the aforesaid Notice of Publication were served upon the following

foreign corporations quajified to 1o business in New Mexico bv personal
service thereof upon the following respective statutorv agents, to wit:

Foreign Corporation Statutory Agent

Pan American Petroleum Corporation The Corporation Company

Continental il Company The Corporation Company
Shell 0il Company The Corporation Company
Cities Service 0il Company John C, VWatson

That there are attached hereto, marked respectively Exhibits "B" and
"B-1", and made a part hereof a letter dated January 31, 1965 from
the Corporation Department, State Corporation Commission for the
State of New lMexico, adiressed to Watson & Watson, Attorneys at Law,
Artesia, lNew Mexico, advising that the above foreign corporations

have appointel the above statutory agents, and the Affidavit of Service
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of Deputy Sheriff Arthur Garcia reflecting service of gopigs of the
aforesaid Application ani the aforesaid Notice of Publicaticn upon
gsail statnutory agents on February 14 and 15, 1966.

3, That copies of the aforesaid Application and_the
aforesaid Notice of Publication were served upon Alverta lMiller,
Secretary of State of the State of Mew ’lexico, as the @e§ignated
agent for service of process upon (a) O. H. Oquin, Administrator
of the Estate of William Noland Price, also known as William N.
Price, also known as W. W. Price, deceased, and (b) Chase ‘anhattan
Bank, Chase !Manhattan Plaza, New York, HNew York; ani there are
attached hereto, marked respectively Exhibits "C", "C-1" and "C-2",
and made a part hereof a letter dated March L, 1066 from the Office
of the Secretarv of State of the State of New !lexico, addressed to
Fred A. Watson, advising that 0. H. O'quin filed an Affidavit
designating the Secretary of State of lew ‘Jexico as agent for
service of process in connection with any suits and actions commenced
against him as Administrator of the Estate of William Noland Price;
a letter dated January 31, 1966 from the Office of the Secretary of
State of the State of %Vew !Mexico, addressed to Fred A, Watson,
advising that Chase Manhattan Bank, Yew York has designated the
Secretary of State of New lexico as lawful agent to accept service
of process in the State of New !lexico; and Affidavit of Service of
Robert Dominguez reflecting service of copies of the aforesaid
Application and the aforesaid Notice of Publication upon the Secretary
of State of the State of llew Mexico as designated agent for such
parties on lMarch 7, 1966.

4. That Paul Terry, a resident of Artesia, Eddy County,
New Mexico, and Julia S. Terry, his wife, acting by Sanders Terry,
their attorney-in-fact, have waived service of the aforesaid
Application and the afcoresaid Notice of Publication and have
entered their appearance for the hearing to be held in this case,
reserving, however, the right to plead to, respond to, object to
or otherwise contest the Application filed herein, either before
or at the time of hearing by the New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission. There are attached hereto, marked respectively Exhibits
"D" and "D-1", and made a part hereof a copy, certified under date
of August 27, 1965 by the County Clerk of Lea County, New iMexico, of
a general Power of Attorney dated June 15, 1961 from Paul Terry and
Julia S. Terrv, his wife, to Sanders Terry, attorney-in-fact, as
recorded in Book 186, Page 286, cof the Miscellaneous Records of Lea
County, WVew Mexico, and the executed and acknowledged Waiver of Service
and Entry of Appearance dated March 23, 1966 with reference to this
case by Paul Terrvy and Julia S. Terrv, his wife, by Sanders Terry,
their attornev-in-fact. '

- 5. That a copy of the aforesaid Application and the aforesaid
Notice of Publication were furnished to United States Geological Survey,
Roswell, New Mexico office, and there is attached heretc, marked Exhibit
"E", and made a part hereof letter dated March 11, 1966 from John A.
Anderson, Regional 0il & Gas Supervisor, United States Geological
Survey, Roswell, New lMexico, addressed to Watson & Watson, Attorneys
at Law, Artesia, MNew Mexico, advising that the United States Geological
Survey has no obiection to the force pooling order.

_ 6. That the remaining non-resident parties in interest,
shown in the Application filed in this case, were served with Notice
of the hearing to be held in this case by publication of the aforesaid
Notice of Publication for four consecutive weeks, as set forth under
Paragraph No. 1 hereinabove, and by mailing to their last addresses
known to applicants, as will appear from the Affidavit of Mailing
attached hereto, marked Exhibit "F", and made a part hereof.

Further affiant saith not.

/’,,// "3 ' o
oof / [ (U aleis

fred A. 'Watson
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SURSCRIBED AND SWORN to before me this é;iﬁ dav of
April, 1966,

My Commission Expires:

@«__gﬂ,@ [(9G &

Notary blic

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
. SS.
COUNTY OF EDDY )

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this é?zg
day of April, 1966, by Fred A. Watson.

My Commission Expires:

Q.5 r966 e




LEGAL NOTICE

NOTICE OF PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW MZXICO
.. OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION
SANTA FE — NEW MEXICO

The State of New Mexlco by its
~0Ofl Conservation Commission

. hereby gives nolice pursuant to
law and the Rules and Regula=
tfons of sald Commission pro-
mulgated thereunder of the fol-
lowing: public hearing to be held
at. @ o’¢lock a,m, on APRIL 13,
1966, THE INN MOTOR HOTEL,
CONVENTION CENTER, 200
SOUTH LINAM, HOBBS NEW
MEXICO,. .

STA’I‘E OF NEW MBXICO _
TO;
All named part!ee and per-
sond hdving any right, Hilg,
{nterest ox claim in the tule
lowing case, and notice o
the publlc. .

(Note. All” land descrlptlons
herein refer to the New Mex(co
: Frinelpal ‘Méridian, whether or
: not 0 stated.)

i CASE 337

Appllcatlon of T. E. Brown, Jr.
“and ‘Claudyne Brown. Thorp for

© compuisory pooling, Lea Lounty,
New Mexlco.

Appllcan!s. 1n the above-styled, .
> cause, seek an’order pooling all
" ofl and gas mineral Interests
i the Lusk-Strawn PoolUndérs
7 lying the NE /4 of Section 7,
'!‘ownshlp 19 South, Range 32
~. East, Lea County, New, Mexico,
- Said order to be effectlve the
3ate of first production™ from
,d land and pool,

(
GIVEN under the seal of the
+'New ' Mexico Oil Conservatfon
" Commission at $anta Fe, New:
Mexlco, on this 28th day qt Jan-
uar), 1966, ;

,s'rm: OF NEW MEXICO!
| OIL CONSERVATION ;

COMMISSION . .
v . 8/A, L, Porter Jr, . !
. . L. PORTER, Jr.,

Secretary-Director

(SEAL)

Published 1In the ~Lovington
Dally, Leader, February 22,!
\Iarchl 8, and 15, 1965, B




LXHIRIT AW

Affidavit of Publication

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss

COUNTY OF LEA )

Claude Porter  Dbeing first duly sworn on oath

deposes and says that he is Adv, Director o

THE LOVINGTON LEADER, a daily newspaper of
general paid - circulation published in the English
language at Lovington, Lea County New Mexico; that
said newspaper has been so published in such county
continuously and uninterruptedly for a period in excess
of Twenty-six (26) consecutive wecks next prior to the
first publication of the notice hereto attached, as here-
inafter shown; and that said newspaper is in &l things
duly qualified to publish legal notices within the mean-
ing of Chapter 167 of the 1937 Session Laws of the
State of New Mexico.

That the notice which is hereto attached, entitled

Notice of Publication State of N.M,

................................................................................ Court of lea
County, New Mexico, was published in a regular and
entire issue of THE LOVINGTON LEADER and not in
any supplement thereof, once ecach week on the same

day of the week, for .four e eereeeeeeeees e eeeene e anen
consccutive  weeks, beginuing with the issue of

: and ending with the issue of ...cccviiveiiviiiiseeiseeeeeas
e March 15 ... 196.5..

i And that the cost of publishing said notice is the

sum of $.. 7082 ....................

which sum has been (Paid) (Assessed) ns Court Costs

............... f%/uuf/’c/é[//étf(t/k/

Subseribed and sworn to before me this 15

My Commission Expires J8RMATY..20. .., 19.69....

o VU
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MURRAY E, MORGAN, CHAIRMAN
COLUMBUS FERGUSON, COMMISSIONER
FLOYD CROSS, COMMISSIONER

BARNEY CRUZ JR.

ﬁtme Uf yegn émIEXi:u ! DIRECTOR

State Qorporation ommission
Worporation Bepartment

Watson & Watson

Attorneys At Law

P. 0. Drawer E

Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Dear Mr. Watson:

We are in receipt of your lette x dated January 27, 1966 requesting
the names and addresses of the statutory agents as follows:

Pan American Petroleum Corporation- The Corporation Company

P. Q. Box 787
S anta Fe, New Mexico

Continental 0il Company -~ same as above.
Shell 0il Company - same as above
Cities Service 0Oil Company - John C. Watson

50 Sena Plaza
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Be advised that our records do not show a Tern 0il Company nor
The Chase National Bank of New York registered as a corporation

in New Mexico,

If we can be of further assistance do not hesitate to call on us.

Sincenely,

e =

NEY CRUZ

BCJR/cl




EXHIBIT "p-1n
BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COI{MISSION

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

IN RE. APPLICATION OF T. E. BROWN, JR. AND
CLAUDYNE BROWN THORP FOR AN ORDER OF THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
POOLING THE OIL AND GAS MINERAL INTERESTS

AS TO THE LUSK STRAWN OIL POOI, UNDERLYING
LANDS DESCRIEED AS NE: OF SECTION 7, TOWNSHIP
19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, N.M.P.M., LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO, EFFECTIVE AS OF THE DATE OF FIRST
PRODUCTION THEREFROM.

Case No. 3376

AFFIDAVIT OF SERVICE

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
: SS.
COUNTY OF SANTA FE )

DEPLTY SHERIFE ARTHUR GARCIA , being by me

first duly sworn, upon his oath, deposes and says:

That he is a resident of the State of New Mexico, over the
age of 18 years and in no wise interested in Case No. 3376 before the
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission, Santa Fe, New Mexico, being
an Application of T. E. Brown, Jr. and Claudyne Brown Thorp for
compulsory pooling, as more particularly described hereinabove; that
he is not a party to said proceeding; that 3 signed copies of a Notice
of Publication concerning said case, issued the 28th day of January,
1966 in the name of the State of New Mexico, by the 0il Conservation
Commission by A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director, and 3 copies of
the Application filed in said case we.c. delivereu to him on the __12th.
day of  FEBRUARY , 19663 and that he made service as follows:

Upon Pan American Petroleum Corporation by serving
a copy of said Notice of Publication and said
Application upon The Corporation Company, statntory
agent in New Mexico for the said Pan American
Petroleum Corporation, on the _14th, day of

__ FEBRUARY. , 1966,

Upon Continental 0il Company by serving a copy of
said Motice of Publication and said Application
upon The Corporation Company, statutory agent in
New Mexico for the said Continental Oil Company,
on the _14th, day of __ TFFBRUARY , 1966,

Upon Shell Oil Company by serving a copy of said
Notice of Publication and said Application upon
The Corporation Company, statutorv agent in

llew Mexico for the said Shell 0il Company, on
the _14th.day of FERRUARY , 1966,

Upon Cities Service 0Oil Company by serving a copy

of said Notice of Publication and said Application

upon John C. Watson, statutory agent in New Mexico

for the said Cities Service 0il Company, on the
15th,  day of FERRUARY , 1966,

___L_i L\ Tt oad A

A SUBSCRIBED AND SWORYN to before me this o4 day of
J_:/ (l“d_c L) , 1966, . e

Further affiant saith not. [ : { ]
! A

. 1/ E(/ ‘7 BN ,)
iy Commjsé¥on Expires: DIV W2 AW DD
S Ly Notary Public
i 4
FEES ¢ “ERVICE & RRTURN® 312,00 YOTARY .50 TOTAL 312,50




State of Nefw Mexico
Bepartment of State
Office of the SBecrefury of SBtate

: Y
‘4\\\1, AV
¢ PR

EXUITIT nch

ALBERTA MILLER -
CECRETARY OF STATE ﬁm‘t“ éfi‘

March 4, 1566

Mr. Fred A. Watson
Watson & Watson
Carper Building
Artesia, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Watson:

In response to your inquiry of March 2, Mr. O. H.
Oquin has filed an affidavit in this office
designating the Secretary of State of New Mexico
as agent for service of process in connection with

any suits and actions that may be commenced against
him as Administrator of the Estate of William

Noland Price.

Please do not hesitate to call on me if I can be of
further assistance.
Sincerely, -
Cgﬁf;LBERTA MILLER
SECRETARY OF STATE

AM/ dm




State of Netw fMexico

Bepartment of Slate
Office of the Secretary of Shate

EXHIRIT "o-1%

M3,

:
Je

ALBERTA MILLER ﬁm,m
SECRETARY OF STATE

January 31, 1966

Mr., Fred A. Watson
WATSON & WATSON
Attorneys at Law

P. O. Drawer E
Artesia, New Mexico

Dear Mr., Watson:

Records in this office indicate that the Chase
Manhattan Bank, New York has designated the
Secretary of State as their lawful agent to
accept service of process in the State of New
Mexico; as provided by Section 51-1-4 (b) of the
New Mexico Statutes Annotated, 1953 Compilation.

Chase Manhattan Plaza, New York has not designated
the Secretary of State as their agent to accept
service of process in the State of New Mexico.

If I can be of further service, do not hesitate to
call on me.

Sincerely,
<o
| llnZer Frectls,
ALBERTA MILLER
SECRETARY OF STATE

AM/mag
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EXHIRTT Mo-20

BEFORE THE NEW {EXICO OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

IN RE. APPLICATION OF T. E. BROWN, JR. AND
CLAUDYNE BROWN THORP FOR AN ORDER OF THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
POOLING THE OTL AND GAS MINERAL INTERESTS

AS TO THE LUSK STRAWN OIL POOL UNDERLYING
LANDS DESCRIBED AS NE: OF SECTION 7, TOWNSHIP
19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, N.M.P.tl., LEA COUN1Y,
NEW IEXICO EFFECTIVE AS OF THE DATE OF FIRST
PRODUCTION THEREFROM.

Case No. 3376

e Nt Nl N 8 N et N e

AFFIDAVIT OF SERVICE

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
COUNTY OF SANTA//%

a/Q«JZ /F:%:::‘***S-*\ , being by me first

duly sworn, upbn his oath, deposes and says:?

-
)

That he is a resident of the State of New lMexico, over the
: age of 18 years and in no wise interested in Case No. 3376 before the
! New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission, Santa Fe, New Mexico, being
an Application of T. E.  Brown. Jr. and Claudyne Brown Thorp for
compul sory pooling, as more particularly described hereinabove; that
he is not a party to said proceeding; that 2 signed copies of a Notice
of Publication concerning said case, issued the 28th day of January,
§ 1666 in the name of the State of New Mexico, by the 0il Conservation
; Commission by A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary~Director, and 2 copies of

the Application filed in said case were delivered to him on the “‘Zfﬁ
day of [Z%;Zz’é I , 1966; and that he made service as foliows:
; Upon O, H. Oquin, Administrator of the Estate of
{ William Noland Price, aiso known as William N.
P Price, also known as W. N. Price, Deceased, by
serving a copy of said Notice of Publication and
said Application upon Alberta Miller, Secretary

of State of the State of Hew Mexico, on the ___ /7%
day of __ Mlpcch , 1956,

Upon Chase Manhattan Bank by serving a copy of
said Notice of Publication and said Application
upon Alberta Miller, Secretary of State of the
State of New Mexico, on the /14 day of

nceh , 1966,

Further affiant saith not.

\kh-ww .
K /( [& - /t R S Tt B;u_}ﬁ,‘-

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to before me this __/ s/ day of

7 <L/ s 1966-

My Commission Expires:

L

“heriff's FeedFmp> g2
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POWER OF ATTORNEY

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

That we, PAUL TERRY and JULYA S. TERRY, his wife, have made,
conastituted and appointed and, by these presenéﬂ, do make, constitute

and appoint
SANDERS TERRY,

of Artesia, New Mexico, our true and lawful attorney, for us and in our
names, place and stead, to ask, dsmand, sue for, recover, collect and
receive all sums of money, debts, dues, accounts and demands whatsoover
&8 are now or shall hereafter become due, owing or payadble to us, and
elther of us, and have, use and take all lawiul means for the recovery
thereof, and to compromise and agree for the same and give full receipt
therefor; alsc, to purchase for our account any and all farm equipment,
farm supplies cr material to carry on farming operations, and to sell any
and &l crops grown on our farms, and to deal in any manner with
gersonal property, and to make and transact all and every kind of

- business for usj also, for us and in our names, to sign checks, drafts
and other orders for the payment of any moneys upon any bank account
savings account, checking account and other accounts that we, or either
of us, may have in any bank, Bullding and Loen Association or other
financial institution, and to make deposits therein and to endorse
checks, drafts and otner orders for the payment of money to usg, or elther
of us} to prepare, or cause to be prepared, income tax returns and
other returns, and to sign our names or the name of either of us thereto,
and to endorse checks and to draw checks, drafts and other orders for
tha payment of such taxes, and exacunte the same upon any bank accounts
that either of us may have; to execute Division Orders and Transfer
Orders with rsference to any oil, gas or mineral interests that elther
of us may have, and to execute 0ll and gas leases on cuy mineral
interests or royalty interests that we, or either cf us, may have; and,
generally, to manage and handle any and every transaction involving
our business affairs or the operation of our farms, to the same extent
that we, or either of us, might or could do perscnally.

GIVING AND GRANTING to our said attorney full power and authority
to do and perform all and every act nacesaary or requisite to bo done in
and about the premises, as fully and to all intents and purposes aa we,
or either of us, could do if personally present, 2ereby ratifying and
confirming all that our sald attorney-in-fact may do for us, or either
of us, by virtue of this Pcwer of Attorney,

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, we have hereunto set our hands thia 15th
day of June, A.D., 1961,

Witness tu mark of Pgul Terry: is
. LX)
maik

(Paul Terry)

- J S trrr.

oA NP

ulia 8. Terry) 0)7

STATE GF NEW MEXICO

COUNTY OF EDDY
s‘ﬁ?»gj“i’The foregoing instrument was acknowledgad before me this /3§ fl

)
H B88.
)

ﬁjﬂéx,Px June, A.D., 1961, by Paul Terry ani}i?} a 8. Terzy, hit) e,
3 WAL ST Lo ol
TW N |}— . o -~ -
ST st - ek C PG o s
2 GGl g3 lon Expirest Rotary Public.”
.nu-‘.l.l.:- _‘ \“.:M& slA-(BE:NSW MEXICO, Copney of Kddy, 59, § beredy cervfy dat (his instrument wia filed for tp00ed o8
RN xbcm..__/..fli_:._day ol e %ﬁ 194),/“ .- & .Lo'dod..tgl_[?luod duly recneded

- of the Recordm of. . ﬁ&wtf_ﬁmw«? '
ORATIFIZD TO B€ A YRUE AND CORRECT /4 ;’;dm o Co,mr ek
COPY OF THXY ORIGINAL By L danhafle

CURRIER ABSTRACT COMPANY, (NSL)
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CLERK’S CERTIFICATE
(Recorded Instruments)
STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss.
COUNTY OF LEA )
| ST Jane.Rig€ ., , County Clerk for the County and State aforesaid, do

hereby certify that the within and foregoing instrument of writing is a full, truc and correct

copy of that certain e, POWER _OF ATTORNEY . .. ... executed by and between

............................................................................................. to....Sanders Terxy .

and duly recorded in Book .186. . ... .. of the Miscellaneous . ... .

Records of my said office,

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, 1 have hereunto set my hand and affixed my official seal this




EXHIRIT "D-1"

BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICv

IN RE. APPLICATION OF T. E. BROWN, JR., AND
CLAUDYNE -BROWN THORP FCR AN ORDER OF THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
POOLING THE OIL AND GAS MINERAL INTERESTS

AS TO THE LUSK STRAWN OIL POOL UNDERLYING
LANDS DESCRIBED AS NE4 OF SECTION 7, TOWNSHIP
19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, N.i{.P.i., LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICQ, EFFECTIVE AS OF THE DATE OF FIRST
PRODUCTION THEREFROM.

WAIVER OF SERVICE
AND
ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

Case No. 3376

st s T g s s Nt N, st Nt

COME NOW Paul Terry and Julia S. Terry, his wife, by
their duly authorized attorney-in-fact Sanders Terry, and hereby
acknowledge receipt of a copy of the Application of T. E. Brown, Jr.
and Claudyne Brown Thorp in the above styled and numbered case before
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission, together with a copy
of the Notice of Publication issued in the name of the State of
New Mexico by the 0il Conservation Commission, by A. L. Porter, Jr.,
Secretary-Difector, with reference to said casej; and do hereby waive
service of said Application and said Notice of Publication, entering
their appearance for the hearing to be held in said case at 9:00 A.M,
on April 13, 1¢66 at The Inn Motor Hotel, Convention Center, 200
South Linam, Hobbs, New}Mexico; not waiving, however, their right
to plead to, respond to, object to or otherwise contest said Application

either before or at said hearing.
DATED this p J2&day of March, 1966,

Paul Terry -~ Pz

L D e
Sanders Terry, ' P
Attorney-in-Fact.

-7
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Lt s
_-Julia §. Terry Ay
By oo e - ’
R S P

“Sanders Tor ¥;:
Attorney-in-Fact.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
T S58.
COUNTY OF EDDY )

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this<5?5ﬁ%)

day of March, 1966, bv Sanders Terry, as attorney-in-fact on behalf o
Paul Terrvy.
=)

My Commission Expires:

:2 v ic

3t
3
k3
3
3

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
T SS.
COUNTY OF EDDY )

The foregoing instrument wasacknowledged before me this %Zﬁ’lg
day of March, 1966, by Saniers Terry, as attorney-in-fact on behalf o
Julia S. Terry.

»)

My Commission Expires: veJéa_)
Notary ic
Q2 £ /966




UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR
GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

Drawer 1857
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

o 1" '1"
EXHIRIT "E March 11, 1966

Watson & Watson
P, 0. Drawer E
Artesia, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. Fred A, Watson

Gentlemen:

Your letter of March 7 transmits a copy of an application filed by
you on behalf of T, E. Brown Jr., and Claudyne Brown Thorp in
Case No, 3376 before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission.
The application involves Federal oil and gas lease Las Cruces

071856-B covering the NE% sec. 7, T. 19 S., R. 32 E,, N,M,PM,,
Lea County, New Mexico, and seeks an order of force pooling by
reason of separate ownership of overriding royalty within the

leasehold.

The NE% sec, 7, T. 19 S,, R, 32 E., was included within the hori-

zontal limits of the Lusk Strawn oil pool by New Mexico 0Oil Conser=~
vation Commission Order No. R-2760, effective September 1, 1964, and

the monthly o0il allowable assigned to the Pan American Petroleum
Corporation well No. 1 Greenwood Pre~-Grayburg Operating Area, NWYNE%

sec, 7, T. 19 S., R, 32 E,, is based on 160~acre spacing.

i
The government's royalty is unaffected by the force pooling of the
various interests as proposed in your application and we have no

! objection to the force pooling order,

Sincerely yours,

X ‘:‘\'«\{ﬁ‘,\b\-\\\\v o N Y~

“._ JOHN™, ANDERSON
Regiomal 0il & Gas Supervisor

e
VSt vy

N REPLY REFER TO:

I



EXHIBIT "pv

BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMiIISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

IN RE. APPLICATION OF T. E. BROWN, JR. AND
CLAUDYNE BROWN THORP FOR AN ORDER OF THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
POOLING THE OIL AND GAS MINERAL INTERESTS

AS TO THE LUSK STRAWN OIL POOL UNDERLYING
LANDS DESCRIBED AS NEi OF SEGTION 7, TOWHSHIP
19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, N.M.P.lM., LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO, EFFECTIVE AS OF THE DATE OF FIRST
PRODUCTION THEREFROM.

Case No. 3376

AFFIDAVIT OF MAILTING

»

I, Ruby Jo Bixler, being duly sworn upon oath, state:

That I am secretary in the office of Watson & Watson,
attorneys for the applicants herein.

That on the lst day of March, 1966, I did mail a true and
correct copy of the Application of T. E. Brown, Jr. and Claudvne
Brown Thorp filed in the above styled and numbered case and a true
and correct copv of the Notice of Publication issued in the name of
the State of New Mexico bv its Cil Conservation Commission, bv A. L.
Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director, in said case to the following parties

at the addresses shown, to wit:

Patricia Rhen Price Roberson 2711 Curtis Drive,
Amarillo, Texas.
Kathryn Jean Price Whittenburg 730 Amarillo Building,
Amarillo, Texas.
Lelah Antionette Price Covle 8701 Lakehurst Drive,
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma.
William Leslie Price Fisk Building,
Amarillo, Texas.
W. W. Wellman 1181 College Avenue,
Topeka, Kansas.,
Mrs. W. W. Wellman 1181 College Avenue,
Topeka, Kansas.

Tern 0il Company 711 First National Bank Bldg.,
Tulsa, Oklahoma.
The American National Bank of

Amarillo, Administrator of the

Estate of Dorothv R. Price,
Deceased

Kathryn Price Murfee, Guardian
of' the Estate of Bertie Noland
Price, an incompetent person

P, 0. Box 231,
Amarillo, Texas.

¢/o Murree & Hoover,

Attornevs at Law,

140%¢ Bank of the Southwest
Building,

Houston, Texas. 77002

That said copies were placed in envelopes, aldressed as above set forth,
and were depositei in the linited States mail at Artesia, New llexico on
the above date, with postage prepaid.

DATED this lé_zzf day of April, 1966.
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STATE OF NEW MEXTICO )
+ SSe
COUNTY OF EDDY )

6 SUBSCRIBED ANy SWORN to before me this Qgg? day of April,
1066,

i1y Commission Expires:

QL f /966
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PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

<> Post Office Box 68
Hobbs, New Mexico
June 3, 1966

gl =
= -2
.-:_\:

s o
P &

+ Files VES~243-986,510,1

Subject: New Mexico 011 Conservation
Commigsion = Order No., 4~3061

Case No, /3376 }
" 1 <

l/r
New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission ;;k;x"i

P, 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr, A, L, Porter
Gentlemen: ., 2,7 /
Thisg has reference to New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

Order No, 4-3061 dated the 2nd day of May, 1966, regarding the forced
pooling of '641"and gas mineral interests on Pan American Petroleum Corpor=-
ation's operated Greenwood Pre~-Grayburg Operating Area Well No, 1, This
well is located in the NE/4 of Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 32

Bast, Lusk~Strawn Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

In accordance with the above referenced order, Item (3), this is
to advise that the proceeds from production from this well have been placed
in escrow in the New Mexico Bank and Trust Company, Hobbs, New Mexico,

Yours very truly,
\

e N s

V. E. Staley
Area Superintendent

DI¥: sh
Ce: NMOCC ~ Hobbs



GOVERNOR
JACK M, CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Nen Mexico
@il Conservation Cemmission

LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON 8, HAYS
MEMBER

Mr. Fred Watson
wWatson & Watson
Attorneys at Law

P. O, Drawer E
Axtesia, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

-Enclosed herewith are two

Y Sy
4N ‘,

s %
;rt-% 3
: e S o STATE GEOLOGIST

A, L. PORTER, JR,
SECRETARY « DIRECTOR

LAV

[N

T
T

P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

May 2, 1966

Res: Case No. 3376
Order No. R=-3061
Applicant:

T. E. Brown, Jr. & Claudyne Brown
Thorxrp

copies of the above-referenced Commission

ordexr recently entered in the subject case.

ALP/ir

. Carbon copy of order also

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia 0OCC

Aztec OCC y

Other Mr. Guy Buell, Mr.

Very truly yours,

A, L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

sent tos

J /

Jason Kellahin and Mr, Ross Malone

& Mr. J. W, Manaugh
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BOSTON E. WITT
ATTORNEY GENERAL

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

@ffice of the Attarney General

DEPARTMENT OF JUUSTICE
Santa IFe

April 22, 1966

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

After having reviewed the file and the testi-
mony presented in Commission Case Nc. 3376,
it is the opinién of this office that you
should not enter an order at this time.

It is our thinking that the various parties
who claim an interest in the property involved
in this case should first obtain an order from
a court of competent jurisdiction determining
the interests of each of the parties.

When that is accomplished, I would see no
reason why the Commission could not again hear
the case and decide whether a forced pooling
order is in order.

Very truly yours,
ﬂ% Syws Qg/?c s

Oliver E. Payne
Deputy Attorney General

OEP:lcv

OLIVER E. PAYNE
DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL




IL B. WATSON . 1ot [d e (a1 {
:“::; o CARFER BUILDING p.o.qnﬁ,{m )] l(h’ e
ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO

B iy s T

LAW OF FICES
WATSON & WATSON

“"C TELEPHONE
SHERWOOD 6-4(5(

s Sy
January 27, 1964 3 M 10 é‘f’ «>>)<9 /¢

Mr, James M. Durrett, Jr.,

General Counsel, .
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission,

Santa Fe, New Mexico.

Dear Mr. Durreti:

Re: Application of T. E., Brown, Jr., and Claudyne Brown Thorp
for Order pooling the oil and gas mineral interests as
to Lusk Str.im 0il Pool under NE} of Section 7, Township
19 South, Range 32 East, N.,M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico,.

I enclose the above Application, in triplicate, for filing pursuant
to the rules and regulations of the Commission, which Application is
the one about which I telephoned you for general information as to
vour requirements for service of process and as to the additional
service of process which we might wish to make.

T request that you hand the enclosed Application to the proper person
in charge of filing, after you have had an opportunity to consider
it in light of the requests made hereinafter.

First, in view of the number of interested parties and in view of
the fact that we will personallv serve those parties (including
qualified foreign corporations) within New Mexico and will serve
the non-residents by both mailing and four weeks publication, we
request that vou forward to us 30 copies of the Commission's legal

Hotice of Hearing,

It is, of course, uanderstood that the Commission only makes one
publication, and the additional publication cost and personal service
and mailing service costs will be borne by applicants.

Second, since we will serve non-residents bv the full 4 weeks publica-
tion (and mailing), as provided by the Rules of Civil Procedure for
the District Courts of New Mexico, we request that the Commission's
hearing date allow ample time for the full run of the Application, etc.
Accordinglv, the hearing should be set up so that it occurs at least
four full weeks and approximately 22 or 23 davs after the Commission
mails back the Notices of Hearing to us.

If there are anv questions as to our requests, please feel free to
call me coliect. I sincerely appreciate your cooperation and hope
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that it is possible for the Commission to comply with our requests.

Best regards.
Yours very truly,

e . son

FAW:rjb
Encs.
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APALH, B85 OFFICE 0.8, 6,

: e }
APACHE CORPORATION Arr 15 i 17 .

% 2000 WILCO BUILDING N MIDLAND, TExAS 79704 W MU 3-5261
OlIL. AND GAS DIVISION

. ey . g}
ST SR A | 1720 Wilco Building
Midland, Texas

April 14, 1966

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
State of New Mexico
Hobbs, New Mexico

Attention: Mr, Joe Ramey

Re: Regular Hearing
April 13, 1966

Gentlemen:

On April 13, 1966, a hearing styled Case -No. 3376 concern-
ing compulsory pooling of the NE/ of Section 7, T-19-S,
R~-32~E, Lea County, New Mexico, was held in Hobbs.

As soon as the Commission's order has been written, I would
appreciate very much your furnishing me with a copy of such
order handed down in this case. Your cooperation in this
matter would be greatly appreciated.

; Very truly yours,
9E%i§?RE~APACHE CORPORATION

1\.

<

/4 ‘
N //F/‘—/‘/Zf{—ﬂ/hk, (_;_0—7 /‘*—‘"
R

éﬁ( W. Manaugh
Division Landman

T D, ,
./Ci f j("a /k (/‘(’5/‘4/;_//5.4("2,-» /




PAN AMERICAN BU!LD\NG . O- BOX 591

TULSA, OKLAHOMA—-‘Mloz
R D KARNS -
TREASURTR . <
April 14, 1967

C s WEFAVER
AssisTANT TREAMRER

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

Attenticn: Mr. A 1,. Porter

Gentlemen:

This has reference WO Moce Order No. h-3061, a

[o=d
o~

61 AR

“
N

day of May> 1966 5 regarding the forced.pooli_ng of 0il and gas mine
jnterests under the Pan American petroleul Corporation—operate

Greenwood‘Pre-—Grayburg Operabing Area Hell No. i,

of Section T, Township 19 gouth, Range 32 Bast, Lusk—-Strau
' E

County s New Mexico- e also refer tO our J V. B
June 3> 1966, to the Conmission in which he advised
certain proceeds from production from this well in
Mexico Bank and Trust Company » Hobbs » New Mexico, i

the order.

e novw wish to advise you that Demand
has been furnished us in connection with a poT
is our jntention to pay such OWner» in our norm
ghrough OW jocal banks and draw dovd tpat portion

ve followed 4n future insbances where'proofs—o
in this account are furnished Lo us-.

csW:kh

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM QO@ORATION

ated the 2nd
ral




PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

PAN AMERICAN BUILDING P. 0. BOX 391

TuLsA, OKLAHOMA—74102

“of Jur

July 20, 1967

ASSISTANT TRFASURIR

L e
f -
R ] t 3

New Mexico 0il €onservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter
Gentlemen: fo R
g

This has reference to NMOCC Order No. L-3061, dated the 2nd
day of May, 1966, regarding the forced pooling of oil and gas mineral
interests under the Pan American Petroleum Corporation-operated
Greenwood Pre-Grayburg Operating Area Well No. 1, located in the NE/h
of Section T, Township 19 South, Range 32 East, Lusk-~Straun Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico. We also refer to our Mr. V. E. Staley's letter of
June 3, 1966, to the Commission in which he advised that we were placing
certain proceeds from production from this well in excrow in the New
Mexico Bank and Trust Company, Hobbs, Hew Mexico, in accordance with

the order.

We now wish to advise you that Demand and Proof-of-Ownership
has been furnished us in connection with a portion of this fund, and it
is our intention to pay such owner, in our normal disbursement procedure,
through our local bank, and draw down that portion of the escrow account
accrued and attributable to such proven interest. This procedure will
be followed in future instances where proofs-of-ownership of the funds

in this account are furnished to us.

Very truly yours,

CSW:kh T
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PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

PAN AMERICAN BUILDING P. O, BOX 3521

TuLsA, OKLAHOMA—74102
R. D. KARNS

TAZASURER August 17, 1970

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088 W 10 fuc 19 Pu L 2t

Santa Fe, New Mexico
7(.,{. - (e 33706

This has reference to NMOCC Order No. R-3061 dated the 2nd day
of May, 1966, regarding the force pooling of oil and gas mineral interests
under the Pan American Petroleum Corporation operated Greenwood Pre-Grayburg
Operating Area Well No. 1, located in the NE/4 of Section 7, Township 19
South, Range 32 East, Lusk-Strawn Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. We also
refer to our Mr. V. E. Staley's letter of June 3, 1966, to the comission in
which he advised that we were placing certain proceeds from production from
this well in escrov in the New Mexico Bank and Trust Campany, Hobbs, New
Mexico, in accordance with the order.

Gentlemen:

This is to advise you that effective January 1, 1970, we sold our
interest in this well to Clinton Oil Corporation of Wichita, Kansas, but
have continued to operate the properties for them through June 30, 1970.
Effective July 1, we will no longer operate the properties and Clinton 0il
Corporation is being advised by copy of this letter and a copy of the orig-
inal order that they should open an escrow account in a New Mexico bank
into which they could deposit funds in compliance with the order. Pan
American Petroleum Corporation will continue to maintain and police the
escrow account balance as of June 30 and will make disbursements therefrom
from time to time as the interest owmers are determined, as we have done
in the past.

Yours very truly,

Y M

CSW:cl

CC - Clinton 0il Corporation
Mr. John P. Jones, w/attachment
Mr. Lou Myrick, w/attachment
217 North Water
Wichita, Kansas 67202

Mr. K. W. Bolt - FPt. Worth

Mr. J. R. Carter - Ft. Worth )

Mp. V. E. Staley - Hobbs, New Mexico

Mr., W. H. Jones, Atten: Mr. F. D. Culbertson
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TNSTR:  OTL MDD GAS LBASE
DATED:  OCTORER 1, 19<0
FILED:  NOVEMPER 2, 1953
1:20 Q'CLOCK P.M.
RCDED:  POOK 112 PAGE 338
OIL ANP GAS RECOMDS

LEA CCUNTY, NRW MEXICO

UNITED STATES OF MMERICA

TO

RS I D T M Tt e

M W Mmoo e e e M o er m e o e e

\
a0 —
BRE 29644 UNITED STATES S
p ,//‘9 - DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIoR ~ Office lAS CWNCES
BUREAU OF LAND MANAGEMENT Sorial (ﬂlaié

NONCOMFLTITIVE

’}U ﬁ’)

LEASE OF OIL AND GAS LANDS UNDER THE ACT OF
FEBRUARY 25, 1920, AS AMENDED
ACT (R JULY 29, 1942 OC—!- 1 1350-
THIS INDENTURE OF LEASE, entered into, in triplicate, as of the - R
day of . by eand botween the UNITED STATES OF AMERICA, through the

Bureau of Land Management, party of the ffrst part, and T, £. Brown
artesis

New exico
party of the seoond part, hereinafter called the lessee, under, pursyant, and
subject to the terms and provisions of the act of February 25, 1920 (41 Stat, 437},
as amended, hereinafter referred to as the .. 't, and to all reasonabla regulations
of the Secretary of the Interior now or hereafter in force when not inoonsistent
with any express &nd specific provisions herein, which are made a pavrt hereof,

WITNESSETH;

SECTION 1. Rights of Lessee.—That the lessor,
royaltles to be paid, and the conditions and covenants to be ohserved as hersin set

forth, does hereby grani and leass to the lesses the exclusive right and privilege
tract, remove, ond dispose of all the oil and gas deposits

to drill for, winc, cxtract
exoept hollum gas in oy wnder tho following—desoribed tracts of land situated . Gie

Te 19 Hey Re 32 30, adePadds, liew Uexico
sHiec, 5. -\th], qul"t, v §.)il1, \1[51'
6: lLots l 2 3 ’0{ .4;41\." uuL
73 Lots 1,) 3 K H“n, iih

in consideratfion of rents and

oontainlna neros, more or less, togbther,with tho right to construot and
maintain thn edbgg all worka, buildings, plants, woaterwayéd, roads, toelepgraph or
telephono linesn, pipo linen, reserveirs, tanks, pumpling stations, or otheor struc-
tureon necoanary to the full enjoyment thoreof, for a poriod of 6 yoars, and so long
thereaftor as o4l ov gns 18 produced in paying guantities; subject to any unit

" agreoment herotoeforo orr horoaftor approved by the Secretury of the Interior, tho
provianionn of fsald agrocemant te govorn tho lands subject therete where iuconsisten-

viod with the termn of this leaso occcur.

In conafdovntion of the foregoing, tho loasee hereby agreecs:
o matntaln any dbonad furnished by the lessce ag a condition
for tho lasubonce of this lonse, (2) It tho lenso is issuod noncompsetitively, to
furnish & bond in o sun doublo the awouut of the §1 por adre annual roental, but not
less than $),000 nor more than 5,000, upon the inclusion of any part of the leased
lond within tho goologic #truoture of & producling oil or gas field. (3) To rurnish
prioy to boginning of drilling operations and maintain ot all times thereafter as
required by tho lessor a boud f{n tho penal sum of §8,000 with approved corporato
‘ouroty, or with deponit of Unitoud Slates honds as nurety thervefor, conditioned upon
complianao with the tormy of this leabs, uuless a bond in that awount is ulready ;
belhg maintained or unlesn oich a bond furnished by an approved operater of the . 1

S sritrmn dr me e b oA

SEC, 2,
(a}  Houdg.~~(1)

Kt a "y
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Until a general loaso bond is filed d noncompstitive lossee will be required to
furnish and maintain a bond in the penal sum of not less than $1,000 in those cases
in which a bond is roguired by law for the protection of the owners of surlace
rights. 1In all othor cases whore a bond {8 not otherwise required, a 81,000 bond
must be flled for compliance with tho lease obligations not less than 90 days before
the due date of the next unpaid annual rental, but this requirement may be succes-
sively dispensed with by payment of each successive annual rental not less than 90
days prior to its due dats.,

(v) Cooperative or unit plan.—Within 30 days of demand, or if the land is
within en approved unit plan, in the event such a plan 18 terminated prior to the
expiration of this lease, within 30 days of demand made thereafter, to subsoribe to
and to operate undor such reasonable cooperative or unit plan for ths develepment
and operation of the area, fleld, or pool, or part thereof, embracing the lands
ineluded herein as the Secretary of the Interior may determine to bs practicable and
necessary or advisable, which plan shall adsquately protect the rights of all
parties in interest inoluding the United States.

(e} Wells.——(1) To darill and produce all wells necessary to protect the
leaged land from drainage by wells on lands not the property of the lessor or lands
of the United States leased at a lower royalty rate, or in lieu of any part of such
drilling and production, with the consent of the Diroctor of the Geological Survey,
to compensatle the lessor In full eaoch month for the estimated loss of royalty
through drainage in the amount determined under instruotions of sald Secretary; (2)
at the eleotlion of the lessee, to drill and produce other wells in conformity with
any system of well spaocing or production allotments affeoting the field or area in
which the leased lands are situated, which 18 authorized and sanctioned by appli-
cable law or by the Secretary of the Interior; and (3) promptly afteir due notice in

“writing to drill and produge suoch other wells as the Seoretary of the Interior may

require to insure diligence in the development end operation of the properiy.

{d) Rontals and royplties.—(1l) To pay the rentals and royalties set osut in
the rental and royalty schedule attached here;o and made a part hersof.

{2) Xt 1a expressly agreed that the Secretary of the Interior may establish
reasonable minfimum velues for purpogses of computing royalty on any or all oil, gas,
natural gasoline, and other products obtained from gas; due consideration being
given to the highest price pald for a part or for a majority of production of 1ike
quality {in the seme fleld, te the price received by the lessee, to posted prices and
to other relevamt matters and, whenever appropriate, after notice and opportunity
to be heard.

(3) When pald in value, such royalties on production shall be due and payable
monthly on the laat day of the oalendar month next following the calendar month in

whioh produced. Whon pald in amount of production, such royalty products shall be

dslivered in merchantable condition on the promises where produoed without cost to
leasor, unless otherwlise agreed to by the parties hereto, at such times and in such
tanks provided by the lessoce as reasonably may be required by the lessor, but in no
onge shall the lesseo be required to hold such royalty oil or other produots in
storage beyond the last day of the calendar month next following the calendar month
in whioh produced, The lossee shall not be responsible or heid 1iable for the loas
or destructlion of royalty oll or other producta in storngo from ¢auses over which

he has no ocontrol.

(4} Royaltion shall bo subject to reduction on the entire leasshold or on any
portion theroof segregated for royalty purposes if the Socretary of the Interior
rindg that the loase vannot bo successfully operated upon the royalties fixed
horein, or that such action will encourago tho greatest ultimate recovery of oll or

gag or promote connorvation,

(e} Contracts for disposal of products.—Not to s0ll or otherwise dispose of
oil, gns, natural gasolino, and othor products of tho lease oxcopt in accordance
with a contraot or othor arrangement first approved by the Director of the Geologl-
onl Survey or his reprosontative, suoh approval to be subjest te review by the
Sooretary of the Intorfor but to be offootivo unless and until revokid by the Secre=
tary or the approving offlger, and to fllo with such officer all eontracts or full

information ng to other arrangements for such sales,

18- 80703 1
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{f} Statements, plats, and reports.——At such times and in such form as the
lessor may prosoribe, to furnish detalled statements showing the amounts and quality
of all products removed and sold from the lease, the proceeds therefrom, and the
amounts used for production purposes or urnavoidably lost; a plat showing development
work and improvements on the leased lands and a report with respeot to stockholders,

investment, depreciation, and costs,

(g) Well records.—To keop a dally drilling record, a log, and complete
information on all well surveys and tests in form acceptable to or prescribed by the
lessor of all wells drilled on the leased lands, and an acceptable record oif all
subsurface investigations affecting said lands, and to furnish them, or coples

theroof to the lessor when required.

(h) Inspection.—To keep open al all reasonable times for the inspection of any
duly authorized officer of the Department, the leased premises and all wells,
improvements, machinery, and fixtures thereon and all books, accounis, maps, and
rocords rolative to operations and surveys or investigations on the lessed lands or

under the lease.

(1) Payments.--Unless otherwise directed by the Secretary of the Interlor, to
wake rental, royalty, or other payments to the lessor, to the order of the Treasurer
of the United States, such pu..ents Lo be tendered to the manager of the district
land office in the distriet in which the lands are located or to the Director of the
Bureau of Land Management if there i3 no distriot land office in the State in which

tlie lands are looated.

(}) Didlgence—Prevention of waste—Health and safety of workmen.—To exercise
rgasonable diligence in drilling and producing the wells herein provided for unless
congent to suspond operationy temporarily is granted by the lessor; to ecarry on all
operations in accordance with approved methods and practice as provided in the
operating regulations, having due regard for the prevention of waste of oll or gas
or demage to deposiis or formations containing oil, gas, or water or to coal
measures or other mineral deposits, for conservation of gas energy, for the preser-
vation and consorvation of the property for future productive operations, and for
the health and safety of workmen and employees; to plug properly and effectively all
wells before abandoning the same; to carry out at expense of the lesses all reasog-
able orders of the lessor relative to the mattors in this paragraph, and that on
failure of the lessoe 8o to do the lesaor shall have the right to enter on the
proporty and to accowplish the purpose of such orders at the lesses's costi
Provided, that the lesgeo shall not be held responsidble for delays or casualties

ogaasioned by causes boyond lessee's control,

{k} Taxes and wapes—Froadom o{;purchaae.ﬁ—ro psy when due, all taxes law-
fully assessod and levied under the laws of the State or the United States upon
improvements, oil, and gas produced from the lands hoereunder, or olher rights,
property, or assets of the lossee; to accord all workmen and emplovees complete
fregdom of purchase, and to pay all wages due workmsn and employvees at least twlcy

oach month in the lawful money of the United States.

{1} Nondigerimination.-—lNot to diseriminate against any employc: or applicant.
for employment bscause of race, croed, color, or natlonal origin, and to require an
idontical provision te bo included in all subconiracts.

{m) Apsignmont of oi) and gng lease o1 interest therein.—To file within 90
days from tho date of final oxocution any indgtrument of transfer made of this lease,
or any Interest thorein, including nssignments of record title, working or royalty
intorests, oporating ngreocments end sublensos for approval, such instrument to take
¢ffecet upon §tn finnl npproval by the Director, Buronu of Land Management, as of the
firat day of the loaso wonth following the date of filing in the proper land offies,

(n) Pipe 1inoﬂ to purchngo or convoy at reasonnble rates and without discrim-
______ or oporator, or ownor of a controlling interest in any pips line
o1 of any company opnrntlng thoe oome whioh way be operated accossible to the oil or

eas dorived from lands undor this lease, to accopt and convey and, if a purchasor of
fueh products, to purchase at ronsonable rates and without diserimination tho oil op
gud of the Government or of any coitizen or company not the owner of any pipo line,

1d=—AOI1D8 -4
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operating a loase or purchasing or selling oil, gas, natural gasoline, or other
products under the provisions of the act.

(o) Reserved deposits.—To comply with all statutory requirements and regula-
tions thereunder, if the lands embraced herein have been-or shall hereafter be
disposod of under the laws reserving to the United States the deposits of oil and
gas therein, subjoct to such conditions as ave or may hersafter be provided by the
taws reserving such oil or gas,

(p) Reserved or segregated lands.-—If any of the land included in this lease
is embraced in a reservation or segregated for any particular purpose, to conduct
oporations therounder in conformity with sueh requirements as may be made by the
Director, Bureau of Land Management, for the protection and use of the land for the
purpose for which it was reserved or segregated, so far as may be consistent with
the use of the land for the purpose of this lease, which latter shall be regarded as
the dominant use unless otherwise provided herein or separately stipulated.

(q) Overriding royalties.-~To limit tho obligation Lo pay overriding royalties
or payments out of production in excess of B percent to periods during which the
averago production per woll por day is more than 15 barrels on an entire leasehold or
any part of tho area thergof or any zone segregated for the comwputation of royalties.

(r} Delliver premises in cases of forfeiture.—To deliver up the premises
leased, with all permanent improvements thereon, in gocd order and condition in case
of forfoiture of this lease; but this shall not be construed to prevent the removal,
alteration, or renowal of equipment and lwprovements in the ordinary course of
oporations.

SEC. 3. The lessor expressly resorvest

(a) Righta reservad—Eaysmonts and yightg~af-way.—The right to pernit for
Joint or sovoral use casements or rights-of-way, including easemnonts in tumels
upon, threugh, or in the lands loased, occupied, or usecd ag may bo necessary or
appropriato to the working of the same ov of other landa containing tho deposits
desoribed in the act, and the treatment and shipment of preducis thereef by or under
authority of the Government, 1tg lessecs or pormittees, nnd for other publie purposes.

{b) Disponition of surfacs.—The right to leaase, sell, or otherwise dispose of
the surface of eny of tho lands embraced within thia easo which aro owned by the
United States undsr existing law or laws hereafter eunacted, insofar ag soaild surface
18 not noeoasary for the use of the lossen in the extiraction and removal of the oil

and gag therein.

(0} Monppoly and_faiy prices.--—Full power and nuthority to promulgate ond
onforeo all ordera nccossary to insuro tho salo of the production of tho leased
lands to tho United Statos and to the publioe at reasonable prices, to pvotect the
fnteroasts of tho Unitod Gtates, to prevont monopoly, and to nafoguard the public

welfare.

{d) Holiut.—Pursuant to section 1 of the act, and section 1 of tho act of
Mareh 3, 1927 (44 Stat. 1337), aa amended, the ownorshlip and the right to exlract
holium from oll gas producod under this lease, subject to such rules ond regulations
ns shall bo proscribed by tho Socrotary of the Intorior. In case the lessor oleots
to Loko tho heliuw tho lessoo shall deliver all gas containing asamo, or portion
thereof dousirod, to Lhie loasor at &ny point on the leased premises in the manner
reguired by tho leasor, for tho extraction of tho holium in such planl or reduction
worka for that purpose as the lessor moy provide, wherecupon tho reaidue shall be
roturned to tho logsce with no substantiol delay in the dolivery of gag prodused from
tho woll to the purchaser thoreof. The losneo shall not suffor & diminution of
valuo of tho gas from wvhich the hielium hag boon extractcd, or loss otherwiso, for
which hu 18 not reasounnbly compensated, save for tho value of the hollwn extracted.
Tho loasor furthor rofsorvesn tho right to erect, maintain, and oporato any and all
reduction works and othor equipment necessary for the extraction of holium on the

premifgos lensod,

{o) Inking of roynltioes.—All rights pursuant to socetion 38 of tho act, to

tako roynlticn in omount or in value of production.
16- 80108 3
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() Casing.—All rights pursuant to scctfon 40 ef the act to purchase casing
and lease or operate vaiuable wator wells,

(g) Fissionable materials.—Pursuant to the provisions of the act of August 1,
1946 (Pubiic Law 85, 79th Congross) all uranium, thorium, or other material which
has been or may hereafter be determined to be peculiarly essential to the production
of fissionable materials, whether or not of commercial value, together with the
right of the United States through 1ts authorized agents or representatives at any
time to enter upon the land and prospect for, mine and remove the same, making just

compensation for any damage or injury occasioned thereby.

SEC. 4, Drilling and producing restrictions.—It is covenantod and agreed that
the rate of prospecting and doveloping and the quantity and rats of production from
he -lands covered by this lease shall be subject to oontrol in the publie interest
by the Secretary of the Interior, and in the eoxeraise of his judgment the Secretary
way toke into consideration, among other things, Federal laws, State laws, and regu-
latfons lssued therounder, or lawful agreements among operators regulating seithor
drilling or production, or both. After unitization, the Secretary of the Interior,

- or any person, committee, or State or Fuderal officer or agency 59 anthorized in the
unit plan, may alter or modify from time to time, the rate of prospecting and devel-
opuent and the quantity and rate of production from the lands covered by this lease.

SEC. 5. Surrender and termination of leagse.—The lessee may surrender this
lease or any legal subdivision thereof by filing in the proper land office a written
rolinquishment, in triplicate, which shall be effective as of the date of filing
subject to tho continued obligation of the lessee and his suraty to make payment of
all ncorued rentals and royualties and to place all wells on the land to be relin-
quished in condition for suspension or abandonment in accordance with the regulations
and tho torms of the lease, to be accompanied by a statement thut all wages and
moneys duo and payable to the workmen employed on the land relinquished have been

paid, .

SEC. 8. Purchase of materials, ete., on tormination of lease.—Upon the expi-
ration of this lease, or the carlier termination thereof pursuant to the last pre-
ceding section, tho 2essor or another lossee may, if the leossor shall so elect
within 3 months from the termination of the lease, purchase all materials, tools,
machinery, applionces, structures, and equipmont placed in or upon the land by the
lossoo, aund in use thercon as a necessary or useful part of an operating or produc-
ing plant, on the payment to the lessce of such sum s may be fixed as a reasonable
prico thorefor by a bourd of throo appraisers, ono of whom shall be chosen by tho
leasor, ono by the lessco, and tho other by the two so chosen; pending such election
all equipmont shall remaln in normal position. If the lessor, or another lesses, '
ghall not within 3 months elect to purchase all or any part of such materials,
tools, machinery, appliances, structures, and equipmont, the lessees shall have the
right at any time, within a poriod of 90 days thoroaftor to remove from the preniises
all the material, tools, wmachinory, applinnces, ‘struetures, and equipment which the
loguor shall not have oloctad to purchasoe, save and except oasing in wells and other
equipnont or apparatua necossnry for the prosorvation of tho well or welli., Any
uuterials, tools, machinery, appliances, structures, aud cquipment, including casing
in or out of wolls on thoe loased lands, sholl become the property of tho lessor, on
expiration of tho period of 00 days tbove referred Lo or such oxtonsion thereof as
may bu granted on aceount of ndvorsie olimntio condltions throughout said period.

SEC. 7. Trocoodings in enna of dsfault.—If the lessco shall not comply with
“:Y Of'thg provisions of tho net or tho regulatfiona thercunder or make defuult in
;$302?'£38m22c$ gr obsorvance of any of tho torms, covenants, and stipulations
written noliczlt\crﬂ“lt shall continuo for a poricd of 30 days after sorvice of
the Tnterior | nercof by tho lossor, the lease may ho cancoled by the Soorotary of
rinls {oolq 3 nftoxdnnco with section 31 of the met, as emended, and all mato-
upon Looomo‘{h;“c! hory, applinncos, structuves, equipment, and wells shall there-
to contnin vnlun:;opgrty ?r tho lesasor, excopt that it sold lvase covors lands known
Judtoinl procoods o fpos ta of oil or gns, the leaso may Lo canceled only by
viston shall not Lo con tho mannor provided {n section 51 of the act; but this pro-
6qul Lublo 8 construed Lo provont the oxorelse by the lessor of any legal or
romedy which the lossop oight otherwiso have. A walver of uny particular
16 --t0303-4
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cause of forfeiture shall not provent the cancellation and forfeiture of this lease
for any other cause of forfeiture, or for the same cause oceurring at any other time,

SEC. 8, Heirs and successors in interest.—It is further covenanted and agreed
that each obligation hereunder shall extend to and be binding upon, and every
benefit hereof shall inuro to, the heirs, executors, adminiqtrators. suocessors. or
agsigns of the respeotive parties hereto. -

i SECe 8. Unlawful intorest.-—It !8 also further agreed that no Momber of, or
Delegate to, Congrsss, or Resident Commlssioner, after hig election or appointment,
or either before or after he has qualiffed, and during his continuance in office,
and that no officer, agent, or employee of tha Department of the Interlor, shall be
admitted to any share or part in this lease or derive any benefit that may arise
therefrom; and the provisions of seotion 3741 of the Revised Statutes of the Unitad
States, and ‘sectlons 431, 432, and 433, title 18, United States Code, relating to
contraots, enter: into and form a part of this lease 8o far as the same may be

applicable.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF:

THE ,URITED STATES OF AMERICA,

For the Djyector, Bureau of Land Management

O cate,
Nt

‘e

s Dy I g

thnosses tq/ﬁignature of leasseo. Losgeo.

¥, 0. Shyanantar paimiind Orrict  16~HT004
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T. E. BROWN, ET UX INSTR:  ASSIGNMuNT! ( CERTIFIED COPY)
DATED:  MAY 21, 1951
FILED: NOVSMPER 13, 196k

8:15 O'clock A.M,
ACDEN:  BOOK 233 PAGE 1

oil and gas RECORDS

LEA COUNTY, N@W MEXICO

NoISd
.’\//'Jr:"s 33

TO

"CHARLES B. READ

From the records of the United States Land and Survey Office at Santa Fe, New Mexico,

vertaining to 1,,¢., 071856,

Prepeved fox

TENECO 01T COMPANY

Prepared by

FEIDERAL ADRSTRACT CCMPANY
(No Stockholders Linhitity)
Santa e, New Mexieo
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THIS ASSIGNNMENT, made and entered into %his the T2 day
e o vanr { ' . "o Drrees el oof 22
o1l 0 s 1908 , by and beftween we n LIDITL 004 w00,
Blon Doors
of Pa Qo Imm A5, Brlncla, YHaw Uadion ,
hereinafter referred to as assigner  {whether one or moxe), and

B - * ™. Y
faening B, Doad

of Do Qo Dom L4045, Temmil, New Mawon

hereinafter referred to as assigner;

WITNESSETH:

NQW, THEREFORYE, in consideration of the sum of $10.00 and
other good and valuzble considerations in hand paid by <he assiones
te the qssignor, the receipt wherecf i3 hereby confeésed and acxnowl-
edged, the assignor does hereby sell, assign, trahsfnr, set over and
convey unto saild assignec, his heirs, persona) representetives, ( or
its successors) and assigns, that certain oil and gas lease macde and

entered into by and between the United States, acting by and throuch

the Director of the Bureau of Land Management as lessor and

Ty By I'mom

g N A ¢ ANS

Lan Crosan Serial No. ARG insofar a

oil and gas lease covers and affects the {ollowing described land

situated in I County, New lMexice, to-wit:
(2] - -
P l"og hiad Pm :ul: z:en 3"'4\-':.-?»:'»)
\

© ? - ”n M
550, 6 = fob Ra By &
'V‘l

IAl vl
iy} ‘I' L Y N \

LY PY

Py Py o ~4 - e §
comindning L0007 aardn, momy o Mocss

R Wes aerten

A A ~
said lease being dated Colalan La y 2970

together with all rights and privileges thereunder or zppurtenant

thereto, subject, however, to the following:assronr-=-
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Th° ec,onor *creby excents and reserves an overriding

AL TR A
. '

\Inl‘ fets wailrl g W

(Rialal
RO

;!
royalty equal to T & of the market value at the viells 23 produces

of all the cil and gas which may be preduced, saved znd max

the above described lands under the terms of said oY)l and ¢as loase

or any extensions or renewals %thexeof, or any preference xight leas

based thereon. Said overriding rovaliy shall be comnuted and paid

the same time and in the same manner 25 Tovallles pavable %o the Unitad

tates under the texms of sald leaza are computed and peld, and the

assignor shall be xeosoponsidble for'assignor’s preportionate parit of

all taxes and assesscmenis levied unon or zoainst or measured by the

production of oil and gas therefrom.  8a2id overriding royalily shall

be the total overriding royalty for which the assignee shall be ohlicated

and shall include all ovexxidine royaliies, and obligziionz, 1{ any,

heretofore created and payable out of production of oil and gas {rom

said land, s Said overriding royally shall not imply any lezsehold

preservation or development obligation on the part of the z2ssicnee:

however, nothing herein contained shall relieve the assignee from

compliance with any of the terms and conditions of said oil and c2s

lease., No change in the ownership of sald overriding royaliy. or any

interest therein, shall be binding upon the assignee until such time ;¢

[] . s pa
23 shall have been furnished wlth either the original, a ceriified

copy or an acceptable photostatic copy of the recorded insirumenit or

instruments effecting such change in ownership.

1f, at any time, the assicnee should desire to surrender
’ -

relinguish sald oil and gas lease, or any extension or renewal thereef

as to the above described lands, or any part thercof, the assicnee

give written notice to the assignor ¢f such desire at least thirty

days prior to the time for payment. of the next annual rental under

or

terms of sald lease, or at least thirty {30) days prior to ihe expire-

tion of the term of said lease if the same may be coxtonded or renaw

.,

i
(38
it
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descéribing in such notice the lands so desired to be surrendare

[N

If the assignoyr should fail, within ten (10} days afior

‘o - . . .l
the mailing of such notice, to advise assicnee in writing of 2s3signor’s

election to %take a reassignment of sald lease as te the lands Cdescribed
in assignee's notice, the assignee shall pbe free to surrender or ro-

linquish said lease, Wotice of the intention of assignee to surrznder
er relinguish said lease shall he mailed to the assirznex at the address

shown herein, or a2t any change cf address of which the assionor has

advised the assignee, said notice to be sent by reocisteored mell, return

TO HAVE AND TC HOLD, said ¢il 2nd gas lease covering the
above described lands unto said assignee, his heirs {or %5 successors)
and assigns forever. For the same consideration the assignor covenanis
with and warranis to saidd assignee that saild oil and o0as leasc is in

good standing and Is free of all liens and encumbrances and obligations

interest therein. .
IH WITNESS WHEREQF, this assignment is executed in gquadru-

en.
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STATE QF _S-=¥ Foiive )
s )SS
v Liuica
COUMTY CF » )
. paated hiyd r
On this the =77 day of - , 12577
(a) ~ T e o, sy ot P g ~m Nee
. e DO DI TG L e 2
bafore me personally appeared__°° 0 - 2 2 -

. o me
personally known to be the persen cescribed in and who executed the
foregoing instrument, and acknowledged that ¢ executed the same

ST S - A,Ap_,\
e “nﬂ-hu a5 e free act and deed,

ERECF, T have heraunto set my hand and of’i iel

r
in this certificate first above wriiien.
v , P (‘/ ) '(' /-
.\ \ury Coﬁmission Expir L Ll ,gl s /c,ﬂ‘”_./oux
: Fotzxy Public /
412’44A S 7S
S !
STATE OF } .
)5S
CCUNTY CF )
A Y . " .
- : On this - day of s 29D .

before me personzlly appeared

\ , y to me oersonally

person___ described in and who execuled the foxegoing instrument and
acknowledged that executed the same as free act and deed,
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hersunio set my hand and officlal

stal on the day and year in this certifica

Ny Commission E)’pa.l‘

A Al
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STATE OF NEY IMEXICO
COUNIY OF SANTA FE

o 7 $ o

The FEDERAL ADSTRACT COMPANY (No Stecilholdexs LisaRlllry), &
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2eTa T A
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ration duly organized and existing wmdexr and oy o wintin of the Lovws
1 o E 2 . bR b) - -

of the State of MNew Mexizo, and Donded and fnowred, doon havedy -

el

That the foregoing ic o true onl correct
ef 041 and Gas Lease L,.C. 07056, dated Loy 270, Toioon
T.E. Drowm and Cleo Prevm, his wifn nnd Charles T, Desd, 2.0, Ton 2675,
Roswell, New Mexico, tzlen from the zecords of tha Tnlted Siates Land
Office at Santa Te, New Uzxico, cn £hls “he 246%h, dor of Cotolar
&t 10:00 A -:-,'Zo
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ASSIGNMENT OF OVERRIDING ROYALTY i

THIS ASSIGNMENT, Made and entered into this 23rd ,
i

day of June, 1954, by and between T, E. BROWN and CLEO

1
EQBROWN, his wife, &Lrtenia, New Mexico, Assignors, and T, E,

"]
;EBROWN, JR., Artesia, New Mexico, and CLAUDYNE BROWN THORP,

!
t Asslgnees,
!

WITNESSETH:

; That the underslgned Assignors, for and in con-

i sideration of the own of Ten and No/100 Dollars, and other
‘good and valuable ocunsiderations, to them in hand paid by

sald Assignces, tho recelpﬁ whereof is hereby acknowledged

" and confesscd, do hereby sell, assign, transfer, set over

5
3
e

and convay unto said Asslignees, thelr helrs, personal re-

prenantatives and assigna, an overriding royalty equal to
{lve porr aeont (5%) of* a1l of the o1l and gas produced,'aav—
o and mavketed rrom that certaln 011 and Gas Lease made

S and ontered into by and Letween the United States of America

R el R

and T, i, Broun on October 1, 1950, bearing Las Cruces Serlal

Ho, 071856, insorar as sald lease covers the rollowlng des-

cribved land situated in Lea County, New Mexico, to wit:

Township 19 South, Range 32 East, MN.M.P.M,
Sectlon 7, L/2 ME/

and containing 80 acres, more or lesn,

~4n the followlng proportions:

T. II. Browun, Jr, 1/2 of 5%
Claudyae Brovun Thorp 14 of 9%

unddr the tevms of sald lease or any cxtensions or renewals
thereof',
TO HAVE AND TO HOLD sald overriding royalty inter
ost herein conveyed unto sald Assipgnoes, thelr helrs, pepr-
G

sonal representatives and assigns, forever,

-
F
r
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" COUNTY OF

For the same conslderation, the Assignors covenant

with and warrant to sald Assignées that said oil and gas

interest herein assipgned 1a free and clear of all lieuns and
encumbrances; and that they will warrant and forever defend
the title thereto unto said Assignees, their heirs, personal -

representatives and assigns, against all persons whomsoever

lawfully having or claiming an interest therein.

: lease 1s in good standing and that the overridlng royalty

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, This Assignment is executed,

in gquadruplicate, on the day and year filrst herelnabove

written.

{ STATIS OF NEW MEXICO

EDDY

On this 43 "Jday of June, 1954, before me person-

)

) .

(C;A,x};%%j7
(”““Tkaz /17¢§91;4>}“1’1,,/’

T M., Brown

-

¥ ; . N

T

. hite SRS
(N . T S L4 PP S e

tleo Brown

88,

ally appeared T, E, BROWN aund CLEO BROWN, his wife, to me

. same as their free act and deed.

WL, e,
ety

an
. .
AU

»,

e,

" known to be the persons described in and who executed the
. foregoing instrument and aclknowledged that they executed the

IN WITNESSVWHEREOF, I have hereuntc set my hand

LA
TA]- _.:}‘:

ﬁfﬁéﬁﬁhisslon expires:

bt e

MATTPIV

»

W A e AR

”‘-’"'O:IIH'YZ 2> ’ 5‘" o

jandmseal the day and year in thls certiflcate above written,

Vaudowe 2Ty

Notary Public

Stata of New Moy i
Coutay ol Lo fes

FILEO FON NSCO8L

ALG 61954

~ /fﬂ .--w\.%_ M

A lenliin a7
PVag . B
JOTAY l.“.I’.’.'ui.('um!y(lt(i

s ""””kj by

42.‘5/L@A;MM’L(__

STy 8
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2
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TR ASSTY eI oW OPERUDING ROYALTY
NATPEN, BALN B N 195
PTLEAT TATARY ], 1955
TG O'LOCK AWM,
IREIORY! K 9l PATE 135
MISOKELE I"nI3 20004DS .
LA COUuTY, MW MEXICO !

Te B. 290N, =T "X

TO

MDD AT e AT e T

Ge KBILEY STCUT, “T AL

TR S M S e e M m G o Mm@ e o e M em R Ba M G e e M Sh B s - e meme o em e an  em  em
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ASSIOIMENT OF OVERRIDING ROYALTY

: THIS ASSIQIMENT, Made and entered into this 23rd
j

day of June, 1954, by and botween T, BR. BROWH and CLEQ
BROWH. hia wife, Arissia, Now Mexico, Assignors, and Q.

KELLEY 3TOUT, Artenia, Mew Moxico, W, N, PRICE, PAUL TERRY,

Artesia, Now Mexico, T, E, DROWN, JR.. Artesia, New Mexloco,

and CLAUDYNE BROWN TIIQRP, Assignees,

— e L o

That the undersigned Assignors, for and in ocon-
sideration of the sum of Ten and No/100 Dollars, and other
1 good and valughle considerations, to them'in hand paid by
; sald Assigneesn, the rcoeipt whergof 18 hereby aoknowledged
and oconfessed, 4o hereby gell, assign, transfer, get over f
and convey unto oald Assignoes, their holrs, personal re-
presentatives and aosigns, an overriding royalty equal to

? five por cont (5%) of all of the 01l and gas produced, sav-

PR T

ed and marketed from that certain 011 and Gas Loape made
and entered into by and betweon the United States of Ameriloa ;

and T, L., Brown on October 1, 1950, bearing Las Cruces Serial

No. 071856, insofar as sald lease covers the following des-

oribed land situated in Lea County, New Moxiloov, to-wit:

7 : Towanship 19 South, Rango 32 East, N.M.P.M.

Seoctlon 6, Lots 1 and 2, and SE/U)
Seetion 7, W/2 NE/U

and ocontnining 322.67 acres, more or leasn,

in the followlng proportionst

" 0, Kelley Stout 6/16ths of 5%

W. N, Price 5/16¢ths of 5%

. Paul Torry 1/8 th of 5%

' T. B, Brown, Jr, 3/32nds of 5%

¢laudyne Drown Thorp 3/32nds of 5%

“undor tho torms of oald lesse or any extensions or renawuls ;

(2
ey
Y

thoroof,

— s
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T. B, <@%WN, =T "X §f  TNSTR: ASSIGMENT OF OERATDING ROYALTY
{  DpaTEP: g 23, 195)
¢ FTIED:  JATIARY 8, 1955
TO { : 45 0'2LOCK ALM.
§  nropEh:. MK 94 PATE 135
{ MISSELEIN®AYIS 27003
G. KELLEY STCUT, =T AL ) LEA COUNTY, MW MEXICO
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ASSIGIMENT OF OVERRIDING ROYALTY

THIS ASSIGIMENT, Made and entered into this 23rd
day of June, 1954, by and between T. E. BROWN and CLEC
BIROWN, his wifo, Artesia, Now Mexloo, Aassignors, and @,
KELLEY 8TOUT, Artesia, New Mexico, W, N, PRICE, PAUL TERRY,
Artesia, Now Mexlco, T. E. BROWN, JR,, Artesila, New Mexioco,
and CLAUDYNE BROWN THORP, Asnsignees,

WITNESSETIH:

—_— L e . L XS

That the underasigned Assignors, for and in con-
sideration of the sum of Ton and No/100 Dollars, and other
good and valuable considerations, to themlin hand paid by
aald Assignoes, the reoelpt whercof 1s hereby ascknowledged
and oonfeased, do hereby oell, asoign, transfer, set over
and convey unto said Assignees, thelr hoeirs, personal re-
presentatives and asaigns, an overriding royalty equal to
five pur cent (5%) of all of the o1l and gas produced, sav-
ed and warketed from that certdin 011 and Gas Lcane made
and entered into by and betweon the United States of Amerion
and T. E. Brown on Outcoher 1, 1950, bearing Las Cruces Serial
No, 071856, insofar as said lease covers the following des-
erived land situated in Lea County, New Moxico, to-wit:

Township 19 South, Range 32 East, N.M.P.M,

Seotion 6, Lots ) and 2, and SE/4;
Seatiun 7, W/2 NE/4

and ocontaining 322,67 acres, more or leasn,

in the followlng proportionst

0. Kelley Stout 6/16the of 5%
W. N, Price 5/16the of 5%
Paul Terry /8 th of 5%
T. ¥, Brown, Jr, 3/32nds of 5%
Cluudyne Drown Thoryp 3/32nds of 5%

‘”undor tho torms of sald l3zuseo or any extonsions or renowals

thereof, IR




o N

T0 HAVE AND TO HOID sald overxiliding royalty inter-

es8t herein conveysd unto sald Assignecs, their helrs, per-

sonal representatives and assigns, forover,

For the same consideration, the Aspilgnors covenant
with and warrant to saild Asslgnecs that sald oll and gas
lease is 1n good standing and that the overriding royalty
interest herein assipgnod is free and clear of all liens and
encumbranoes, and that they will warrant and forever defend
the title thereto unto said Assigneos, their heirs, pergonal
representatives and assigno, against all persons whomgosver
lawfully having or claiming an interest theroin,

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, This Ascighment 18 exeouted,

in guadruplicate, on the day and year first hereinabove

written,

‘,' '-",. e

“‘:4/' //moyff/uwé//’

T. )R YO

Cleo Drown

STATE OF NIEW MEXICO )

: o8,
COUNTY OF EUDY )

on this ”“Qday of June, 1954, bofore me porson-
ally appeared T, L, BROUN and CLEO BROWN, his vifoe, to me
Iknoun to be the porsens desoribed in and who executed the
forugoing inotrumont and acknowledged that thoy oxecuted the
samo ag their froo sot und docd.

T IN VATNESS WILKEOK, 1 have hereunto sot my hand
and seal the day and yoar in this cortificate above written.

. o NOLRXJ Ublio
'"3.Hyugommiuulon oxpiron: .
»1Aj 22 1950 e ﬂ[ ¢ 3
2R -~ A N G 48
/ S a-(t?‘ £ !
/ E T A
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INSTR:  DOYALTY ASSIONMENT

DATED:  ATRUST 1, 1963

PTIED: AUGUST 13, 1963
10:45 A.lM. O'CLOCK

RCDED:  BYK 203 PAGE 325
MISORLLANEOUS RECORDS
Lwa CYIMTY, NW MEXICO

e KELIEY STOLT

TO

W.N, PRICE

]

~ * persons whomsoever lawfully having or claiming an interest therain,

; \!;v c:j';)ﬁmivsion r'xmrcn @ﬁyc-cenm/c/"ééﬂ“

8438 ROYALTY ASSIGNMENT - g

hereinafter referred to as assignee, (whether one or more),

This assignment made and entered into this. 288 day of..Auzvst . ., 19.63., ‘:

G. Kelley Stout, a married man, dealing im his separate M

by and between / property, ' ) k
herein referred to as assignor, (whether one or more) and '
. N. Price, 305 Fisk Building, Amarillo, Texas, j

!

WITNESSETH: .
The undersigned assignor for and in the consideration of the sum of $10.00 and other geod and valuable con.

i
siderations to assignor in hand paid by said nssignee, the receipt whercof is hereby confessed and acknowledged, does b
heveby sell, assign, transfer, set over and convey unto snid assignee, heirs, personal reprerentatives (or its successors) o

1

A K L] : Pl
* and assigns, an overriding royalty equal to three“eighbhspff.ive_percenb.-(g’/ Vns_o'?ﬁ/‘)“

of the market value at the wells as produced of all of the oil and gas and other hydrocarhon sudsiences which may be

. . ;
procduced, saved and marketed from the following described lands situated in the County of =28 ’ i
New Mexico

.;. to-wits

Townshib 19 South, Range 32 Fast, N.M.P.M,

Section 6: Lots 1, 2, SEA - ' | ST
Section 73 WANER - : L _

State of

\

‘under the terms of that certain oil and gas lease made and entered into by and between the

mited Stat £ Americ ‘ T. B, Brown :

a3 lessee, bearing Na...cocceemeceoneees OF Oy extension or renewal thereof; said overriding royalty shall be comnuted b

and paid at the same timo and in the same manner s royalties payable to the Unit.elista',esofj:*erlc 2y 0
under the'terms of gaid lease are computed and pald; and assignee shall be reaponsible for nasigrice’s proportionate part .
of &l] taxes and asscasments levied upon or against or mensured by the production of oil and gas from said .iand, - !

TO HAVE AND TO HOLD sald xoyalty Snterest unto neslgnee, lieirs, personal roprosentatives (or its successors)
and nsslgna forever, For the same considerntion assignor covenanty with and warrants to snid assignee that said royalty
intereat is in grood standing, that it is free and clear of ull liens and encumbrances and that essignor will warrant and for- :
cver defend the title therelo unto snid assignee, heirs, personal representatives (or its puccesaors) and assigns, ngainnt all 5

IN WITNESS WHEREOF this nssignment 1s cxeeuted on th/d \y and year firat herelnabove written, i

W I el

(G. Keltey/AStout)

STATE OF .........New. Mexico . } | . %?:i
County of .ceveeomrenaiiminins e 7 R — o

On this oo rnme e e St cemsnese e A0y 0F

August 63

, 10..2.7.., hefore me personally

ampenied G Ke1ley Stout, a married man, dealing in his sepaxabe ProRcriys

1
e

.
RSN

._-"j.o"mo_-' xnown 10 ‘be the person........ deaceibed In and who executed the foregoing Inatrument, and ncknowledged that ‘
. ~ ‘. l‘ ., ! , ' , ., N . . .
ha,l.x exccuted the same as ......}}j:?..........;_‘.........._.A. freo nct und dccb

"‘\'.'jtn‘g;m';rhy hand and aeal the day and yenr last above written,
I ; .

a J )

i . Notary Publie
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PROFATE DCCKET "a"
CASE NO. 1503
LEA COUNTY, N=w WIRAICO

" B ER W W W W W M W P Sm B e W S W B

IN TEE NATTER OF THE LAST WILL & TESTAMENT

foledl} LR R RS oY) -ch
>T TS £
VINI LAy LA .'.'.‘J:,. -

*n an Sm M B A A B MR S SR WS M fe P St A A T B N mp W B Pt Gn AR M G E Ge e aw am B e s an v @ G am e

DATE PROCFEDINGS , PECORDED
1es
Yov. 17  Application for Aneillary Probate of Will end Ancillary Letiers
Testamentary & Oath Attached 3 - 272
n 17 . Certificate of Malling
" 17 rder Admitiing Will 2 -2
» X Ancillary Letiers Testementary Issued T8 -2

" 17 Form "A" Mailed

Dec. 2 Notice to Creditors
1e56
Jan. 16 Affidavit of Publication
Cct. 25  Inventory
n 25 Certificate of Mailing
" © 25 YWarrant to Appraisers Issued -~ Lea County .
" 25 VWarrent to Appraisers Issuved - Eddy County
" 25 Warrant to Arpraisers Issued - Union County
Nov,.- 20 Werrant to Appraisers Returned ~ Unlon County

Nov, 20 YCertificate of Malling

Dec, 1 Petition for Fxtension of Time and Order
» 2)  Recelpt for Appraisers Fee's
n 27 Varrant to Appraisers Raturned - Zddy County
! 27 Certificate of Mailing

1957
Fek, 21 Yearrant to Appruisers Peturned - Lea Counbty
" 2% Certificate of Mailing :
Yor, 30 Receipt for Appraisers Fees - Lea County
" 3 Receipt for Appraisers Fees -~ Eddy County
Dec, 12 Assessment Official Notice Succession Tax
195¢

Jan, 2 0fficlal Rececipt o

Aug 20 Application for Letters of Administration C.T.A. (Letters
Guardianship Attached )

" 20 Oath - 14 - 361
" 20 Urder Appointing Ancillery Administration C.T.A. ' 27-- 25?
" 20 Letters of Administration 14 - 362
Sept 22 Final Account and Report N
" 22 Order Setting Date 27 - 351
" 22 Notice of Hearing
Nov 12 Affidavit of Mailing
" 12 Wwalver of Sorvice and Entry of Appearance - Kathryn Price Murfee
" 12 walver of Se vice and Entry of Appearance - Lelah Antionectte Price Coyle
" 12 Affidavit of ~ublication . ’
" 12 Decree Approving Final Account and teport Determining Heirship
and Ordering Discharze of Ancillsry Administrator C.7.AL 27 - 485
Pupers excepted from the foregoing suit will be furnished upon request-Abstracter. x|
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By
STATE OF HEW MeXIco

COUNTY o7 1A
reed

NOY 1 2 126

(83

IN THE PROBATE COURT OF LEA COUNTY ysui yics, Couns ¢ or

STATE OF NEW MEXTCO by D p—
cpuy
IN THE MATTER OF THE LAST WILL ) J/QZ 7
AND TESTAMENT AND ESTATE OF ) No. 1503 p,%XS
L. M. PRICE, DECEASED, )

DECREE APPROVING FINAL ACCOUNT AND REPORT,
DETERMINING HEIRSHIP, AND ORDERING DISCHARGE
OF ANCILLARY ADMINISTRATOR, C.T.A,

This matter came on before the Court upon the Final Account
and Report of Kathryn Price Murfee, Ancillary Administrator, C.T.A.,
together with her petition for determination of the heirsﬁip of L. M,
Price, deceased, and for an order of distribution and for discharge;
and it appearing to the Court from the files in this case that due
Notice of this hearing has been given by publication in a legal
newspaper published in Lea County, New Mexico, for the time and in
the manner required by law, and by mailing copieé of the Final Account
and Report and copies of said Notice to the heirs at law, devisees
and legatees of the decedent; and this being the date set for hearing
and no objections having been made or filed herein, the Court finds:

1. That the Final Account and Report of Kathryn Price
Murfee, Ancillary Administrator, C,T.A,, is true and correct and
should be approved,

2. That Notice to Creditors was duly published in this
estate for the time and in the manner required by law, and the time
to file claims in the estate has expired and there are no claims
that were filed and approved within the time provided by law, so that
if there be any debts or claims against said estate, the same are

now barred,

;
]
t
H
|
.
!




3. That the inheritance tax to the State of New Mexij.co
was duly paid, as is shown by the receipt on filc herein, and the
Federal Estate Tax was duly determined and paid, as is shown by copy
of the Certificate received from the District Director of Internal
Revenue Service, United States Treasury Department, which is attached
to the original Final Account and Report on file herein.

4, That L. M. Price died October 4, 1955 in Amarillo, Texas,
leaving a Last Will and Testament dated February 20, 1951, That said
L. M, Price was survived by his wife, Bertie Noland Price, of Amarillo,
Texas, who is now an incompetent person due to advanced age and whose
guardian is Kathryn Price Murfee, of Houston, Texas.

That under the provisions of the Will of L, M. Price, all
propexty of whatsoever nature and kind was given, bequeathed and
devised to Bertie Noland Price, in fee simple, That at the time
of the death of the said L. M. Price, his wife, the said Bertis Noland
Price, his daughter, Kathryn Price Murfee, and his son, William
Noland Price, w>rn all of the heirs of sald decedent,

5. That this estate should be closed and settled, and the
Ancillary Administrator, C.T.A., discharged, and all property be
set over to Berxrtie Noland Price, through her duly appointed guardian.

IT IS, THEREFORE, ORDERED, ADJUDGED AND DECREED that the
Final Account and Report of Kathryn Price Murfee, Ancillary
Administrator, C.T.A., be, and it hereby is, approved, and said
Ancillary Administrator, C.T.A., is hereby discharged.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED, ANJUDGED AND DECREED that Bertie

Noland Price 1s the sole legatee and devisce of L. M, Price, deceased,

and all property to be distributed in this estate shall be distributed




Page No. 3
to and vest in Kathtyn Price Murfee, as guardian for Bertie Noland

Price, an incompetent person,

DONE IN OPEN COURT, this 12th day of November, 1965,

Probafe Judge.

24




INSTR: CERTIF1ED COPY DISTRICT CUURT PRUCEEDINGQ
DATED: APRIL 29, 1965
FILED: JULY 30, 1965

IN THE MATTER OF THE GUARDIANSHIP g
i
OF 3 11:30 o'elock a ,m.
}
]
{

RCDED: BOOK 240 PAGE 482
MISCELLANEOUS RECORDS

BERTIE NULAND PRICE, AN INCOMPETENT LEA CUUNTY, NEW MEXICO
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35'716
CLERK'S CERTIFICATE

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
8s
County of Eddy

)8 MARGUERITE E. WALLER , Clerk of the

DISTRICT COURT OF THE FIFTH JUDICIAL DISTRICT, within and for the County of Eddy, State
of NEW MEXICO, DO HEREBY CERTIFY that the attached is a full, true ard correct copy of
the original

ORDER APPOINTING ANCILIARY GQUARDIAN

in cause numbered 22407 "on the Civil - Docket .

of said court,waivessin IN THE MATTER OF THE GUARDIANSHIP OF BERTIE NOLAND :
' PRICE, an Incompetent Person :
R i

deerrtverioret |, all as shown from the filos and records of my said offico,
| IN WITNESS WHEKEOF, I havo horeunto set my hand

Rt e e
BRI and affixed the seal of said Court at Carlsbad, New Mexico,
v .-;‘,t., o "c.., oo
R T A this 28th  day of July , A. D, 1965,
B BRI 1 [ Vo : .
. 'y '-“ N "_: s, e
N ST I N /(\- N
T i ; >// 4&..(..«..«4‘1« L~ {/‘(—-'\Cu
yoo A Py N "
.. :." ‘(‘"o, k’.‘,?;;“-nli»)l.;‘{ r’},"“c’:..'. ” “.""‘:.l N ,7 ' l( rk OI lhc D‘ lm‘ Cozﬁ" / i u/o 2 .»-
L'\. , .. Fasi g ‘ '“ " ‘; /' S R ol
: "-"f’/"’r-,”\"(\ 7( /§ug/&w \ Pz /
b ~ ‘ I

»
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FIFTH JUDICIAL DisTRICT
STATE OF 8V MENIZO
COUNIY OF DY

FILED npr pgiugr B

IN THE DISTRICT COURT OF puMAVAIMMTE . wALLEP
WE

tha Olstrict Cour?
STATE OF NEW MiEXI'0

IN TIE MATLER gp THE GUARDTANSHTP
i3

aYRTIE NOLAND PRICE, & Incompetunt

Ferson,

No. r'ﬁ:', .

ORDE? APPOINTING ANSTLLARY GUARL A

-

This ceause cume on *or hesring on Ste pel - lon of Kethrr

Price Murfee ot sppointment o!f hevzelf s gncilisry .ol 9y ond

the Court heving exemined tte file snd having tsuer eovisence |

ot

1, Bebtie Nolsnd Price :.ns adjudged Lo be o rericrn of

W

cndet

sound mind gnd lncomretent in the County Court of Hands!l Jcuniy,

?exas, in Jeuse No., 1628 in Probste. The petitiorep hap.ln wos on

1 Javugry 1904 arpu.nvpd gaardisn of the persur ance egtsate 7 osgld
reompetent pertoa end on the seme doy quelified as such Ly rosting
Loe

e corpurete gurety bond in the arount of $100,00..0 0 sne ek ing

a8tk raquived bty leaw,
Loy }

or cumpetent Jurisdiction.

3+ The =91d hortie Noland Prlce itz the ocwner of regl Hro-

rerty fn *he 8tute of Noew Mexico of the gpproximere vr.ie o

a

>, The County Cour! ot dendall Courty, Texwss, is » court

4

N

$12,500.,00. 1t 1s necessary thet en anclllery sunriis. bo sine v af
: ; : . .
in the State of' Naw Mexlee 't preverie the estete o' “-w “nocrmgpe!ay
] . .
. o Petitioner is. gqueliried to sct »s gucillery puardinn »
1 eppointes will falthfully fmiflil hap Jutles.
17" 1S THEREFORE ORDERED:
1. Kathryn Price Murlee be appolnted anclo.apy wpunedio
of the estate of Bertle Noland Price,
2. She mey quallfy upon fillng 2 corporgte survtw Yoo
in the arount of $15,000,00 snd riilng the usth requires 'y luw,
Lo
. ‘L '
. DONE st Curlsehoed, IFddy iﬂynhv, New Mexleo, April 3¢, 9a-
S8TATE (- /
couoy Vo MEXTCO 7 7.
r\;ﬁo;m _ /i~ té(\ (G, (e,
1LEO ] STRYTT T w ey |
\ Al .". l"- i
._'\ . ) 'q. N
JUL 3 O 1955 ((44 -2 Hl) N Ty
~. "." o “' RS
-L_ utlmk . o i ‘." S
nd Kooy l in "WI\ . ’t ¢.) | (\‘ . - ) -..
P"r—-:’tL,‘&: . “' .> :_
LAY [N L * O s
,J = County Cla'h 4 . N -
/\‘]J_ \' ¢ T vesaart MO
_7-@‘1“", . . A‘_: 6ot vy "‘_,k. R

el " .
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IN THE MATTER OF THE ESTATE § INSTR: PROBATE PROCEEDINGS
i DATED: OCTOBER 14, 1965
OF 4 FILED: OCTOBER 19, 1965
I 9:55 o'clock a.m.
WILLIAM NOLEN PRICE, AKA { RCDED: BOOK 246 PAGE 400
WILLIAM N, PRICE, AKA { MISCELLANEQUS RECORDS
W. N. PRICE, DECEASED }

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICU

e e WL e YR e e v M T R R S e R N an e Tm TR ML AL Sy S v e AR e U e e G e e W e o e e e e b Ae v e W - A o = = T A A e e M A~ e o e e - b o e G -

g "YNﬂ{EPMBATE COURT OF LTA CQUN‘I’E?,
... . . GTATE OF NIV NEXICO,
: R /f‘... :."
mmammopmnsmm ) 3892
- oF oy
. WILLIAM NOLAND PRICE, ALSO ) -
" ENOUN AS WILLIAM N, PRICE, ) A
ALSO XNOWN AS W. No PRICE, ) oo Lo
. 'DECEASED, = S S
ADMINISTRATOR._ vy R
:E,. - L f;' NOETCE OF ATMINISTRATION S

L 'm wrn rr m cozmzm:

Ta e
‘, L

Notice i# hereby given that: Hﬂliam Holand Pr“m, &"so . ‘
known as William N, Price, alsc knowq as‘w’.A He Price, o

deceased, That on the Docket of the Probata Court of %ea

County,:State of New Mexico, stylad "In the Matter of the -

"  Eptate of Willilam Noland Price, alse known ac Willlsm 1.

Price, also knovn as W. N. Price, Deceased, Mo. 2577, the - ©

- underaignedwas appointed Adminfatrator of the Ustale of

e Williem Noland Price, on the lOth day of Juna, 1963.

rd
Yoy

_ are further notified that the Estate of Willfam Noland Prico,

aloo known as William N, Price, also knovm aa W, N,

Drlce,
ovns the following described propeirty, toswit
iy



20, 1966);

. South, Rango 32 East;

" Bection 4, Township 19 South, Fenge 32 Ea.afg; .

g - e

1/6 of ¥/4 W.X, (N & Curtis Lenso) in and vader ohe
SWASEY of Section 26, Township 18 South, Dangn 27 Zeooty
| 1/6 of 81,.25% W.X. in and under tho NS, SEMSWY and -
NWESEY of Section 35, Township 18 South, Dange 27 Za

b

s

1/3 of 81.25% W.X, in and under the NI4T

% ’5\"&! of
Scetion 35, Township 18 South, Range 27 Basi, to 1200 Zaciy
1/3 of 5% ORY in and under the KERRY, ek, subsik of

~Section 35, Township 18 South, Range 27 East;

, 1/6 of 1/4 W.1X. {(Nix and Qurtie lease) in and under tha
_ SERLNEY of Section 35, Township 18 South, Ranga 27 Rast

1/3 of 5% ORY 4n and under the NW%SEX of Section 36,
~ Towmship 18 South, Range 27 East; . .

o . 1/2 of 7/8 working {nterest fn and under the IEY3EX of g
Section 16, and NEXSWY, NWiswh, SWiSWk, and SEXSWY of Seetion
34, _Township 21 South, Range 31 East (leasc toz:m..nn“es March

1/4 minerals 4n and under the NEY of Seerlon 18, Touns ‘xip

| 12 South, Range 27 East;

1/4 minerals in and under the NEX% of Section 20, g.o*mﬂb.“p .

-~ 12 South, Range 27 East,

- LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO:

fin 3

o

247, ORI in and under the 84S of Scetion 39, T‘crnsivp
South, Ran 1 32 Eaat, ) v

23% ORX in and under tha W _mﬁ; of Scctﬁon 31, Tewnahip

b
£

11/32 of 5% ORI and 11/32 of $20,058,72 oil payment out

of 1/16 of 7/8 4n and under the s%sz:k of Scr-t. on 3%, Tuimship
- 18 South, Range 32 East;

3/8 of 2%7 ORY in and under Lcwt 2, Scetion

zetfon 3L, Township
- 18 8South, Range 32 East;

1.1257% ORI in and under tho SL) nnd XY of

Seetlon 3,
. Township 19 South, Range 32 Rasty ~ . -

1.1257% ORY in and undex the W%, NASEX: and o¥he }3": of

1/8 of 82.5% W.I; and 11/%2 of 5% ORY ‘f‘n and undor tho

\)
- SEX%, NANEY, ERNUE, WiSE%; of Section 5, Townchip 10 Scuih

Range 32 East}

1} 11/32 of 5% ORI in and under t'hc wm’k o etk

‘ & of Scetlfon
6, Tovmship 19 South, Ran 32 Rasty

2%% ORX effective whea $2¢,000,00 produccion payuent off
1/16 of 7/8 pays out and 5/32 of $20,000 production payment:

in and under the NiNTY%, SWiNEY, ELN!?r of Scation G, Wewnsihip
19 South, Range 32 East;




R S ) -

- 11/32 of 573 ORI in and undor tho w?-su.,, SEWE:' of Section
6, 'rownship 19 South Rcmgo 32 Basty . _

1/2 of 0.P. of $151,462.50 cut of &7 of 78.8676% tn ond

‘/ under Lots 3 and 4 and E”swk of Section 6 and 7otz L ond 2 ond

- 7, Towmship 19 South, Range 32 East;

EANYY% of Sectian 7, Towmship 19 South, Ronge 32 Lasts

2%, ORI, pius 1% ORI in and under the NBXSWY of Section . |

=

11/32 of 5% ORI in and under.tho w-’gmz—t; of Seetion 7, |~

Township 19 South Range 32 Zast;

J./lo of New Mexico lease $$036259 to 14000 feot ond 1/2 of -

1% OR! in and under the Nk and E%SEY of Section 4, Township .
\ 20 South, F"Qﬂ'e 32 East' : .

1/2 of New Mexico leasa #039490 to 4000 feet and 1/? of -

1% ORI in and uhder the EANEX and Wi of Section 5, BXE% of

"7 Seetfon 6, RMW%, NWRNEL, WisEY, SEYSEY of Sectlon 8, ES

EXSi, _..»»f“'

WiSE% of Sectionh 9, Township 20 aouth Ranga 32 Fest;

- under the EANEY, Wik of Secctlon 5, E3EX of Section 6, E¥l, - . ’

1/4 of New Mextco lease $036259 below 4000 feet 4n and

1..7

-_N«T%NE% of Section 8, Township 20 South, Range 32 East;

1/4 of New Mexico lease #B3277 to 4000 feet in and undes

an

the SW% and NWLSEX% of Section 16, Township 20 South, Range 32

- East}

1/4 of 3/32 ORX {n and under the N ’z;NB* off Seﬂiioa 16,

:" 'l‘ownahip 20 South Range 32 East}

~ and Mi%sWk of Section 23, Township 18 South, Range 35

- ey

3/8 of 107/2240 mincecals in and under 'xm«- n | zm,, %

('1:’:‘ 2).‘

f‘?&.‘

S

3/8 of 5/123 minerals in and under Tract 2: SN’M?, of

" Section 23, Township 18 South, Range 35 Rasty

' 3/8 of 107/2240 winarals in and under Trast ‘3: omiamy

of Section 23, Township 18 South, Range 35 Easi;

3/8 of 1/62 minerals in and under Tract 43 NERTH %, owiimk,

. SW%SW% of Section 23, Townchip 18 sSoutl, Range 35 Easty

1/10 minerals in and under the Sk of ucf*tio'\ 33, Tormohip

j 23 8South, Ronge 36 East;

1/40 minerals in and undor ¢he E31°7'3' WASEY ond 517y of

- Section 33, Tcamahip 23 South, Ranga 36 Zast;

1/10 minerals in and under the Wy of Snca on &, Towmship
24 South, Range 36 LRast;

051 payment of $21,200 out of 3/128 of 7/8 m and uader
the NEXM% of Scetion 4, Township 24 South, Renge 206 Zast

1/10 minerals in and undey the Wk of Saetlen 9, Townchip
South, Range 36 Laat.

fAbstracter's ﬁote Umittin other lands immat 12 ¢
be furnished upon request- Agstracter 1 ctorial to this abs‘tmct Couplete copy will ?
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STATE OF NEW m:xxco% . . ;,v.mf«‘s, YA "C? s .
COUNTY OF LEA ) v ;
FILED FOR RECORD on the{ T _day o. Dol tions 1005 aF.SS o clock‘)z .B,h um.mm af h“a "{.’2/'{[.”
page ‘O—Of the / ! records of my o{m\\ “ Ty c‘
: . BN o
_-~~_§.4_-m e County"él)‘r‘x
By . Deputy.

UNION_COUNTY, NEW MEXICO:

1/8 of 1/8 royalty fntercot 5nonc“ under tha C0Y and the

v sy PR YLl awelarm ). 7,71, Vet ”
s‘ ‘ U-‘. Ob‘- bwﬁ l’ Il zs 2y gy , N HAVST, :\nr‘ hpll\ ' Qo nh?.‘) Lo
’

B
12, Township 23 North, Range 36 Ezct}

1/48 of lots 1, 2, 3 and 5, SWyNE%, 82}y, RSk ond
WASEY of Scction 5, lotas 5, 6 and 7 and “E’z&t'.”,,, Eheu) end
of Secction 6, Lots 3 and 4 and SWYNEY, EASWk: rsnd WisEhk of
SCction 7, Nw’;sw% of Section 8, Tm*nship 30 Noxeh, Dange 37
East

1/30 of Lots 3 and 4, and w%SE?e; and W% of Scetion 22,
Township 31 North, Renge 37 East

el

1/0 of SiSW% of Section 14, SELSEY of Cection 15, BhSEk
of Section 22, WiNEY%, Wk, and Wishk of Scetion 23, !I‘m %5
NANWY and NW%SEk of Section 26, NE’z,m: of Secetion 27, Towmshé 33
31 North, Range 36 East;

" . 1/60 of EXNUYL and NiNRX% of Section 7, N’*t\«,, of Scection 8,
"all 4n Township 30 North, Range 37 Eas¢, and NUINR), 1WAaNwlk,
SWiNwk and Whkswk of Section 29, NiNwh, Siei%l\".? %s NdkSUY, NE z,xt!”f
and E%XSEY% of Section 30, and SYiN%, NiSW)% and TILSE) of Section
- 31, all in Township 31 Noxth, Range 37 Rast.

CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO:

1/2 of 7/8 working interest in and undor the Euﬁ; of Bectieon
28, Townghip 12 Scuth, Ronge 27 Esst {leace texminates March :
20 1966);

S 1/2 of 7/8 working in'teres..t: (611 ond gng lease 4308 20270(;) '
. 4n and under Lots 1, 2 and 3, SiNwk, SW% and IBYSEYL of Section

2, Township 13 South, Range 21 East (lease terminates September

18, 1972).
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXTCO:

- 1/8 of 50% W.I. in and wnder the REXSEY of ectioix 22,
~ Township 17 South, Range 30 East;

. 1/8 of 65.5% W.I, in and under the NE*(:SE" of Soction 22,
Towmship 17 South, Range 30 East,

DATED This the _/ day of Oetober, A.D., 1965,

| 7 =0, H. OQUAN
" STATE OF TEXAS ) )
.. COUNTY v rrrer ) 35S |
co e foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this the
. 4% d

‘.f

4'.’
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’
]
e
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P
~

’
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PRORATE DOCKET "6"
CASE NO. 2577
LEA COUNTY, NFW MEXICO

- em G SR e Sr an em B tm Sn Gh G D GE GE A A AR G E TR D AR M R e A WE G e SR Ay W A e B G A ap W oW

IN THE MATTER OF THE ESTATE § ATTORNEYS: NEAL AND NFAL
§ NEAL PUILDING
J P. 0. POX 272
CF g HOPPS, NFY MEXICO
§
“ILLIAY NOLAND PRICE, AKA WILLIAM . ¥
N. FRICE & AKA ¥'. N. PRICE, DECEASED §
DATE PROCEEDINCS RECORDED
1965 :
Feb., 1 Aprlication for Appointment of Administratrix
n 1 Certificate of Mailing
n 1 COrder 26 - 380
" 3 Oath 1y - U
" ° 3  Bond 1 - 1L
" 15 Letters of Administration 1. -~ 158
" 15 "Certified Copy of Irrevoceble Consent of Dorothy W. Price"
" 15 Notice to Creditors
Mar, 4 Forin "A" Mailed
" 10 Affidavit of Publication
1 Apr. 15 Claim of McFarland Corporatjon Against Dorothy W. Price, Adm,
; June 10 Application for Svbstitution of Administratrix
; " 10 Order 27 - £2
; " 28 Certified Copy of Irrevocable Consent )
\ " 28 Oath of Office ‘ 1L - 296
! " 22 Bond of Administrator 1L - 207
n 28 Notice to Creditors
" 28 Letters of Administration 1h - 3CC
July 1 JMNotion
L 2 Order 27 ~ 1C6
" 20 Affidavit of Publication
Cet. & Petition for Determination of Heirship
" £ Order 27 - 280
n 5 DNotice of Hearing

" 12 Inventory
n 12 Certificate of Mailing
" 13 Varrant to Appraisers Issued (Lea County)
" 13 Warrant to Aporaisers Issued (Eddy County)
" 13 VWarrant to Appraisers Issued ( Union County)
" 13 Warrant to Appraisers Issued (Craves County)
" 19 Notice of Administration
L 25 Warrant to Appraisers Returned (Union County)
" 25 Certificate of Mailine
» Nov. 1 Affidavit of Publication
? " 17 Claim of McFarland Corroration
" 17 Order Setting Date of Hearing for Claim of McFarland Corporation
Dec. 1 Order Determining Heirship
" 1 Motion for Continuance
t 1l Order
" 10 Proof of Claim - Watson & Watson
" 10 Proof of Claim - G, Kelley Stout
" 10 Proofl of Claim - Juanita Denton Branum
L 10 Proof of Claim - Union Supply Co., Inc.
" 10 Proof of Claim - Neil Jackson, dba Neill Jackson & Sons
" 10 Proof of Cluim - Joel Frier
" 10 fProof of Claim - Gooch Tanx Company
v 10 Proof of Claim - I & W Hot, 01l Service, Inc.
" 14 Stipulation
o 14 Order

27 = 586

1966
Jan 2/ Dismissal of Claim - Robert C. Bledsce

' Papers excepted from the foregoing suit will be furnished upon request-Abstracter. ,)?
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STATE OF NIW MEXICE)
COUNTY OF LZA
FILED

1

~

FET 1 -

2

£

.

IN THE PROBATE COURT OF LEA COUNTY,

JANE RICE, Connty Clery

STATE OF NEW MEXICO. el EAB ___
Dopaly

IN THE MATTER OF THE ESTATE )

OF ) NO._ 2577

WILLIAM NOLAND PRICE, ALSO ) ’

KNOWN AS WILLIAM N. PRICE, )

ALSO KNOWN AS W. N. PRICE, )

DECEASED, )

APPLICATION FOR APPOINTMENT OF ADMINISTRATRIX

~COMES NOW Dorothy W. Price and files this her Application
for the administration of the estate of William Neland Price,
also known as William N. Price, also known s&s W, N. Price, and
for grounds thereof states:

1. That William Noland Price died intestate while a resident

s —te
of Amarillo, Texas on the fz &f' day of K?kl&J@G/\) , 1964,

2. That William Noland Price, Deceased, left the following

heirs and their addresses are as follows:

Dorothy W. Price, wife,
5517 Andrews Avenue,
Amarillo, Texas;

Patricia Rhea Price Roberson, daughter;
2711 Curtis Drive,
Amarillo, Texas;

Kathryn Jeanne Price Whittenburg, daughter,
730 Amarillo Building,
Amarillo, Texas}

Lelah Antionette Price Coyle, daughter,
8701 Lakehurst Drive,
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma;

William Leslie Price, son,
Fisk Building,
Amarillo, Texas. -

That all of the above named persons are over the age of 21.

3. That at the time of the death Qf William Noland Price

he was the owner of real estate in Lea County, New Mexico.




4, That William Noland Price died without a will by rcason
of the fact that a will was executed prior to his marriage to
applicant, Dorothy W. Pfice, and that by reaéon therecof such
will has no force or effect.

5. That applicant is a non-resident of the State of New
Mexico but is authorized t& act as Administratrix of the Estate

of William Noland Price, Deceased, by filing with the Secretary

‘of State an irrevocable consent that suits and actions may be

commenced against her in the proper court of any county of this
state in which such cause of action may arise or in which the
plaintiff may reside by service of process or pleadings authorized
by the laws of this state on the Secretary of State of the State
of New Mexico and that applicant has simultaneous with the filing
of this Application for Appointment of Administratrix filed with
the Scerctary of State of the State of New Meﬁico an irrevocable
consent,

6. That applicant herein is not disqualified for any reason
from acting as Administratrix of the Estate of William Noland
Price, Deceased and if appointed, she will make a perfect
inventory of and faitnfully administer all the estates of
William Noland Price and account for and pay all assets which
may come to her possession or knowledge.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that the Court enter its Order
appointing applicant as Administratrix of the Estate of William
Noland Price, Deceased, and that Letters of Administration issue
to her upon the filing and approval of her bond in an amount to
be fixed by the Court, her Oath of Office and certification that
she has filed with the Secretéry of State an irrevocable consent

as required under Section 31-1-6, New Mexico Statutes, 1953

N\
Annotated, 4;/722171/«~w\,w«qi I

. OF NEAL & NEALU,
S 7 HOBBS, NEW MEXICO.
¢/ ~'(ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT). )
v a1

i
|
|
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'/:."5-.'1; . ]
fflv Myf Commission Expires:

STATE OF TEXAS )
)ss.
COUNTY OF POTTER'.)
I, DOROTHY W. PRICE, béing first duly sworn upon my oath,
state:
I am the applicant in the above and foregoing Application
for Appointment of Administratrix; I have read and understand

the contents of the foregoing Application and the facts therein

allcged are true and correct,

/412%2¢522Z; ﬁéﬁ{ /éézcek;/

DOROTHY W. PRICE

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to before me this the £ SYY day of

A.D., 1965.

and for
Texas

Potter County,

~June 1, 1965,
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’ STATE OF NEW MENICO q
COUNTY OF LEA |

FILZD
prc 17 19Cs
IN THEPROBATE COURT OF LEA COUNTY, . . . (yuuey Clerk
STATE OF NEW MEXICO. B |

ooty

IN THE MATTER OF THE ESTATE
OF

WILLIAM NOLAND PRICE, ALSO

KNOWN AS WILLIAM N, PRICE,

ALSO KNOWN AS W, N, PRICE,

DECEASED.

NO. 25 7 '
7 k27

ORDER DETERMINING HEIRSHIP

NOW on this day the above styled and numbered cause came
on to be heard by the Court upon the Petition for Determination
of Heirship and the Court, after being fully advised in the
premises, finds:

1. That 0. H. Oquin, the duly appointed Administrator of
the Estate of William Noland Price, Deceased, has filed his
Petition for Determination of Heirship in said estate. That
notice of hearing the Determination of Heirship‘has been
published in the time and manner provided by law and thet all

of the heirs of William Noland Price have entered their

appearances in sald proceedings.

2. That William Noland Price died intestate on October &4,

1964, in Amarillo, Texas, and the following are the only persons
owning an interest in and to the property belonging to the said

William Noland Price, Deceased, in the respective interests set

opposite their names:

Dorothy W, Price, wife, an undivided 1/4 of
- separate property. and

Deceased
all community property.

Patricia Rhea Price Roberson,
daughter, 2711 Curtis Drive,
Amarillo, Texas

an undivided 3/16 of
=separate property

Kathryn Jeanne Price Whittenburg,
daughter, 730 Amarillo Building,
Amarillo, Texas

an undivided 3/16 of
~separate property

Lelah Antionette Price Coyle,
daughter, 8701 Lakehurst Dr.,

Oklahoma City, Oklahoma.

an undivided 3/16 of
~geparate property

/ﬂ?ggé L_

o ———




William Leslie Price, son,
Fisk Building, -an undivided 3/16 of

Amarillo, Texas separate property,

That the above named persons are the sole and¢ only heirs at law
of William Noland Price, also known as William N. Price, also
known as W. N. Price, Deceased, ana are the only persons having i
any interest in and to the property belonging to the estate and
are the only persons entitled to distributién of the assets and
proverty belonging to said estate.

3. That subsequent to the death of William Noland Price,
Deceased, Dorothy W. Price, his surviving wife, died intestate
on or about April 1, 1965, and her estate is being probated
in the Probate Court of Lea County, New Mexico, and the American
f ~ National Bank of Amarillo, Amarillo, Texas, is the duly appointed
and acting Administrator of her estate ana that the interest
Lo é belonging to the said Dorothy W. Price, Deceaéed, is owned by
the heirs of the said Dorothy W. Price,

IT IS, THEREFORE, CONSIDERED AND ORDERED BY THE COURT That
the following are the only persons owning an interest in and to
the property beloning to the said William Noland Price, Deceased,

in the respective interests set opposite their names:

Dorothy W. Price, Deceased - an undivided 1/4 of
separate property and
all community property

Patricia Rhea Price Roberson - an undivided 3/16 of
separate property

an undivided 3/16 of
separate property

Kathryn Jeanne Price Whittenburg
Lelah Antilonette Price Coyle - an undivided 3716 of
separate property

William Leslie Price - an undivided 3/16 of
separate property,

and that sald persons are the sole and only heirs of William

Noland Price, Deceased, and are the only persons entitled to

distribution of the asscts of his estate.

f : DONE in open court at Lovington, New Mexicq. , 36
f ¢24444hanA~)
A , . NI JUDGE

A




PROBATE DOCKET "é!
CASE NO., 2611
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
IN THE MATTER OF THE ESTATE § ATTORNEYS: NEAL AND NIAL
§ P, U, BOY 278
f HOBBS, NZW MEXICO
OF {
!
_ {
DOROTHY R, PRICE, DECEASED N
E___' 3
DATE PRUCEEDINGS RECORDED
j 1965
Meay L4 Application for Ancillary Letters of Administration
" 14 Certificate of Mailing
; " 14 Urder ;
; ‘ n 18 Oath of Ancillary Administrater 14 - 243
; : " 18 Post Office Address of Ancillary Administrator
; " 18 Notice to Creditors
" 18 Bond of Ancillary Administrator 14 -~ 247
n 21 Letters of Administration 14 - 250
: June 14 Affidavit of Publication
F M 17 Form WA"™ Mailed
Sept 30 Petition For Determination of Heirship
v 30 Order 27 ~ 269
n 30 Notice of Hearing
Oct 1 Appearance and Waiver - W, W. Wellman
" 1 Appearance and Welver - Elsie I. Wellman
: 27 Affidavit of Publication ‘
Nov 17 Claim of McFarland Corporation Against The American
National Benk of Amarillo
i " 17 Order 27 ~ 506
| Dec 1 Urder Determining Heirship
i " 1 Motion for Continuance
! n 1 Order 27 - 562
{
i 1966
Jatt 24 Dismissal of Claim - Robert C., Bledsoe
Papers excepted from the foregoing suit will be furnished upon request-Abstracter,

Y
N




STATE OF NEW MEXICM
COUMNTY OF LFA
FILED

VAY 144355

IN THE PROBATE COURT OF LEA COUNTY,. .
JANE RICE, County ClerX

STATE OF NEW MEXICO. . 7/ 7, 42
’ Depury

IN THE MATTER OF THE ESTATE )
OF ) R0, 267/
) ,

DOROTHY R. PRICE, DECEASED.

APPLICATION FOR ANCILLARY ILETTERS OF ADMINISTRATION

COMES NOW The American National Bank of Amarillo, Amarillo,
Texas, by and through its Vice-President and Assistant Trust
Officer, Rhea Raines., and states:

1. That in the County Court of Randall County, Texas,
Probate Division,styled '"In the Matter of the Estate of Dorothy
R. ?rice, Deceased," No. 1697, applicant was appointed
Administrator of the Estate of Dorothy R. Price, Deceased
and Letters of Administration issued to it by said Court.

2. That applicant is qualified under the_Laws of thé
State of New Mexico to act as Ancillary Administrator of the
Estate of Dorothy R. Price, Deceased, and should be appointed
as Ancillary Administrator of said estate.

3. That Doxothy R. Price, Deceased, was an heir of William
Noland Price, Deceased, and as such had an interest in and to
his estate which is now in the process of being probated in
Cause No. 2577 on the Docket of the Probat2 Court of Lea County,
State of New Mexico, and the exact description of such property
is not readily ascertainable at this time but the interest of
the said Dorothy R. Price is in oil and gas interests in Lea
County, New Mexico, and she may also own other property as her
separate property which at this time has not been ascertained
by applicant. ‘“That immediately upon ascertaining the interest
of Dorothy R. Price, Deceased, from the Estate of William Noland |
Price, Deceased, and if any other property is ascertained to |

be owned by the said Dorothy R. Price, individually, applicant ;

will immediately file a declaration of interest in and to said

a8




=

e

property and shall include same in the inventory to be hercafter
filed.

4, That applicant files herewith a certified copy of the
Application for Letters of Administration and Order Granting
Administration in Cause No. 1697 of the County Court of Randall
County, Texas, showing its appointment and qualification as

Administrator.

5. That applicant files herewith its post office address

for the purpose of service of process upon it as required by

law, to-wit:

The American National Bank of Amarillo, P.0. Box 231,
Amarillo, Texas.

6. That the bond of the Ancillary Administrator should
not be in excess of $1,000.00.

WHEREFORE, the undersigned prays that the Court enter an
order for the issuance of Ancillary Letters of Administration
to the undersigned applicant, The American National Bank of
Amarillo, Amarillo, Texas, upon its filing of its Post Office

Address, Oath of Office and Bond not in excess of $1,000.00,

THE AMERIC NATIONAL BANX OF AMARILLO,
/44&%?J

‘ "RHEA RAINES,
VICE~PRESIDENT AND ASSISTANT TRUST i
OFFICER. |
STATE OF TEXAS ) §

COUNTY OF RANDALL)SS-
I, RHEA RAINES, being first duly sworn upon my oath, state:

I um the Vice-President and Assistant TRust Officer of The
American National Bank of Amarillo, applicant in the above styled
and numbered cause; that I have read and understand the contents
of the foregoing Application for Ancillary Letters of Administra-

tion and the facts therein aléii;f:> rue d correct.
42é2£i/ 42%”*

RHEA RAINES

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to before me this Lno J/gz dav of

May, A. 1965, :
v > jgz;lwﬂaﬁ?é:£?§7/ dk”w*

My Commission Expires: N fT?Y PUbLIc
June 1, 1965, -
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THE STATE OF TEXAS, IN COUNTY COURT, _
/,
Randall 'ga(/)z/y; ¢ //_'[L‘(ZJ/
I

@m;/ / Randall
S tho Undorasgned lonk W@ Goundy Gourd of

Rangall gam/% fewad Ao /wre/y/ m&/}// Lhal o /Aa___l_9_th__~

ﬂ{ly% April ﬂr@ 7965 _‘the American National Bank of
Amarillo

wal a/uézx f/mozla/ /z// Aaid 'gaM .z?/m)/ ,o/ .%m}m'd,fm&'mw x/mﬁ/ e (9/;./11/0

g/ Dorothy R. Price , ,(/cccaé,e(4
ﬂ/na// ,/M__E /{&__X 7M/c¢/ b ducky o ,/Aa lgt‘h,a/a/y/ 0/7 April
JZ _0] 19 05 ap lho taw /Nymm; and thal said .ﬂ/yrrftbz///z(')zf i alill in )/(//

/m amf ,e’%cé
, -
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wo. 627

(In Probate)
IN THE MATTER OF THE ESTATE { IN THE COUNTY COURT OF
OF DOROTHY R. PRICE, DECEASED { RANDALL COUNTY, TEXAS

APPLICATION FOR LETTERS
OF ADMINISTRATION

TO THE HONORABLE JUDGE OF SAID COURT:

Now comes W. W, WELLMAN, hereinafter styled applicant
and respectfuily ahows‘the Court as follows:
L
That your applicant resides in Topeka, Shawnee Cdunty,
Kansas, and resides at 1181 College Avenue, Topeka, Kansas.
II
That on the lst day of April, 1965, DOROTHY R, PRICE
died irn Amarillo, Randall County, Texas, intestate, and at and
before her death the said DOROTHY R. PRICE resided, having her
domicile and fixed place of residence, in Randall County, Texas.
B 9.9
That at the time of her death the said DOROTHY R,
FRICE was seized of and possessed certain interests in real and
persunal property of a probable value of $100,000,00,
Iv
That there is a necessity for administration of the
estate of DOROTHY R. PRICE, the Decedent, bebause there are in
excess of two debts owed by the estate of the gaid DOROTHY R.
PRICE, the exact nature and extent of which are not now known
by your applicant.
v
That dﬁring her lifetime the Decedent was twice
married; the first marriage was terminated by divorce and the
second marriage was termiﬂated by the death of her second hus-
band, William N, Price, in October, 1964. That no child or
children were born to or adopted by DOROTHY R. PRICE during her




lifetime and the only helrs of the said DOROTHY R. PRICE,

Deceased, are:

Name Address Age Relationship
W, W. Wellman 1181 College Ave. 92 Father
Topeka, Kansas
Mrs, W. W, 1181 Collegse Ave. 88 Mother
Wellman Topeka, Kansas
yI

That your applicant is entitled to letters of ad-
ministration of the Decedent's estate because he 1s the futher
of the Decedent, however your applicant an& his wife, the only
heirs of the Decsdent, walve their fight to be appointed as
Administrators of the Estats of the Decedent in favor of The
American National Bank of Amarillo, Amarillo, Texas, a National
Bank incorporated under the National Banking Act, and which is
authorized to act as a fiduciary in the State of Texas, and whicH

~1is not otherwlse disqualified by law to act as administrator.

WHEREFORE, your applicant prays that citations lssue
hereon as provided by law, and that upon a hearing letters of
administration be issued to The American National Bank of

Amarillo, and that such other and further orders be made as to

the Court may seem proper.

CULTON MORGAN BRITAIN & WHITE
P. 0. Box 189
Amarillo, Texas

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT

FILED

APR 8 190

T/ e

M Clerk, ‘M County, Tesay

b




NO. 1697
‘ (In Probate)

IN THE MATTER OF THE ESTATE | IN THE COUNTY COURT OF

OF DOROTHY R. PRICE, DECEASED | RANDALL COUNTY, TEXAS

ORDER _GRANTING ADMINISTRATION

On this the 19th day of April, 1965, came on to be
heard the application of W. W. WELLMAN for Letters of Adminis-
tration, filed herein on the 8th day of April, 1965.

And it appearing to the Court that legal notices of
flling of sald application have been issued and posted in the
manner and for the length of time required by law and no one
came to contest same; and further that the said DOROTHY R.
PRICE died at her home in Randall. County, Texas, on the lst day
of April, 1965, where her residence was situated; that four
years have not elapsed since her death, prior to said appli-
cat’ion; that this Court has jurisdiction and venue of the said
Estate of DOROTHY R. PRICE; that there is a necessity for ad-
ministration upon said Estate; that W. W. WELIMAN applicant

and ELSIE WELLMAN, his wife, are entitled to Letters of Admin-
istiation upon the said Estate by law, but both W. W. WELLMAN
and ELSIE WELIMAN have filed herein a waiver of their right to
be appointed administrator of the salid estate and have requested
that The American National Bank of Amarillo, Amarillo, Texas,
a corporation incorporated under the National Banking Act and
authorized to act as a fiduclary in the State of Texas and which
is not otherwise disqualified be appointed administrator of the
Estate of DOROTHY R. PRICE, Deceased;

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED, ADJUDGED AND DECREED‘by the
Court that The American National Bank of Amarillo, Amarillo,
Texas, is appointed administrator of the Estate of DOROTHY R.
PRICE, Deceased; that no bond be required of the said The Amex-
ican National Bank of Amarillo and that W, A, Askew, Neal R,

Allen and John B, Holstead, who are discreet and disinterested
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have qualified according to law.

T///
_ udge, Co néé ;ourt o? Randall ]

County, Texas

persons are appointed appraisers herein and that the Clerk of
this Court is directed to issue Letters of Administration to

the said The American National Bank of Amarillo when it shall

FILED

APR 19 1965

/572174’ .
/’ / I‘:',:'.’._,, s ol

County Clerk, Randall County, Texas




THE STATE OF TEXAS
COUNTY OF RANDALL

I, T. H. Lair, Clerk of the County Court, in and for Randall County, Texas, do hereby certify
thot the foregoing is a true and correct copy of__feplication for Letters of
Administration and Order Granting Administration in Cause # 1697
Styled Estate of Dorothy R. Price;:.Dec,
in Probate Redordy-of’Randall County, Toxas _

os the same appears : AL
On File and soon to be recorded,: .

Civen under my hand and official .s-:e{gl of office, ‘ir.{:Conyon, Texas, this the ... -7t
April A.D. 1965 . ‘

rC- 7

T, H., Lair

Clerk County Court,
Randell County, Texos

.
1%




STATE OF NIW 1700
COUNTY OF LEA
FILED

re
an:

IN THE PROBATE COURT OF LEA County,Dil 17 1808

STATE OF NEW MEXICO. JANE RICH, County Clerk
IN THE MATTER OF THE ESTATE e D -
OF
DOROTHY R. PRICE, DECEASED, /,’\,/L 2.7

THE AMERICAN NATIONAL BANK
OF AMARILLO, ‘

ANCILLARY ADMINISTRATOR,

ORDER DETERMINING HEIRSHIP

NOW on this day the above styled and mumbered cause came
on to be heard by the Court upon the Petition for Determination
of Heirship and the Court, after being fully advised-in the
premises, finds:

1. That The American National Bank of Amarillo, Amarillo,
Texas, by and through its Vice-President and Assistant Trust
Officer, Rhea Raines, the duly appointed Administrator of the
Estate of Dorothy R. Price, Deceased, has filed its Petition for
Determination of Heirship in said estate, That notice of hearing
the Determination of Heirship has been published in the time and
manner provided by law and that all of the heirs of Dorothy R.
Price have entered their appearances in said proceedings.

2. That Dorothy R, Price died intestate on or about April
1, 1965, in Amarillo, Texas, and the following are the only
persons owning an interest in and to the property belonging to
the said Dorothy R. Price, Deceased, in the respective interests
set opposite their names:

W, W. Wellman, father

1181 College Avenue,

Topeka, Kansas - an undiviced 1/2

Elsie Wellman, mother

1181 College Avenue,
Topeka, Kansas - an undivided 1/2.

That the above named persons are the sole and only heirs at law

of Dorothy R. Price, Deceased, and are the only persons having

A6
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any interest in and to the property belonging to the estate and
are the only persons entitled to distribution of the assets and
property belonging to said estate. |

IT IS, THEREFORE,CONSIDERED AND ORDERED BY THE COURT That
the following are the only persons owning an interest in and to
the property belonging to the said Dorothy R. Price, Deceased,

in the respective interests set opposite their names:

W. W. Wellman - aa undivided 1/2

Elsie Wellman - an undivided 1/2,
and that said persons are the sole and only heirs of Dorothy R.
Price, Deceased, ahd are the only persons entitled to

distribution of the assets of her estate.

DONE in open court at Lovington, New Mexico.

- /PROBATE JUDGE

A4

f
i
|
|
)




ABSTRACTERS CERTIFICATE

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
} 88

COUNTY OF LEA )

The Lovington Abstract Company, a New Mexico Cerporation, hereby certifies
that the foregoing sheets numbered consecutively from one to forty-seven both
inclusive are a complete abstract of 0il and Gas Lease, Assignment of Oil and
Gas Lease whére interest in Overriding Royalty was reserved, all Assignments
of Overriding Royalty, Docket and certain papers in the Bstate of L. M. Price,
Deceased Probate Case No, 1503, Certified Copy of Court Froceedings In the Matter
of the Guardianship of Bertie Noland Price, an Incompetent, Notice of Administration
In the Matter of the Estate of William Nolen Price, Deceased, Docket and certain
papers in the Estate of William Noland Price, Deceased Probate Case No., 2577,
Docket and certain papers in the Estate of Dorothy R. Price, Deceased, Probate
Case No. 2611, affecting the title to the following described real estate, located

in Lea County, New Mexico, toe-wit:

Northeast Quarter (NEY%) Section Seven (7), Township
Nineteen South (19S8), Range Thirtystwo East (32E),

N.M.P.M.,

as the ssme appears from the Records and Filings in the office of the County

Clerk of Lea County, New Mexico, including District and Probate Court Pro-

ceedings.,

Witness the signature of said Company, signed by its duly authorized

officer, and its corporate seal hereon impressed, this the 29th day of March

LOVINGTON ABSTRACT COMPANY
k . M
By: W? .
* Secretary 7

1966 at eight o'clock a.m.
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k BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Q
o OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO *

al
i1

1

ﬁIN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
'CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
{COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
|THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

i
i
e

' CASE No. 3376

g Order No. R-3061
|

jAPPLICATION OF T. E. BROWN, JR.,

{AND CLAUDYNE BRUWN THORP FOR

| COMPULSORY POOLING, LEA COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO.

i

| ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
| BY THR CO ION:

i

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m., on April 13, 126§
lat Hobba, New Mexico, before the 0Oil Conservation Commission of
§New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the “Commission.”

1]

| NOW, on this__2nd day of May, 1966, tha Commission, a

é guorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
1and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully

i advised in the premises,

i FINDS 3

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

i (2) That Pan American Patroleum Corporation is the operator
 of the Greenwood Pre-Grayburg Operating Area Well No. 1, located
660 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the East line of
Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 32 East, NMPM, Lugk~Strawn §
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. ;

; {(3) That said well has dedicated to it the NE/4 of eaid
Section 7, being a standard 160-ascre proration unit for an oil
well in the Lusk-8trawn Pool.

(4) That the applicants, T. E. Brown, Jr., and Claudyne
Brown Thorp, among othexs, are owners of certain overriding roy-~
alty intereats underlying the aforesaid NE/4 of said Section 7;
that there are owners of interust in the subject lands who have
not agreed to pool their interusts.

i




! -2._
'CASE No. 3376
Ordex No. R-3061

(5) That the applicants seek an order force pooling all oil
and gas mineral interests as to the lLusk~Strawn Pool underlying
the NB/4 of said Section 7, with a provision that said pooling

i

‘nhould be effective October 10, 1964, the date of first production |

from tha subject lands and said pool.

|

I

|
{6) That in order to prevent waste and to protect correlative

rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit
i the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense
- “hxs just and equitable share of the cil and gas in said pool, the

' subject application should be approved by pooling all mineral
interest:, whatever they may be, within said unit. Provided

ghowever. that the effective dats of such pooling should be the

Hdate of entry of this order.

M

(7) That Pan American Petxoleum Corporation should be
'designated the operator of the subjesct well and unit,

(8) That all proceeds from production from the subject well
”which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow
~to be paid to the true owner(s) thereof upon demand and proof of
%ownership.

|
|
| IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

{1) That all oil and gas mineral interests, whatever they
imay be, in the Lusk-Strawn Pool underlying the NE/4 of Section 7,
1 Township 19 South, Range 32 Bast, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,
‘'are herecby pooled to form a 160-acre oil proration unit to be

located 660 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the Hast
line of gaid Section 7.

(2) That Pan American Petroleum Corporation is hereby
designated the operator c¢f the subject wull and unit,

i (3) That all prorneeds from production from the subject well
*which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow
1 in Lea County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner(s) thereof

5

dedicated to the Greenwood Pre-Grayburg Operating Area Well No. 1,

Jupon demand and proof of ownerghip; that the operaftor shall notify
‘the Commiassion of the name and address of said escrow agent within

'90 days from the date of this order.
(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
}antry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

gnary.




3=
. CASE No. 3376
' Order No. R-3061

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
i above designated.

o
i
|
i

i
I
|

STATE OF NBEW MEXICO

Q ONSERVATION COMMISSION
@ '
H l‘""\ql ‘lﬁll“!"‘

M. CAMPBELL, airman

Z"f P

A. L. PORTER, Jr.. M

Me

'«\._:—ak

er & Secretary
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AN 23 M 10 56
PSFORE THE NEY MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMIAISSION

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

RE., APPLICATION QF T, E, BROWI, JR. AND.
ATCV\E BROWN THORP FOR AN ORDE? CF THE
3 TEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COITMISSION
CLING THE OIL AND GAS MINERAL INTERESTS

T0 TEEZ LUSK STRAWN OIL PCOL UNDERLYING
LANDS DESCRIBED AS NEZ CF SECTION 7, TOWMSHIP
1¢ SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, N.i.P.u., LEA COUNTY,
NEW "“YICO EFFECTIVE A5 OF THE DATE OF FIRST
PRODUCTION THEREFRCHM,

Case lNo. 5€)C’

APPLICATTION

COME NOW T. E. Brown, Jr. ani Claudvne Brown Thorp,
applicants hereunder, and applv for an Order of the New Mexico 0il
Conservation Commission pooling the oil and gas mineral interests
as to the Lusk Strawn 0il Pool underlying lands described as NEL

f Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 32 East, N.M.P.:., Lea County,
New lMexico, said pooling to ve effective as of the date of first
production therefrom, under the authority of and pursuant to the

rovisions of Section 65-3-14, New Mexico Statutes Annotated, 1953
Compilation, as amended; and, in support of said Application,
olicants state:

1. The lands involved in this Application are Federal
lands and are all covered by a sinzle oil and gas lease, to wit,
Unitel States 0il and Gas Lease Las Cruces Serial No., 071856(b),
and the rovaltv péyable to the 'Tnited States under the terms of said
oil and gas lease is uniform throughout said lands.

2. The record owne- of the subject o0il and gas lease
described under Paragraph 1, according to the records maintained by
the Bureau of Land Management, Department of the Interior, United
States of America, is Continental 0il Company, and the designate:d
operator of the sudbject lanis, according to said records, is Pan
American Petroleum Corporation.

3. Upon information and belief; the working interest under
all of the lands involved ixn this Application has been iiviiel ov
anportionei hv asrecrent or acvecomomts, so that 14 is owned M othe

Tollowineg parties 1n thae “ellowin> rosnective ﬁo“cort"~ cs, to wit:
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JAN &3 M 10 56
p3T0RE THE NEYW YEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMIISSION

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

IV 2%, APPLICATION OF T. E. BROWH, -JR. AND.
CLA?D“'C BROWN ThOhP FOR AN ORDER OF THE

3750 TISXYCO OIL CONSERVATION COITMISSION
PCOLING THE OIL AND GAS MINERAL INTERESTS

AS TO THI LUSK STRAWMN OIL PCOL UNDERLYING
LANDS DESCRIBED AS NELX OF SECTIOY 7, TOWNSHIP
1¢ SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST NP, AEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXTCO, EFFECTIVE AS OF THE DATE OF FIRST
PRODUCTION THEREFROM.

Case No. 5’324'

APPLICATION

COME NOW T. E., Brown, Jr. and Clauiyne Brown Thorp,
applicants hereunder, and applv for an Order of the New Mexico Cil
Conservation Commission vooling the oil and gas mineral interests
as to the Lusk Strawn 0il Pool underlying lands described as NE:
of Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 32 East, N.,M.P.iM., Lea County,
New lMexico, said pooling to ve effective as of the date of first
production therefrom, under the authority of and pursuant to the

rovisions of Section 65-3-1L, New Mexico Statutes Annotated, 1953
Compilation, as amended; anc, in support of said Application,
applicants state

1, The lands involved in this Application are'Federal
lands ani are all covered by a sinzle oil and gas lease, to wit,
Unitel States Oil and Gas Lease Las Cruces Serial No. 071856(b),
and the rovalty péyable to the Inited States under the terms of said
0il and gas lease is uniform throughout said lands.

2, The record owner of the subject o0il and gas lease
described under Paragraph 1, according to the records maintained by
the Bureau of Land Management, Department of the Interior, Unite?
States of America, is Continental Oil Company, and the designated
cperator of the subject lanis, accerding to said records, is Pan
American Petroleun Corporation.

3., Upon information and belief, the working interest under

.

all o7 the lands invelvedl in this dpplication has been iiviie! o

- - - ~ RN - o~ v omde 3 s 3 . N TR S N
anporticne! by arrecment or avreomonts, 8o that 1t i3 owned B tho
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ollowins parties in tha "ellowin> rewnzetive dercenta~es, to wit:
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Taviing Interest Cuner

Pan Anerican Petroleun Cil & Cas Building,
Cocrooration Fort Worth, Texas.
Continental Cil Companv F. 0. Drawer 1257,
Zonca Citv, Oklahoma.
Shell 0il Compaavy *, 0. Box 209,
Houston, Texas.

Cities Service (il Company Bartlesville, Oklahona.
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c/o harfee & Hoover,

Aztcrﬁ cvs at g“w,
Ve o <3
LACE Bank of the South-

e
Loe oLariee

¥ oada

west Puildine,
- - - 7 -
I‘f‘.iluO“, LC TGS . (}’7002 J.O/OL‘- Gt Y

() ZEstate o7 Wil Y/as William N. Price,
a/iz/zs W, Y. Price intestate, is bheingz
adiministered in Ca obate Court of Lea lountv,
State of llew lMexic addresses of the helirs at
law ol Willianm Yol insofar as known to appli-
cants, are: -
ane Relationship Adlress
Pat~icia Rhen Price 2711 Curtis Drive,
Rorherson Daugrter Amarillo, Texas.
Kathrvn Jean Frice 73C Amarillio Eldsg.,
Wnittenbure Dauvghter Amarillo, Texas.
Lelah Antionette Price 8701 Lakehurst Drive,
Covle Daughter Oklahoma City, Okla.
: Yilliam Leslie Price Son Fisk Building,
f Amariile, Texas.,
' Estaite of Dorothy . tidow (who died ¢/o American National
Price, Daeceased (1) subsequent Lo Banx of Amarillo,
‘ marillo, Texas.
dminis )

e e vttt esstumovesotmmmmy

(1) Dorothv R, Price was the second wife of W, N, Price,
and the children of W, . Price, above mentioned, were
children bv W, N, Priceis first wife, The Zstate of
Dorothv R. Price, Deceasged, who died intestate, is being
aiministered in Case No., 2611 in the Probvate Court of Lea
Countv, State of New Mexico, and the names and addresses
of the heirs at law of Dorothv R, Price, Deceased, inso-
Tar &s known to applicants, are: -

Hame Relaticnship Address

.0, Wellman Father 1181 College Aivenue,
Topeka, Xansas.

-

Mother 11¥
-

re Avenue,
3

(=) BRartie Noland Price nac be Judicially declared an
irncorpetent person, and Kathrwvn >r1cc Murfee avvointeld Cuardian
of the estate of sald 1nc ompetent, as reflectel in the file of
Case Yo. 22407 in the District Court of Bddy County, State of
YNew Mexico, MeCormick, LuuN, Paine and Feeger, Jarlisbad,

New Mexico, are the MNew Hewilco attorneys for the CGuardian,

ha above namal natural perscns are over the ag

and none of {hem have been judicially declared incompevent except for
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMLSSION OF THE STATE OF

NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF

CONSIDERING:
CASE N0. 3094
ORDER NO, R-2750 “‘
THE_APPLICATION OF THE OIL - THE
CONSERVATION COMMLSSION UPON BEFOR N boMM\SS\ON
ITS OWN MOTION FOR AN ORDER OlL CONS ERVATIO
CREATING, ABOLISHING, AND ta Fe, New Mexico
EXTENDING CERTAIN POOLS IN S+ e
CHAVES, EDDY, AND LEA COUNTLES, “,14\h1bxt‘\0- ------- l
NEW MEXICO, HEIRRENEES == e ]
Ny TR

ORDER OF THE COMMISSTION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o®clock a.m. on August 13, 1964,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico,

hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this_14th day of August, 1964, the Commissjon, a quorum being
present, having considered the testimony presented and the exhibits received
at said hearing, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the
Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and subject matter thereof,

{2) That there is need for the creation of a new pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico, for the production of gas from the Pennsylvanian formation, said
pool to bear the designation of Dark Canyon-Fennsylvanian Gas Pool, Said
Dark Canyon-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool was discovered by Union 0il Company of
California, Dark Canyon State No. 1, located in Unit J of Section 30, Township
23 South, Range 25 East, NMPM., It was completed in Bennsylvanian on May 13, 1964,

The top of perforations 1is 9255 feet,

(3) That there is need for the creation of a new pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, for the production of oil from the Bone Springs formation, said
pool to bear the designation of South Lea~Bone Springs Rool, Said South Lea~
Bone Springs Pool was discovered by Shell Oil Company, Federal "L" No, 1,
located in Unit F of Section 25, Township 20 South, Range 34 East, NMPM, It
was completed in Bone Springs on May 28, 1964, The top of perforations is

10,064 feet..

(4) That there is need for the creation of a new pool in Chaves County,
New Mexico, for the production of oil from the San Andres formation, said pool
to bear the designation of Race Track~San Andres Bool, Said Race Track=San Andres
Pool was discovered by Daniel W, Varel, Avalanche Journal No, 1, located 'in
Unit N of Section 18, Township 10 South, Range 28 East, NMEM, It was completed
in San Andres on March 20, 1964, The top of perforations is 2186 feet,

(5) That there is need for the creation of a new pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, for the production of oil from the Wolfcamp formation, said pool
to bear the designation of East VacuumeWolfcamp Fool. Said East Vacuume
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Wolfcamp Pool was discovered by Texas Pacific 0il Company, State "'AF" No. 3,
located in Unit L of Section 8, Township 18 South, Range 35 East, NMPM. 1t was
completed in Wolfcamp on May 6, 1964. The top of perforations is 9883 feet,

(6) That there is need for the creation of a new pool in Lea County,
New -Mexico, for the production of 0il from the Bone Springs formation, said
pool to bear the designation of Wilson-Bone Springs Pool. Said Wilson-Bone
Springs Pool was discovered bﬁ The British American Oil Producing Company,
Noxth Wilson Deep Unit No, 1, located in Unit O of Section 31, Township 20
South, Range 36 East, NMPM, It was completed in Bone Springs on June 6,
1964,

{7) That there is need for the consolidation of the South Hare-Simpson
Yool and the Hare~Simpson Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, inasmuch as the pools
produce from the same formation. Said consolidation to be accomplished by the
abolishment of the South Hare~Simpson Pool and extension of the Hare-Simpson

Pool.

(8) That there is need for certain extensions to the Linda-San Andres
Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, the Artesja Pool, and the Tamano-San
Andres Pool, both in Eddy County, New Mexico, the North Bagley-Upper Peansyl-
vanian Pool, the Bough-San Andres Gas Pool, the South Double A-Abo Pool, the
Flying '"M'-San Andres Pool, the Lusk-Strawn Pool, the Mescalero-San Andres
Pool, the Pearl-Queen Pool, and the Vacuum-Glorista Pool, all in Lea County,
New Mexico, '

IT 1S THEREFORE ORDERED:

(a) That a new pool in Eddy County, New Merico, classified as a gas
pool for Pennsylvanian production, is hereby created and designated as the
Dark Canyon-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, consistiing of the following described
area:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 30: All

(b) That a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an oil
pool for Bone Springs production, is hereby created and designated as the
South Lea-Bone Springs Pool, consisting of the following described area:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTICN 25: NW/4

(¢) That a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified as an
oil pool for San Andres production, is hereby created and designated as the
Race Track~San Andres Pool, consisting of the following descrited area:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 18: SE/4 SW/4

{d) That a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an oil
pool for Wolfcamp production, is hereby created and designated as the East
Vacuum-Wolfeamp Pool, consisting of the following described area:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8: SW/4
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{e) That a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an oil
pool for Bone Springs production, is hereby created and designated as the
Wilson-Bone Springs Pool, consisting of the following described area:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 31: SE/4

(f) That the South Hare~Simpson Pooi in Lea County, New Mexico, con-
sisting of the following described area:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 9: SE/4
SECTION 15: S/2 and NW/4
SECTION 16: NE/4
SECTION 22: N/2

18 hereby abolished,

(g) ‘That the Hare-Simpson Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, as hereto-
fore classified, defined, and described, is hereby 2xtended to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH. RANGE 37 EAST, NMEM
SECTION '9: SE/4

SECTION 15: S/2 and NW/4

SECTION 16: NE/4

SECTION 22: N/2

(h) That the Artesia Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, as heretofore
classified, defined, and described, is hereby extended to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 36: NE/4 NE/4

(1) That the North Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, as heretofore classified, defined, and described, is hereby ex-

tended to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMFM
SECTION 10: NW/4

(3) That the Bough-%an Andres Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
as heretofore classified, defined, and described, is hereby extended to include

therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 12: SW/4
SECTION 13: N/2

(k) That the South Double A-Abo Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, as
heretofore classified, defined, and described, is hereby extended to include

therein: '

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: SW/4 SW/4
SECTION 29: W/2 NW/4
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(1) That the Flying "M'-San Andres Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,

as heretofore classified, defined, and described, is hereby excended to
include therein:

TOWNSHYP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: E/2

SECTION 21: S/2

{m) That the Linda~San Andres Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, as

heretofore classified, definad, and described, is hereby extended to include
therein:

TOWNSHIP 6 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 33: W/2 NE/4 and SE/4
SECTION 34: W/2 SW/4

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 4: W/2 NE/4 and W/2
SECTION 5: E/2 SE/4

(n) That the Lusk-Strawn Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, as hereto-
‘fore classified, defined, and described, is hereby extended to include theréin:

TOUNSHIP 19:SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 6: SE/4

SECTION 7: E/2
SECTION 21: KW/4
SECTION 31: NE/4
SEGTION 33: NW/4

(o) That the Mescalero-San Andres Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, as

heretofore classified, defined, and described, is hereby extended to include
therein:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EASYT, NMEPM
SECTION 11: SE/4

{p)} That the Pearl-Queen Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, as hereto-
fore c¢classified, defined, and described, is hereby extended to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: S§/2 NW/4

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EASL, NMPM
SECTION 10: NE/& NW/4 ‘

{q) That the Tamano-San Andres Pool in Eddy County,New Mexico, as

heretofore classified, defined, and described, is hereby extended to include
therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMEM
SECTION 36: SW/4 SW/4
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(r) That the Vacuum-Glorieta Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, &s
heretofore classified, defined, and described, is hereby extended to include

therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 30: XNW/4
SECTION 34: S/2 NW/4

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 5: NW/4
SECTION 6: NW/4

IT 1S FURTHER URDERED:

That the effective date of this order and all creations, abolishments,
and extensions included herein shall be September 1, 1964,

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXI1CO
QIL CONSFRVATION COMMISSION

\)
., '

\
!’K M. CAMPBELL, airman
g '«:/ ' ) P /
o it
E. S. WALKER, Member

‘A, L. PORTER, JR,, Member & Secretary

SEAL
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

k¢// CASE No,___ 3376

//’«ldffg Order No. R-‘é &76;//

APPLICATION OF T. E. BROWN, JR., , f {7
AND CLAUDYNE BROWN THORP FOR //'J_J%* .
COMPULSORY POOLING, LEA COUNTY, {/Vﬁﬁfﬁ ‘ﬁwm””
NEW MEXICO, Y -

R r{‘M

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

' .. This cause came or hearing at 9 <<eiock=a.m. on o
April 13 | 1966, at #3ex, New Mexico, before the Oil Conser-
vation Commission of New Mexlco, hereinafter referred to as the
"Commission,"”

NOW, on this day of AErll , 1966, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, ‘and keing fully advised
in the premises, R )

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That Pan American Petroleum Corporation is the operator
of the Greenwood Pre-Grayburg Operating Area Well No, 1, located
660 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the East line of

Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 32 East, NMPM, Lusk-Strawn

§§£§7Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That said well has dedicated to it the NE/4 of said
Section 7, being a standard 160-acre proration unit for an oil
well in the Tamsk-Strawn Ponl,

(4) That the applicants, T. E. Brown, Jr., and Claudyne

Brown Thorp, among others, are owners of certain overriding

)

royalty interests underlying the aforesaid NE/4 of said Section 7;
A
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i

it

?that there are owners of interest in the subject lands who have

ﬁnot agread to pool their interests.

f (5) That the applicants seek an order force pooling all oil

i
i
]

f%and gas mineral interests as to the Lusk—Strawnﬁigg}Pool under-

f;lying the NE/4 of said Section 7, with a provision that said

I
it
1

i pooling should be effective October 10, 1964, the date of first

t

%production from the subject lands and said pool.
!

o
%opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his
ijust and eqgquitable share of the 0il and gas in said pool, the
subject application should be approved by pooling all minerxal
interests, whatever they may be, within said unit. Provided
iiThowever, that the effective date of such pooling should be the
date of entiy of this order.

(7) That Pan American Petroleum Corporation should be

designated the operator of the subject well and unit,

(8) That ail proceeds from production from the subject well

to be paid to the true owner(s) thereof upon demand and proof of

ownership.

IT IS THEREFFORE ORDERED:

o/l aced gua
(1) That alldminerd interests, whatever they may be, in

the Lusk—StrawnGBﬁEQPool underlying the NE/4 of Section 7, Town-
ship 19 South, Range 32 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, are
hereby pooled to form a 1l60-acre oil proration unit to be dedi-

cated to the Greenwood Pre-Grayburg Operatinyg Area Well No. 1,

located 660 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the Eastl

line of said Section 7.

which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow

e s 1

\§ {6) That in order to prevent waste and to protect correlative

i

Qrights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said unit the

«
'
'

!

!
!
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(2) 7That Pan American Petroleum Corporation is hereby i
designated the operator of the subject well and unit.
{(3) That all proceeds from production from the subject well |
which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow

)
in Lea County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owneg,thereof !

upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify

the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within

90 days from the date of this order.
§ (4) 7That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
{
i

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.




